

KARNATAKA STATE AKKAMAHADEVI WOMEN'S UNIVERSITY

(Formerly: Karnataka State Women's University, Vijayapura)

JNANA SHAKTI CAMPUS TORVI, VIJAYAPURA - 586108











OUR CHANCELLOR

Shri. Vajubhai Vala
His Excellency the Governor of Karnataka
and Chancellor of Karnataka State
Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura



OUR PRO-CHANCELLOR

Shri. C. N. Ashwath Narayan
Deputy Chief Minister and
Higher Education Minister and Pro-Chancellor
of Karnataka State Akkamahadevi
Women's University, Vijayapura



OUR VICE CHANCELLOR

Prof. Sabiha Bhumigowda Vice Chancellor, KSAWUV



Prof. R.Sunandamma Registrar



Prof. P.G.Tadasad Registrar (Evaluation)



Prof. Vijaya Korishetti (Finance Officer)



OFFICIAL CERTIFICATE



The Executive Committee of the Karnataka State Higher Education Council,
Department of Higher Education, Government of Karnataka on the
recommendation of the duly appointed agency ICARE RATINGS has rated



KARNATAKA STATE WOMEN'S UNIVERSITY



as a FOUR STAR institution with a score of 602 out of 1000 in the category of SPECIALIST University on the basis of comprehensive performance metrics as set out in the Karnataka State Universities Rating Framework (KSURF) on the 30th March 2019.

PARAMETER	STAR RATINGS
RESEARCH EXCELLENCE	**
INNOVATION	*
TEACHING EXCELLENCE	救救救
INFRASTRUCTURE	***
NOLUSIVENESS AND SOCIAL IMPACT	***

Manua .

Prof. Or SA (CPC)
Executive Director

Carnataka State Higher Education Council

dath

Dr Karthick Sridhar Convener ICARE Ratings Rangemeter

Shri SV Ranganath (A6 (Rett.) Vice Chairman Karnstaka State Higher Education Counci

VALID-UPTO 30TH MARCH 2020

















































KARNATAKA STATE AKKAMAHADEVI WOMEN'S UNIVERSITY

(Formerly: Karnataka State Women's University, Vijayapura)

JNANA SHAKTI CAMPUS TORVI, VIJAYAPURA - 586108



ANNUAL REPORT 2018-19



KARNATAKA STATE AKKAMAHADEVI WOMEN'S UNIVERSITY

(Formerly: Karnataka State Women's University, Vijayapura)

JNANASHAKTI CAMPUS, TORVI, VIJAYAPURA - 586108

Publisher: Registrar

Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University

Vijayapura - 586108

Website: www.kswu.ac.in Phone: 08352-229051/26

Fax: 08352-229057

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE:

Prof. Vijaya B. Korishetti Chairperson

Dr. R. V. Gangashetty Member

Dr. Udayakumar K. Kulkarni Member

Dr. Laxmidevi Y. Member

Dr. Nagaraj M Member

Mr. Akshay A. Yardi Member

Dr. Vishnu M. Shinde Member - Convener

DTP: Shri N. V. Patil

Copies: 200

Printer: Kriya Prakashana

40/5, 2nd 'B' Main, 16th Cross SR Nagar, Bangalore - 27



KARNATAKA STATE AKKAMAHADEVI WOMEN'S UNIVERSITY, VIJAYAPURA

Formerly: Karnataka State Women's University, Vijayapura

ANNUAL REPORT

1st April 2018 to 31st March 2019

This is the fourteenth Annual Report of Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura. The report is related to the period from 1st **April 2018 to 31st March 2019.** This has been prepared and submitted to the Academic council by the Syndicate in accordance with Section 50 (i) and (ii) of Karnataka State Universities Act, 2000.

Academic Council Meeting dated : 03-07-2019 Item No: (08)

Syndicate Meeting dated : 06-07-2019 Item No: (06)

Registrar Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University Vijayapura



DESCRIPTION OF THE EMBLEM

A woman with a book in hand and a pen in the other is the very incarnation of self-confidence. This is the emblem of Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura. The Lamps symbolize knowledge. The Hands denote Akkamahadevi and Chand Bi Bi, two women of this region who crusaded for the upliftment of women. The Seven bangles in the hand represent the seven colors emerging unified as a ray of light. The bangles in the left hand represent the Panchabhutas. The rainbow behind the Women holding a pen aloft represents the rainbow of promises; the figure of the Arch in the background stands for the architectural heritage of Bijapur, the GolGumbaz to its right and the Anubhava Mantap to its left herald the religious harmony and history of Vijayapura. The peepul tree and the coconut tree, which form a halo around the arch, symbolize enlightment and prosperity.

The Structure supporting all these signifies the mythological Adishesha who believed to be upholding the earth. The dancing lines are metaphorical of feminity, Gestaltic, the picture reminds us of the Buddha in deep meditation, and the motto is education for women is education for all.

Contents

No Num 1) General Information 2) University Authorities 3) Vision and Mission 4) Organization and Administration 5) Constitution of IQAC and its functioning as per UGC Regulations 2010	nbers
University Authorities Vision and Mission Organization and Administration Constitution of IQAC and its functioning as per UGC Regulations	
Vision and Mission Organization and Administration Constitution of IQAC and its functioning as per UGC Regulations	
 4) Organization and Administration 5) Constitution of IQAC and its functioning as per UGC Regulations 	
5) Constitution of IQAC and its functioning as per UGC Regulations	
6) Constitution of programme Monitoring and Evaluation Board(PMEB) as per KSU Act 2000 and its functioning.	
7) Compliance to the directives of the Chancellor/ Government Statues report.	
8) Compliance to Government Notification issues on the recommendations of KSHKC status reports.	
9) Center for Social Exclusion and Inclusive Policies and its functioning – status report.	
10) Utilization of Centers for Gandhi Studies and Dr. B R Ambedkar Studies to discharge Institutional social responsibilities.	
11) Admission procedures	
12) Student support	
13) Student Participation	
14) Alumni and Alumnae	
15) Affiliation	
16) College Development Council: Development of Colleges no covered by	
Sections 2f and 12B of UGC Act, 1956 and their functioning	
17) Curricular Design and Development	
18) Prasaranga and Printing press	
19) Fee Structure	
20) Teacher Profile	
21) Support Staff	
22) Examination and Evaluation	
23) Convocation	
24) Skill development and placement cell	
25) Research Policy and output	
26) Invited lectures/key note address by distinguished academicians	
27) Special events organized	
28) Research Outcomes	
29) Awards and Recognition to the University, faculty and other employees	
by	
30) Promotion of research culture	
31) Research Contribution to State Policy making and realizing Social	
Responsibilities	
32) Research Ethics	
33) Institution of Study Chairs and their functioning	
34) Library as a hub of modern teaching-learning-research activities	

35)	Physical Infrastructure	
36)	ICT infrastructure	
37)	UGC-Staff Training College	
38)	Finances	
39)	Sports/ NSS/NCC/YRC	
40)	Constitution and functioning of Women empowerment, SC/ST, OBC	
	Minorities, Gender equality and other cells- status report on each cell	
	regarding budgetary allotment, expenditure and activities	
41)	Best Practices	
42)	Innovations	
43)	Litigations	
44)	Lokayukta cases if any	
45)	Proceedings of Legislative Committees	
46)	Distance Education	
47)	Special initiatives on which university proposes to leverages quality of	
	educational services	
48)	Any other information to showcase the achievements of the university	·
49)	Vice Chancellor's Views	

1. General Information :

	eneral information;	T
a.	Name of the University	Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura
b.	Year of Establishment,	2003
	Address with website and	Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's
	NAAC Grade.	University, Jnanashakti Campus, Torvi
	Title Glade.	Vijayapura - 586108
		www.kswu.ac.in
		NAAC Grade "B"
c.	Special Status conferred by	
· ·	the regulators (UPE etc.)	_
d.	Name of the Vice Chancellor	Prof. Sabiha Bhoomigowda
e.	Name of the Registrar,	Registrar:
C.	Registrar (Evaluation),	Prof. L. R. Naik:
	Finance Officer	01-04-2018 to 22-09-2018
	Tillance Officer	Prof. R. Sunandamma:
		22-09-2018 to 31-03-2019
		Registrar (Evaluation):
		Prof. S. B. Madagi:
		01-04-2018 to 10-12-2018
		> Prof. P. G. Tadasad:
		10-12-2018 to 31-03-2019
		Finance Officer:
		Prof. R. Sunandamma:
		01-04-2018 to 22-09-2018
		Prof. P. G. Tadasad:
		22-09-2018 to 10-12-2018
		Prof. S. B. Madagi:
	<u> </u>	10-12-2018 to 31-03-2019
f.	Jurisdiction	Kar nataka State
g.	Number of Campuses/	Number of Campuses: 05
		➤ Jnanashakti Campus, Vijayapura: (281 Acres)
	PG Centers with details of	Mandya Extension Centre Campus: (10
	land,	Acres)
		Sindhanoor PG Centre Campus: (06 Acres)
		Akkamahadevi Research and Skill
		Development Centre, Udutadi Campus: (8.5
		Acres)
		➤ Bengaluru Centre at Addiganahalli: (4 Acres)

	Buildings	Permanent Buildings for Departments and Administration at Jnanashakti Campus, Vijayapura are: Administrative Building, Science Block, Journalism and Communication Bulding, Library Science Building, Library Building, Ambedkar Bhavan, Education Building, Hindi Bhavan, English Dept. Building, Commerce and Management Building, Social Science Building, Physical Education building and Electronics Building. Permanent Buildings for Departments and Administration at Mandya Campus are: Administrative Building, Language Building and Commerce and Science Building Permanent Buildings for Departments and Administration at Sindhanoor Campus are: Class rooms and Administrative buildings are shared with Govt. First Grade College Sindhanoor. Permanent Buildings for Departments and Administration at Udatadi Campus are: 02 Guest house building, 01 Office room, 01
	Administrative arrangements	 Sabha Bhavan,01 Dining Hall, and 02 Shops Jnanashakti Campus, Vijayapaura: Vice Chancellor, Registrar, Registrar (E) and Finance Officer Mandya PG Centre: Special Officer Udutadi PG Centre: Coordinator Sindhanoor PG Centre: Special Officer
h.	Number of faculties/ schools	05
i.	Number of Departments	31 Departments
j.	Total number of colleges (Constituent/University administered/ autonomous/ affiliated); colleges with PG courses and /or Research centers	Affiliated UG Colleges: 153 Affiliated colleges with PG Courses: 14 Research Centre: 01

k.	Total number of courses UG	UG Courses in main campus: 02						
	& PG	UG Courses in affilitated colleges: 10						
		PG Cours	ses in ma	in cam	pus: 31			
]		ses in Ma	andya C	ampus	: 05		
			ses in Sir	ndhano	or Cam	pus: 05		
		PG Courses in Affiliated Colleges: 12						
		PG Diploma: 06						
		Certificate Courses: 04						
		Value Added Courses: 02						
l.	Total number of Students;	Courses	Others	SC	ST	Total female		
	UG/PG/MPhil/Ph.D/Distance	UG	27632	5058	2161	34851		
	Education (male /female SC/ST community wise)	PG	2150	587	110	2847		
		MPhil	07	05		12		
			41	14	02	57		
		Dist.Edn						

2.

Uni	versity Authorities:	
a.	Strengths, Weaknesses,	Strengths
	Opportunities and Challenges	➤ Large Campus with ample clean, open space
	(SWOC) analyses made and	for future development possibility for
	action taken.	vertical and horizontal expansion.
		➤ Efficient IT based innovative mechanism of various departments.
		Outstanding performance of the women in sports at the State and National levels.
		> Sufficient departmental lab spaces, spacious
		and well-established library with some rare collections of books,
		Adequate facilities for expansion of sports
		activities, fitness, play-ground and well
		being of women students.
		➤ CBCS has been implemented in the curriculum.
		➤ Adoption of teachers assessment by students
		through feedback system.
		➤ The University is included under 2-f and 12
		(B) of the UGC act.
		A Women's Technology Park, a high-tech
		Multi Media Laboratory have been
		established in order to develop
		entrepreneurship skills among women.

- ➤ The Bio-tech laboratory and Tissue Culture Laboratories are well equipped with PCR, GCMS, HPLC, Fermentor, CO2 incubator, -80 laminar airflow, etc.
- > Dual degree program at PG level.

Weaknesses

- There is need to develop research publication in high impact factor journals.
- ➤ High student-teacher ratio.
- ➤ Need of speeding up of e-governance in University.
- > University campus faces water scarcity.
- Less use of e-resources by the students.

Opportunities

- Ample of scope for research in Historical, linguistic, Anthropological, Horticultural and Socio-Cultural fields.
- Nurturing students in a holistic manner through a cultural, intellectual and extracurricular exposure in a healthy environment.
- ➤ Providing exposure of Community development activities for the students.
- Expansion of University-Society Interaction for sustainable development.
- Scope for expansion of Physical Infrastructure in future like indoor and outdoor stadium, women museum.
- The University has enormous unused potential to significantly contribute to the development of knowledge inspired services to Society & Industry.

Challenges

- ➤ Making the green and eco-friendly campus is a challenge due to hard soil and scarcity of rainfall.
- ➤ Accommodating multicultural students is a challenge.

perspective plans- administrative measures taken training to the non-teaching staff. c. Administrative and Academic reforms assured based on NAAC peer team recommendations and Administrative and Academic Audit(AAA) Committees PME Board is functioning as per the act. PME Board is functioning as per the act. PME Board is functioning as per the act. Pofessors and 18 Assistant Professors. Statutes for creation of non-teaching positions are submitted to Govt. of Karnataka. Hence the process is in progress. Continuous assessment of students is carried out through Internal Assessments, Weekend seminars, Assignments, regularity in terms of attendance, etc. d. Administrative measures for petworking and development process and development with circulars orders AC and Syndicate.	b.	Short term and long term	 Connecting the educational programs and their objectives with the needs of students and the society and to enhance their employability Equipping our students with skills in language and communication to enable them to face the competitive society. Opportunity to bring in students from underprivileged and backward areas thereby increasing GER of women students. Most of our students are first generation learners and their is lack of awareness among parents and students. To offer courses through on-line mode and thereby making higher education accessible and affordable for rural women. Acceptance and demand for dual degree to gain exposure in different fields. Develop better industry-institute relations for collaborative research.
reforms assured based on NAAC peer team recommendations and Administrative and Academic Audit(AAA) Committees **PME Board is functioning as per the act.** **Efrorts were made to strengthen the teaching faculty by recruiting 07 Professors, 10 Associate Professors and 18 Assistant Professors. **Statutes for creation of non-teaching positions are submitted to Govt. of Karnataka. Hence the process is in progress.** **Continuous assessment of students is carried out through Internal Assessments, Weekend seminars, Assignments, regularity in terms of attendance, etc.** **d.** **Administrative measures for Division and the professors and 18 Assistant Professors.** **Description of the professor and 18 Assistant Professor and 18 Assi		perspective plans- administrative measures taken training to the non-teaching staff.	University were oriented on office management, computer literacy and SAKALA.
	c.	reforms assured based on NAAC peer team recommendations and Administrative and Academic	 assured as below. PME Board is functioning as per the act. Efrorts were made to strengthen the teaching faculty by recruiting 07 Professors, 10 Associate Professors and 18 Assistant Professors. Statutes for creation of non-teaching positions are submitted to Govt. of Karnataka. Hence the process is in progress. Continuous assessment of students is carried out through Internal Assessments, Weekend seminars, Assignments, regularity in terms of attendance, etc.
I INVESTIGATE AND GOVERNMENT WITH CHOUSING VICTOR INC. THE BYTHICARD	d.	Administrative measures for networking and development	

	of PG Centers/additional		proceedings, Higher Education council,
	campuses, on par with main		UGC, AICTE and NCTE orders Government
	campus.		letters, etc.
		>	Telephonic communication and Internet
			connectivity is used between the PG Center
			and main campus.
e.	Promotion of impact driven	Pr	ojects:
	and socially relevant research		Beti Bachao Beti Padhao
	(Ph.D topics, projects		
	proposed to funding agencies,	So	cially Relevant Research (PhD)Topics:
	research publications, inter-		An Evaluative Study of Annabhagya Yojane
	disciplinary research and		with Special Reference to Bagalkot District
	extension activities)		of Karnataka State
	extension detivities)	>	An Economic Analysis of Social
			Infrastructure with Special Reference to
			Housing Schemes at Vijayapur District of
			Karnataka State
		\rightarrow	Study of Economic Security of Marginalized
			Women with Special Reference to Indira
			Gandhi National Widow Pension Scheme in
			Vijayapur District
			A Sociological Study of Schedule Castes
			Employed Women In Organized Sector In
			Vijayapur District
		>	Child Malnutrion Among Scheduled And Non
			Scheduled Castes : Vijayapur District
		>	A Study of Socio-Cultural Factors of Sanitation
			in Vijayapura Villages.
		>	Impact of MGNREGA on Rural Family in
			Koppal District
		>	Factors of Infant Death Among Dalits and Non-
			Dalits in Vijayapura District
		>	Socio-economic conditions of women workers
			in granite industry with special reference to
			Bagalkot District
			Changing attitudes of female students in
			Kalburgi city
		>	A Sociological Study of Lingayat Women in
		_	Higher Education in Vijayapura District
			Child Marriage and Reproductive Health: A
		_	Sociological Study in Vijayapura District
			The Effects of Television on Rural Adolescent:
		_	A Sociological Study of Vijayapura District
			A Sociological Study of Occupational Mobility

		AAAA	among the Madiwal's Occupational Stress and Health Problems of Working Women Agricultural crises: Women at cross roads Female headed families: A Feministic study Role of women in dairy farming Socio, Economic and cultural study of Devadasi Women Occupational health issues among Women Workers in Unorganized Sector Community under siege: Cultural study of Safayi Karmacharis from a feminist
		>	prospective Socio economics status of street vendors with respect of Muslim women of Vijayapura city.
f.	Promotion of excellence in higher education	A	To promote excellence in women Education University has constituted VISON DOCUMENT - 20-21 which reflected and guided University to plan its academic and administrative structure and practices for reaching excellence in standards of Higher Education.
		\	University has followed circulars, guidelines and regulations prescribed by UGC/ NCTE/ AICTE and all other statutory bodies in education.
		>	Long term and short term educational goals were setup by the University.
		>	Repeated assessment in terms of academic standards; AAA committee and IQAC have helped us to improve our standards of Education.
g.	Initiatives taken to promote overall development of the University.	\	Permanent Buildings for Electronics, Commerce, Hindi Bhavan, Extension of Education Department Building were under taken with RUSA Grants
		>	Computer lab, Teaching materials, Library reference books, Software and Language labs were developed for academic purposes.
			Hostel construction and infrastructure facilities were upgraded. Examination Section was upgraded with
			technological advanced facilities.

		Gardens have been created near
		Administrative building and near few departments in order to maintain ecological
		balance.
		Women's Technology park conducts skill development activities.
		 Paper Recycling Technology Centre has
		been started.
		> Ananya Food Processing Training Centre
		and Incubator.
		➤ Bio-Diesel Techonology centre.
		Vermi Compost centre.
		> HP Life training centre.
		Biotechnology Research and Training centre.
h.	Welfare measures for SC/ ST/	
	OBC/ Women/ Divyangjan	ε
	others	Scholarships for SC Students: 357
		Scholarships for SC Research Scholars: 14
		Scholarships for OBC Students: 681
		Hostel facilities provided for
		SC Students: 280 ST Students: 41
		OBC Students: 263
		Free Laptops and Free Admissions for SC/ST
		Students
		Hostel facilities
i.	Promotion of Kannada in all	➤ Use of Kannada as official language has
	its celebrated forms	been initiated.
		Kannada Language used at Cultural programmes, workshops, seminars and other
		co-curricular activities.
		Kannada Language Textbooks for Under
		Graduate Courses was published by
		prasaranga of our University.
		University website is maintained in Kannada
		language
		University admission prospectus was
		published in Kannada language.Name-boards, Sign-boards, banners, office
		seals were also used in Kannada.
		 Students of Dept. of Journalism and Mass

		\ \ \ \	Communication publish "Mahila Dhwani" a practical newspaper in Kannada Language. Students of Dept. of Journalism and Mass Communication run "Akka TV" a news channel in Kannada Language. NET/ SLET/ TET/ CET and Competitive examination coaching classes were conducted in Kannada Language.
j.	Initiatives to mobilize finances through PPP, alumni/alumnae associations etc.,		nance is mobilized from the following Public-Private-Partnership. Late Smt. Savitri Panchagatti Scholarship for Daughter of primary school teacher studying in first year PG. Late Smt. Indumati Patil Scholarship for Student Securing highest marks in MA History Smt. Sunanda R. Perur Scholarship for meritorious, economically backward student from rural area studying in first year PG. Smt. Yamunabai Sankad Scholarship for Meritorious and Orphan Student studying in the first year PG. Late Smt. Shobha Ramesh Jigajinagi Scholarship for SC/ST Students Securing highest marks in MA Journalism & Mass Communication Prof. A. K. Baradol Scholarship for student securing highest marks in UG and taking admission in MLISc. Smt. Yashodaramma Dasappa Dattipeetha Scholarship for two students securing highest marks in UG and taking admission in the Department Women's Studies and 3 students securing highest marks in PG First year. Smt. Yashodaramma Dasappa Dattipeetha Research Scholarship for Pursuing full-time Ph.D in department of Women's Studies Kum. Amruta R. Chandavarkar Research Contingency to 4 full-time PhD scholars from general merit who are not availing any other Scholarship.

		> Shri M. S. Ramayya Memorial Scholarship
		for Poor students pursuing PG in any
		subject.
		Late Smt. Vimalabai V. Deshpande
		Scholarship: Student securing highest marks
		in MA Economics.
		> Smt. H. V. Lakshmidevamma Scholarship to
		poor student pursuing PG in any subject.
		> Smt. Vidya R. Sondur Scholarship for
		student securing highest marks in MSc
		Zoology.
		Annadaneshwar Peetha, Mundargi
		Bhaskaracharya Peetha
		➤ Alumini Association fees are generated
		from the students.
k.	Innovative measures to ensure	Deploying more number of Examiners and
	announcement of results	permitting UG Teachers with 3 years of
	before commencement of next	experience as valuators.
	semester of UG and PG degree	
_	courses.	21.1
l.	Student representation in	Nil
	Academic Council (section 30	
	of KSU Act, 2000)	

3. Vision and Mission:

Vission:	Mission:
	Empowerment of society through
	education
	➤ To provide quality education and impart
	professional and vocational skills to enable
	women to be self reliant and meet the
	challenges of the changing socio-economic
	needs
	> To promote personality development and
	leadership qualities with a balanced outlook
	towards society
	> To help women enrich their knowledge
	and reap the benefits of knowledge power

4. Organization and Administration:

· <u> </u>	rganization and Administration:	
a.	Procedures to address intra and inter campus administration	 For Intra campus administration we use telephonic communication and also we use our website, email for information dissemination and also we have officers at all the extension PG Centres. Inter campus administration is managed through circulars, orders, telephone communication and e-mails. Whole campus is connected with wifi.
b.	Measures to address vacancies in administrative/technical/support staff	We are using Deputation/ Temporary/ Outsourcing staff.
c.	Campus Security(Main and other Campuses)	For the main and other campuses security we are utilizing private security agency.
d.	Welfare measures for non teaching and teaching staff	 Welfare programmes are as follows: Medical facilities are provided as per KCSR rules. Health centre is established in the main campus. Employee Provident Fund and Employee State Insurance facilities are provided for non teaching staff Most of the teaching faculty members have got old and New Pension scheme facilities. All the faculty members have attended faculty development programme Financial assistance is made available for teachers who attend National and International Conferences. Women Health Gym, Health camps, Day care centre, Teaching and Non-teaching Association, Yoga and Karate facilities are created.

5. Constitution of IQAC and its functioning as per UGC Regulations 2010:

IQAC and functioning

its

In pursuance of the National Action Plan of the National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC), Bangalore, for performance evaluation, assessment and accreditation and quality upgradation of institutions of higher education, the NAAC proposes that every accredited institution establish an Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) as a post-accreditation quality sustenance measure. Since quality enhancement is a continuous process, the IQAC will become a part of an institution's system and work towards realizing the goals of quality enhancement and sustenance.

The prime task of the IQAC is to develop a system for conscious, consistent and catalytic improvement in the performance of institutions.

The IQAC will make a significant and meaningful contribution in the post-accreditation phase of institutions. During the post-accreditation period, the IQAC will channelize the efforts and measures of an institution towards academic excellence.

FUNCTIONS:

- ➤ Development and application of quality benchmarks/ parameters for the various academic and administrative activities of the University.
- Facilitating the creation of a learner-centric environment conducive for quality education and faculty maturation to adopt the required knowledge and technology for participatory teaching and learning process.
- Arrangement for feedback responses from students, parents and other stakeholders on quality-related institutional processes.
- ➤ Dissemination of information on various quality parameters of higher education.
- Organization of inter and intra institutional workshops, seminars on quality related themes and promotion of quality circles.
- ➤ Documentation of the various programmes/ activities of KSAWUV, leading to quality improvement and empowerment.
- Acting as a nodal agency of KSAWUV for coordinating

	quality-related activities, including adoption and
	dissemination of good practices: such as women
	counselling, short term training on food processing and
	preservation (for outside women), vermiculture, biofuel
	production, handicraft for promotion of rural/ traditional
	•
	art and antique items collection, etc.
	Development and maintenance of institutional database
	through MIS for the purpose of maintaining/ enhancing
	the institutional quality.
	Development of Quality Culture in KSAWUV.
	Preparation of the Annual Quality Assurance Report
	(AQAR) of the University based on the quality
	parameters/ assessment criteria developed by the NAAC
	1 2
	in the prescribed format (after the assessment by NAAC).
	3
	Documentation and Record-Keeping Cell, including
	assistance in the development of the API criteria based
	Performance Based Appraisal System (PBAS) proforma
	using the indicative template separately developed by the
	UGC. In order to facilitate the process, all teachers shall
	submit the duly filled-in PBAS proforma to the IQAC
	annually.
	Any other assignment given by the Vice-Chancellor.

6. Constitution of Planning, Monitoring and Evaluation Board (PMEB) as per KSU Act 2000 and its functioning.

Constitution of Planning, Monitoring and Evaluation Board consists of the following members as per the Section 35(2) of the Karnataka State Universities Act, 2000.

Sl.No.	Particulars	Chairperson/Member
1.	The Vice Chancellor	Chairperson
2.	The Registrar	Member
3.	The Registrar (Eval.)	Member
4.	Two senior most Deans of the Faculties by rotation for a period of one year as recommended by the Vice Chancellor.	Member
5.	Two senior most Professors of whom one shall be from Science and Technology and the other from Humanities and Social Sciences nominated by the Vice Chancellor, for a term of two years.	Member

6.	One expert who is an educationist with rich	Member	
	experience of teaching and Research and		
	educational administration nominated by the State		
	Government for a term of two years.		
7.	One officer of the State Government in the	Member	
	planning department not below the rank of a Deputy		
	Secretary or a Joint Director of Planning, nominated		
	by the State Government .		
8.	Two representatives from Industry and Trade	Member	
	ordinarily residing within the University area		
	nominated by the State Government for a term of		
	two years.		
9.	Convener		

Functions of PMEB:

- Establishment and maintenance of a sound database of the University system since its inception, pertaining to administrative, academic, developmental, financial and examination branches of the University.
- Collection and establishment of details of courses, curriculum, schedule of establishment, CV of all the teachers, growth and strength of PG Departments.
- Acquiring continuous information and feedback regarding funding from various funding agencies, institutions within and outside the country.
- Disseminating the information regarding funds available from different agencies, guide and assist faculty members in preparing project proposals to be submitted to various funding agencies.
- Coordinate with the principal investigators of UGC, DST, DOD, DAE and other sponsored research projects in the smooth conduct and completion of the projects.
- Organizing appropriate training modules to the existing staff to record and maintain the database of the University for their routine work.
- > Creation of a directory of scientists/ noted educationalists and scientific institutions for interaction of the faculty members and scholars.
- Liaisoning with funding agencies/ departments/ teachers/ scholars to promote collaborative and interdisciplinary academic endeavours.
- Planning and organizing meeting of planning, monitoring and evaluation board from time to time in consultation with the Vice Chancellor
- Organizing/ coordinating exhibitions, demonstrations, conference, seminars, special lectures, etc. to promote research culture among the faculty members and research scholars.

- Assisting the Vice-Chancellor and the administration in planning, programming and implementation of various developmental activities with adequate facts and figures.
- Any other planning activity of the University which is not mentioned in this statute may also be attended to by the Director as directed by the Vice Chancellor.
 - 7. Compliance to the directives of the Chancellor/ Government Statues report: Complied
 - 8. Compliance to Government Notification issues on the recommendations of KSHKC status reports: Complied
 - 9. Center for Social Exclusion and Inclusive Policies and its functioning status report. –NIL--
 - 10. Utilization of Centers for Gandhian Studies and Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Studies to discharge Institutional social responsibilities. Nil -

11. Admission Procedures:

11.	Admission Procedures:	
a.	University enrolment vis-à-vis, state	University enrolment for UG: 34851
	and national statistics	University enrolment for PG: 2847
		State Percentage: 27%
		National Percentage: 25.8%
		University Percentage: 18.89%
b.	Strategies to increase GER	 Advertisement through Mass Media viz. radio, paper and TV was initiated. Admission campaign was conducted. Banners and Hoardings were set in major places of public gathering. Pamphlets were distributed among women's degree colleges. Details of admission were uploaded on the University's official website for the public purpose. Free education and fellowship for students. Scholarships for SC/ST/OBC and minority students. Hostel facilities for all the students. Guidance and counseling for students.
		 Donors are encouraged to support for Women education.

		TV, Radio advertisement for admissions
		A documentary about the Admission to the Women's university is prepared and
		shared online using YouTube.
c.	Student Profile-within University	State Jurisdiction.
	Jurisdiction; other universities of the	
	state/nation; male/ female (SC/ ST/	The total number of students from other
	OBC/ Women/ International/ others)	University = 65
	other University	Male =0 Female=65
		SC=05 ST=01
		OBC=19 GM=40
	other Nation	Students from other Nation =0
d.	Credit Accumulation and Transfer	CBCS System has been adopted.
	System after implementation of Choice	
	Based Credit System (CBCS):	
	Admission to International Students	
	and students from other states who	
	have not studied under CBSC lateral	
	entry and admission of diploma	
	students to UG degree course.	

12. Student Support:

a)	Scholarships, endowments, prizes waivers, etc,	Sholarships: 1038 students have availed Endowments: 06
b)	Hostels (boys and girls) SC/ ST/ OBC/ others	Hostels: 04 Hostel: 1 Students: 321 Hostel: 2 Students: 263 Hostels: 3&4 Students: 47 Total (Female) Students: 631
c)	Group Insurance	Nil
d)	Support to slow learners (coaching classes)	 Department-wise special learning support was initiated for slow learners. Counselling for slow learners is initiated through mentorship.
e)	Encouragement to advanced learners	Advanced learners from various departments of the university have been constantly motivated to pursue research and enrol themselves to different add-on and multidisciplinary courses. The university also encourages them to enter the

	T	
		competitive world with a sound training for
		exams such as KAS, UPSC, NET and
		SLET.
f)	Scholarships, freeships, prizes and	Scholarships: details are given below
	others	Late Smt. Savitri Panchagatti
		Scholarship for Daughter of primary
		school teacher studying in first year
		PG.
		➤ Late Smt. Indumati Patil Scholarship
		for Student Securing highest marks in
		MA History
		> Smt. Sunanda R. Perur Scholarship for
		Meritorious student, from
		economically backward section and
		rural area, studying in first year PG.
		> Smt. Yamunabai Sankad Scholarship
		for Meritorious and Orphan Student
		studying in first year PG.
		➤ Late Smt. Shobha Ramesh Jigajinagi
		Scholarship for SC/ST Students
		Securing highest marks in MA
		Journalism & Mass Communication
		➤ Prof. A. K. Baradol Scholarship for
		student securing highest marks in UG
		and taking admission in MLISc.
		> Smt. Yashodaramma Dasappa Dattipeetha
		Scholarship for 2 students securing highest
		marks in UG and taking admission in the
		department of Women's Studies and 3
		students Securing highest marks in PG
		First year. Smt. Yashodaramma Dasappa
		Smt. Yashodaramma Dasappa Dattipeetha Research Scholarship for
		student pursuing full-time PhD in
		department of Women's Studies.
		Shri M. S. Ramayya Memorial
		Scholarship for one poor student
		pursuing PG in any subject.
		Late. Smt. Vimalabai V. Deshpande
		Scholarship for student securing highest
		marks in MA Economics.
		1.11 25010111100.

		 Smt. H. V. Lakshmidevamma Scholarship for one poor student pursuing PG in any subject. Smt. Vidya R. Sondur Scholarship for student securing highest marks in MSc Zoology.
g)	Financial assistance for student research	Financial assistance for research scholars was provided under following headings Rajiv Ghandi Fellowship Moulana Azad Fellowship Social welfare dept OBC Cell
h)	Arrangement with industry/institutions for internship/training/educational visits.	 MSc students from the departments of Chemistry, Zoology, Food Processing and Nutrition, Botany and Computer Science go for industry visits Students from the departments of Journalism and Mass Communication and Education go for internship in related institutions. Students from the departments of MSW, Education, MLISc, MBA, MCom, Physical Education and Women's Studies go for training. Educational visits are conducted by Education, History, Bioinformatics and other PG departments.
i)	Steps to promote innate talents in sports performing arts, cultural activities and leadership.	 The university organizes inter-college and inter-department sports competitions to promote innate talents in sports and leadership. The university organizes Youth Festival every year to promote talent in performing arts and cultural activites. Inter college youth festival was organized for promoting performing arts, cultural activities. To develop leadership qualities among students NSS/ Citizenship Training Camp/ Leadership/ YOGA Camp/ Physical Education training camp/ adventure camp were organized.

j)	Student magazine/journal	Students of the department of Journalism and Mass Communication publish "Mahila Dhwani" newspaper every day which covers university news and local news.
k)	Scholarships/ fellowships to SC/ ST/ OBC/ others sanctioned and disbursed.	Scholarships: 1038 Rs.1,39,97,894=00/- sanctioned and disbursed.
1)	Student exchange programmes	
m)	Facilities to international students	
n)	Disabled (Divyangjan) friendly measures (Disability Act, 2016)	 The University has taken special care of the disabled (Divyangjan). Each building in the University has ramps for Divyangjan. Classes for Disabled (Divyangin) were conducted in the ground floor of the departments. Extra time for examination was also given to these students. Scribes were allotted for the disabled students in the department of Music for writing theory papers. Scholarships were also provided for these students.
0)	Grievance Redressal Mechanisms	University has setup Grievance Redressal Mechanism. The committee has 09 members. No issue was addressed by this committee as nothing was reported.
p)	Placement Cell and Campus Recruitment	The Placement Cell is working in the University with one Coordinator and Office staff.
q)	Entrepreneurship/ Incubation cell	
r)	Database of best practices of student support services of other state/national universities for contextual implementation in the university and its colleges.	
s)	Measures to maintain discipline and peaceful/academic ambience in the Campus.	Instruction boards were displayed in order to maintain discipline and peaceful and academic ambience in the campus.

> CCTV cameras were setup at various
places in the campus. 24/7 security
arrangement was made.
> Discipline norms were established in
University departments and hostels.
Ragging is prohibited in the campus.
➤ A Police outpost was established in the
campus by Police Department for the
purpose of protection.

13.	Student Participation:	
a.	Outstanding achievements in	Academic :
	academic, sports and cultural fields.	Soujanya Kulkarni visited Chiana as
		International Youth representative of India.
		D. Saraswati has been awarded
		Akkamahadevi Award by the Govt. of
		Karnataka.
		Vidyavati Sharanappa, Chandrika M.
		and Priya G. participated at RD parade,
		New Delhi.
		Sports:
		Harsita Patil and Laxmi Morab participated
		at National Level NSS adventure camp
		held at Manali, Himachal Pradash. Chandrakala Hiremath and Anita Dokale
		won 'A' Grade at State Level Yoga
		compitation.
		 Department of Physical Education has won
		overall championship at an Inter-collegiate
		Sports Meet.
	Cultural:	
		Saraswati Sabarad won Second Prize in
		light vocal music in the National Youth
		Festival held at Chandigarh.
		Akashata Irale won fourth prize in Rangoli
		in the National Youth Festival held at
		Chandigarh.
		Saraswati Sabarad won Second prize in
		light vocal music in the South Zone Youth
		Festival held at Tirupati.

		 Saraswati Sabarad won First prize in Classical vocal music in the State Level Youth Festival. Cultrual Team from the university won runners-up at Inter-college Youth Festival.
b.	Nominations to Academic Council as provided in the KSU Act, 2000	Yes
C.	N.C.C., N.S.S., YRC, etc Measures to inculcate leadership and entrepreneurship among students.	NSS unit of our university conducts annual camps, awareness programmes, plantation drives and various competitions thereby inculcating leadership skills among students. YRC unit observes certain important events such as World Health Day, World Aids Day and so on. It also conducts various
		competitions such as quiz and debate in order to develop the overall personality of students.
d.	Measures to inculcate leadership and entrepreneurship among students.	 Students from the department of Jouranlism and Mass Communication are encouraged to run and manage news reporting and shows through AKKA TV news channel. Students from various department are given reponsibalities in activity such as Go Green initiatives, clean campus drive, etc.

14. Alumni and Alumnae:

a.	Eminent Alumni/Alum	nae					
S.	Name	Designation	Place of Working				
No.		_					
History							
1.	Kum. Geeta Police	High School	Siddanath TQ. Bhagewadi				
		Teacher					
2.	Kum. Savita	High School	Ramdurga				
	Havannanavar	Teacher					
3.	Kum. Rajeswary Harijan	Hostel Warden	Bagalkot				
4.	Kum. Kastooremma	Police Constable	Karnataka State Police Dept.				
			Bellari				

		Economics						
5.	Dr. Deepa Malage	Assistant Professor	Sri. Khasgateshwara Arts, Commerce & Science College, Talikoti					
6.	Dr.Reshma Gajakosh	Assistant Professor	Janta Shikshana Samste SPC, Arts & Commerce College, Banahati					
7.	Mallamma Sharnappa	High School Teacher	Govt. Higher Primary School, Eachanal Tq. Lingasugur					
8.	Bharati Kale	Police Constable	Karnataka State Police Dept. Bengaluru					
Journalism and Mass Communication								
9.	Tahmeena Kolar	Assistant Professor						
		Sociology						
10.	Deepa Kale	CDPO	Department of Chilled and Women Development					
		Master of Social W	ork					
11	Dr.Kalavati Kamble	Assistant Professor	Dept. of Master of Social Work Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura					
12	Ms. Savita Y	Superintendent in Women and Child Development	Department, Government of Karnataka					
13	Ms. Parveen	CDPO	Women and Child Development Department, Government of Karnataka					
14	Ms. Savitri Guggari	ACDPO						
		Computer Science	ce					
15	Bhagirati Halalli	Assistant Professor	Dept. of Computer Science Govt. First Grade College Raibhagh					
		Women's Studie	es					
16	Girijavva Akki	Welfare Officer	Women and Child Development Office, Raichur					
		Education						
17	Deepa Ashrit	Lecturer,	Govt Polytechnic Vijayapura					
18	Jyoti Sarjapur	Probationer Officer	Karnataka Vikas Bank Bangalore					
		Library and Information						
19	G Neelamma	Assistant Librarian	Davangeri University, Davangeri					

			MBA	1	
20	Dr. Bushra	Mai	nager HR	IBM Bangalore	
b.	Whether a database	is		Yes	
	established.		Sl. No.	Name of the Dept.	2018-19
			1	Bio-Technology	14
			2	M.Com	53
			3	MBA	46
			4	Women's Studies	22
			5	Social Work	36
			6	Computer Science	20
			7	MCA	13
			8	Economics	38
			9	B.P.Ed	17
			10	M.P.Ed	12
			11	B.Ed	102
			12	M.Ed	07
			13	Kannada	20
			14	Hindi	08
			15	Urdu	06
			16	Bio-Informatics	13
			17	Chemistry	29
			18	Physics	37
			19	Pharmacy Chemistry	00
			20	Library Science	22
			21	Sociology	14
			22	Journalism	17
			23	History	30
			24	Political Science	28
			25	Botany	20
			26	Food Process & Nutrition	09
			27	English	29
			28	Music	02
			29	Mathematics	43
			30	Statistics	05
			31	Zoology	27
c.	Whether a register association is in place a functioning.	nd		on is not registered	
d.	Strategies to involve Alum Alumnae in all rou development of the University	nd		nued involvement of alumni. gy must be built around the nec	eds of alumni.

As there is requirement of faculties in various colleges and institutions, we from various departments refer the names of the students/ alumni for job of teaching or non-teaching.
 We conduct meeting once in a year through alumni association with its members and discuss the major issues for improvement and placement.
 Every year the alumni association enrols the passed out students as members.
 Various achievements of the alumni members are recognized and award is given by felicitating them through the Alumni Association every year.

15. Affiliation:

10.	1 111111 tion :	
a.	Number of affiliated colleges with	Number of affiliated colleges: 153
	NAAC grades including SC/ST	Number of affiliated colleges with
		NAAC:19
		SC: 13
		ST: 01
b.	Number of Colleges with Potential	01
	for Excellence.	
c.	Number of Autonomous Colleges	No
	with NCCA grades	
d.	Compliance to the mandate of KSU Act	
	2000 to complete affiliation procedures	Yes
	before March 31, every year.	

16. College Development Council: Development of Colleges not covered by Sections 2f and 12B of UGC Act, 1956 and their functioning.

College Development Council	The College Development Council (CDC) shall be an authority of the University and function as academic guide for the integrated development of affiliated colleges. In consultation with the University the CDC shall take all such steps as it may think fit for the promotion, coordination and elevating the standards of education in colleges. It serves as a link between the UGC, the AICTE, the NCTE, the Higher Education Department and Karnataka State Higher Education Council and affiliated Colleges.
-----------------------------	---

Our university has a total 153 affiliated colleges on date. These 153 colleges are classified into Government (16), Aided (16) and Unaided colleges (121). In these colleges, 23 colleges have 2f and 12B of UGC Act 1956; 10 colleges have applied for 2f and 12B permission and remaining 120 colleges are self-financed colleges. These colleges maintain their finances through with the help of donors, students' fees and Management funds. In this regard our university is orienting the colleges to apply for 2f and 12B permissions. Guidance and technical support is provided by College Development Cell.

17. Curricular Design and Development.

17.	Curricular Design and Development.	
a)	Language empowerment-promotion of Kannada	Kannada text books for degree college were published.
b)	Center for international languages	Nil
c)	New and novel courses introduced with due emphasis on skill development and employability.	 Value Added Courses: ➤ Diploma in Transalation and Print Production ➤ Advanced Diploma in Electronic Media Production
d)	Interdisciplinary courses introduced.	OEC > Women's Health > Feminist Jurisprudence > Contemparary Social Problems > Human Resource Management > Cultural Studies is introduced in the Dept. of English.
e)	Courses with low admissions with details of intake fixed.	

f)	Curricular enrichment through thematic	Value Added Courses:
	lectures/ workshops, value added courses	a) Diploma in Transalation and Print
	and online resources (MOOCs, etc.)	Production
		b) Advanced Diploma in Electronic
		Media Production

18. Prasaranga and Printing press:

10.	rrasaranga and rrinting press:	
a.	Providing text books and other reference	03 textbooks in English and 04
	materials prescribed for new courses and	textbooks in Kannada.
	revised curricula before commencement of	Language text books for III and for
	the course.	IV sem degree courses (English - 03
		and Kannada – 04) were published
		by prasaranga.
		Total of 14 Books were published.
b.	Publication of books and PhD theses	Publication of books :
	authored by faculty/ researchers/ others	➤ Women and Law (Mahile mattu
	subject wise.	Kanunu)
		Women and Agriculture
c.	Full or partial supply of	Partial supply of stationary like files,
	stationary/examination related materials	envelopes, paper bags were made by
	and documents required by the University,	University. These materials were
	if partial, details of alternative	manufactured at the Paper Recycling
	arrangements made.	Unit of our university. Supply of
		stationary/ examination related
		materials and documents required by
		the university other then above listed
		were purchased from outside.

19. Fee Structure :

a. Course-wise details for UG, PG, MPhil and PhD Degrees

Sl. No	Name of the Course/Faculty		I Year	Fee			II Year	Fee	
	Faculty of Arts:			Low				Low	
	Kannada, English	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
	Hindi, Urdu	I				III			
		Semester	8716.00	5328.00	3564.00	Semester	6485.00	3097.00	1333.00
1		II				IV			
		Semester	4932.00	1544.00	873.00	Semester	4932.00	1542.00	873.00
		Grand				Grand			
		Total	13648.00	6872.00	4437.00	Total	11417.00	4639.00	2206.00

	Faculty of Social			Low				Low	
	Science:	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
	Sociology,	I				III			
	Economics Political	Semester	8716.00	5328.00	3564.00	Semester	6485.00	3097.00	1333.00
	Science, Womens	II				IV			
	Studies	Semester	4932.00	1544.00	873.00	Semester	4932.00	1542.00	873.00
	History, Performing								
2	Arts								
	Library and	C 1				C 1			
	Information Science Social Work	Grand Total	13648.00	6872.00	4437.00	Grand Total	11417.00	4639.00	2206.00
	Journalism and Mass	Total	13048.00	Low	4437.00	Total	11417.00	Low	2200.00
	Communication	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
		I	G.IVI	meome	50/51	III	G.IVI	meome	50/51
		Semester	10555.00	5812.00	4048.00	Semester	6486.00	3098.00	1334.00
		II				IV			
		Semester	4934.00	1546.00	883.00	Semester	4934.00	1546.00	883.00
		Grand				Grand			
		Total	15489.00	7358.00	4931.00	Total	11420.00	4644.00	2217.00
	Faculty of Science:			Low				Low	
	Pharmaceutical	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
	Chemistry, Bio-Informatics,	I				III			
3	Electronics	Semester	10555.00	5812.00	4048.00	Semester	6486.00	3098.00	1334.00
	Bio-Technology,	II	4024.00	1546.00	002.00	IV	4024.00	1546.00	002.00
	Computer Science	Semester	4934.00	1546.00	883.00	Semester	4934.00	1546.00	883.00
	Food Processing and Nutrition, Botany,								
	Physics, Mathematics	0 1				G 1			
	Chemistry, Zoology	Grand	15490.00	7250.00	4021.00	Grand	11420.00	464400	2217.00
	,	Total	15489.00	7358.00 Low	4931.00	Total	11420.00	4644.00 Low	2217.00
4	Faculty of Education	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
	M.Ed,	I	G.IVI	Income	50/51	III	U.IVI	meome	50/51
	WI.Lu,	Semester	16866.00	6485.00	4706.00	Semester	13299.00	2918.00	1139.00
		II	10000.00	0.00.00	1,00.00	IV	15233.00	2710.00	1109.00
		Semester	10633.00	1595.00	905.00	Semester	10185.00	1147.00	905.00
		Grand				Grand			
		Total	27499.00	8080.00	5611.00	Total	23484.00	4065.00	2044.00
	M.P.Ed,			Low				Low	
		Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
		I	0.54.5.05		2	III	646505	200-05	1000 00
		Semester	8716.00	5328.00	3564.00	Semester	6485.00	3097.00	1333.00
		II	4022.00	1544.00	072.00	IV	4022.00	1542.00	072.00
		Semester	4932.00	1544.00	873.00	Semester	4932.00	1542.00	873.00
		Grand Total	13648.00	6872.00	4437.00	Grand Total	11417.00	4639.00	2206.00
	B.P.Ed	1 Otal	13040.00	Low	11 3/.00	10141	1141/.00	Low	2200.00
	D.I.LU	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
		I	0.1.1	monne	50,51	III	0.111	111001110	50/51
		Semester	13657.00	8435.00	4114.00	Semester	8900.00	2855.00	1881.00
		II				IV			
		Semester	6008.00	907.00	653.00	Semester	6957.00	2323.00	1349.00
		Grand				Grand			
		Total	19665.00	9342.00	4767.00	Total	15857.00	5178.00	3230.00
1								I	

	Faculty of								
	Commerce			Low				Low	
5	&Management	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST	Category	G.M	Income	SC/ST
	M.Com	I				III			
		Semester	8716.00	5328.00	3564.00	Semester	6485.00	3097.00	1333.00
		II				IV			
		Semester	4932.00	1544.00	873.00	Semester	4932.00	1542.00	873.00
		Grand				Grand			
		Total	13648.00	6872.00	4437.00	Total	11417.00	4639.00	2206.00
	M.B.A, M.C.A	As P	As Per Government Notification				r Governme	nt Notificat	ion

6	PG Diploma Courses	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
	PG Diploma in Computer Application s	I Semester	5777.00	4071.00	2482.00
		II Semester	2781.00	1149.00	592.00
		Grand Total	8558.00	5220.00	3074.00
	PG Diploma in Women Empowerment,	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
	English For Communication	I Semester	8664.00	5270.00	3504.00
	Yoga Studies	II Semester	4957.00	1563.00	873.00
		Grand Total	13621.00	6833.00	4377.00
	PG Diploma in B.R Ambedkar Studies	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
		I Semester	1940.00	1638.00	1014.00
		II Semester	1940.00	1638.00	1014.00
		Grand Total	3880.00	3276.00	2028.00
	PG Diploma in Hindustani Music	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
		I Semester	5698.00	4198.00	2831.00
		II Semester	3051.00	1551.00	1309.00
		Grand Total	8749.00	5749.00	4140.00
7	Certificate Courses				
	Yoga Studies	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
	Panchyat Raj Institutions	I Semester	4448.00	4448.00	4448.00
	Hindustani Music	Outside students	4160.00	4160.00	4160.00
	Library Science C-Lib	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
		I Semester	7560.00	7560.00	7560.00
		Outside students	7092.00	7092.00	7092.00
8	Value Addid Courses:	Category	G.M	Low Income	SC/ST
	1) Certificate Course		500/-	500/-	500/-
	2) Diploma/ Advance Diploma Courses		1000/-	1000/-	1000/-

FEE STRUCTURE FOR PH.D/M.PHIL COURSE

SL NO	Particulars	Social Scient Manageme	faculty of Arts, nce, Education ent (MBA) & ce (M.Com)	Under the faculty of Science		
		GM and	SC/ST	GM and other	SC/ST	
		other	& Cat-I	Category	& Cat-I	
		Category	Students fees	Students	Students fees	
		Students				
1.	Application form fees	800	420	800	420	
2.	M.Phil Entrance test fees	1380	640	1380	640	
3.	Ph.D Entrance test fee	1380	640	1380	640	
4.	Entrance test M.Phil/Ph.D	1600	810	1600	810	
	for Both Fees					
5.	Registration fees	3230	1620	3230	1620	
6.	Term fees	3430	1740	4290	2160	
7.	Library fees (Per Year)	800	440	800	440	
8.	Insurance fund (Per Year)	60	60	60	60	
9.	Medical examination fees (Per Year)	230	130	230	130	
10.	Laboratory fees (Per annum)	-	-	1740	860	
11.	Laboratory Examination Fess	-	-	440	230	
12.	M.Phil Dissertation Examination fees and Ph.D submission of Synopsis	5370	2480	5370	2480	
13.	Ph.D/M.Phil Term Extension fee (per term)	6460	3230	6460	3230	
14.	Change of Topic	1000	1000	1000	1000	
15.	Full Time to Part Time	1000	1000	1000	1000	
16.	Change of Guide	1000	1000	1000	1000	
17	Ph.D Provisional Certificate	1000	1000	1000	1000	
18.	Thesis Submission	320	170	320	170	
	Certificate fees					
19.	Ph.D Thesis Submission	7150	7150	7150	7150	
20.	Ph.D. Viva -Voce	1500	1500	1500	1500	

b. Fee charged to international students: Not Available

20. **Teacher Profile:**

- Recruitment-compliance to UGC a. regulations 2010 and additions /amendments issued from time to time and GOs regarding minimum standards and reservations (including districts covered under 371 J of the constitution)
- The total number Teaching Staff recruited during 2018-19 is 34 posts. II) Notified for filling of for 12 posts under article

371(J)

Recruitment-as per G.Os issued from time to time

number permanent b. of faculty/Temporary and their designations, qualifications and reservation. Category (SC/ST/OBC/Women/Divyangjn/ot hers)- department wise list may be provided.

Department wise list

Teaching Permanent Faculty = 67 Working Total Sanctioned Vacant 133 67 66 133

S	Name of	Designatio	Cate	Department
N	Teaching staff	n	gory	
1	Dr. S. V. Halse	Professor	GM	Electronics On Deputation to Davangere University as Vice Chancellor.
2	Dr. S. A. Kazi	Professor	GM	Social Work
3	Dr. S. B. Kamashetty	Professor	GM	MBA
4	Dr. Mahesh Chintamani	Professor	GM	Kannada
5	Dr. Vijaya B. Korishetti	Professor	GM	Sociology
6	Dr. Shivakumar Madagi	Professor	GM	Bio-Informatics
7	Dr. P. Kannan	Professor	SC	English on Deputation to Davangere University as Registrar.
8	Dr. P. G. Tadasad	Professor	GM	MLISc
9	Dr. R. Sunandamma	Professor	II-A	Women's Studies Serving as a Registrar
10	Dr. Aziz Makandar	Professor	II-B	Computer Science
11	Dr. Onkargouda P. Kakade	Professor	GM	Journalism and & Mass Communication

	12	Dr. N. Chandrappa	Professor	III-A	Physical Education & Sports Science On Deputation to Bangalore Central University as Registrar (E)
	13	Dr. Sanjeev kumar K. M.	Professor	SC	MBA
	14	Dr. D. M. Madari	Professor	SC	Economics On Deputation to Gulbarga University as Registrar(E)
	15	Dr. N. L. Mallikarjun	Professor	ST	MBA
	16	Shri. Ramesh K.	Professor	ST	Computer Science
	17	Dr. H. M. Hemalatha	Professor	GM	Women's Studies
	18	Dr. Basavaraj Lakkannavar	Professor	II-A	Education
	19	Dr. Jyoti Dhama Prakash	Professor	SC 371(J	Physical Education and Sports Science
	20	Dr. Namadev M. Gouda	Professor	GM	Hindi
	21	Dr. G. G. Rajaput	Professor	GM	Computer Science
	22	Dr. Rajakumar P. Malipatil	Associate- Professor	GM	Physical Education and Sports Science
	23	Dr. Renuka Meti	Associate- Professor	II-A	Food Processing and Nutrition
	24	Dr. Laxmidevi Yallappa	Associate- Professor	SC	Women's Studies
	25	Dr. Revanasiddappa V. Gangashetty	Associate- Professor	GM	Economics
	26	Dr. K. P. Martin	Associate- Professor	GM	Physical Education and Sports Science
	27	Dr. Gangadhar B. Sonar	Associate- Professor	GM	Social Work
	28	Dr. Raju Bagalkot	Associate- Professor	GM	Hindi
	29	Dr. S. J. Prashanth	Associate Professor	GM	Food Processing and Nutrition
	30	Dr. M. Nagaraj	Associate Professor	II-A	Kannada

31	Dr. Sakapal	Assistant-	SC	Physical
31	Hoovanna	Professor	SC	Education &
	Hoovailla	110168801		Sports Science
32	Dr. Udyakumar	Assistant-	GM	Education
32	K. Kulkarani	Professor	GIVI	Education
33	Dr. Ramesh M.	Assistant-	SC	Social-Work
	Sonakamble	Professor	SC	Social- Work
34	Dr. G.	AssistantPr	SC	Education
34	Soubhagya	ofessor	SC	Education
35	Dr. Anitha R.	Assistant-	SC	MBA
33	Natekar	Professor	SC	MBA
36	Dr. Ashok	Assistant-	Cat-I	Education
30	kumar B.	Professor	Cat-1	Education
	Surpur	Fiolessoi		
37	Dr. Malleshapp	Assistant-	GM	Sociology
	P. Baligar	Professor	OIVI	Sociology
38	Dr. Sudha	Assistant-	SC	Sociology
38	Khokate	Assistant- Professor	SC	Sociology
20	Dr. Vishnu	Assistant-	III D	Education
39		Assistant- Professor	III-B	Education
	Mayappa Shinde	FIOIESSOI		
40		Assistant-	SC	Kannada
40	Dr. Narayan B.		SC	Kannada
41	Pawar	Professor	CM	D11
41	Dr. Jyothi A.	Assistant-	GM	Physical Education &
	Updya	Professor		
42	Du Cuinina	Ai-44	C-4 I	Sports Science
42	Dr. Srinivas	Assistant- Professor	Cat-I	Physical Education &
		Professor		
43	Dr. Shantadevi	Assistant-	SC	Sports Science MLISc
43	T.	Professor	SC	WILISC
	1.	110168801		
44	Dr. Babu	Assistant-	SC	Bio-Informatics
	Lamani	Professor	SC	Dio-illioillatics
45	Shri Deepak		SC	English
43	Shinde	Assistant- Professor	SC	Tugusu
46	Dr. Sheetalrani	Assistant-	SC	Computer
40	Kawale	Professor	SC	Science
47		Assistant-	SC	
4/	Dr. Sanjeevkumar	Professor	SC	Pharma Chemistry
	Giri	110168801		Chemisuy
48	Shri Prakash	Assistant-	ST	Education
40	Sannakkanavar	Professor	31	Education
49	Dr. Shweta	Assistant-	SC	Electronics
49			SC	Electronics
50	Bengare Dr. Rathod	Professor	SC	Hindi
30		Assistant-	SC	HIIIQI
<i>E</i> 1	Gulab Soma	Professor	CM	MDA
51	Dr.	Assistant-	GM	MBA
	Chandrashekar	Professor		
	M. Mathapati	A == 1 : 4 : - 4	CM	T
52	Dr. Tahmeena	Assistant-	GM	Journalism and
	Nigarsultana	Professor		Mass
	D. I		C) (Communication
53	Dr. Joy	Assistant-	GM	Bio informatics

			Hosakeri	Professor					
		54	Dr. Kalavati H.	Assistant-	GM	Socia	al Work		
			Kamble	Professor					
		55	Dr. Rohini A.	Assistant-	GM		puter		
			Bhoosnoormath	Professor	~	Scien			
		56	Mr. Akshay A.	Assistant-	GM	Engl	ısh		
		-7	Yardi	Professor	CM	TT:1			
		57	Dr. Amarnath	Assistant-	GM	Hind	1		
		58	Prajapati Dr. Bharati	Professor Assistant-	GM	Edua	ation		
		36	Ganiger	Professor	GIVI	Educ	ation		
			Gamger	110103301					
		59	Dr. Prakash	Assistant-	II-A	Educ	ation		
			Badiger	Professor	11 / 1	Edde	ation		
		60	Smt. Ashwini	Assistant-	GM	Phys	ical		
			K. N.	Professor	Rural		ation and		
						Spor	ts Science		
		61	Dr. Kiran G. N.	Assistant-	II-A	Phys	ical		
				Professor			ation and		
							ts Science		
		62	Mr. Sandeep	Assistant-	ST		nalism and		
				Professor		Mass			
			D G •		G) /	Communication			
		63	Dr. Savita	Assistant-	GM		Food Processing and Nutrition Food Processing and Nutrition Economics		
		64	Hulamani	Professor	ST				
		04	Dr. Nataraj A. Durgannavar	Assistant- Professor	51				
		65	Dr. Suresh K. P.	Assistant-	ST				
		0.5	Di. Suicsii K. I.	Professor	51	LCOII			
		66	Dr. Ganesh S.	Assistant-	III-A	Com	merce		
			R.	Professor					
		67	Kum. Jennifer	Assistant-	SC	Food	Processing		
			Saulam	Professor			Nutrition		
c.	Total number of vacant posts, cadre		Total Num	Total Number of vacant posts = 66					
	wise and reason for vacancies.			e wise requ	_				
				1					
		SN	Designation	Sanctioned		rking ength	Vacant posts		
		1	Professor	18	08		10		
			Associate						
		2	Professor	43	22		19		
		3	Assistant Professor	57	37		18		
		4	Principal	1	-		01		
			•	14			14		
		5	Tutor	17	-		17		
			Total	133	67		66		

l. Tota	al nur	nber of Guest Faculty with their	qualification and reservation	categories.	
Sl.	No	Name of the Teacher	Educational Qualification	Reservation	M/F
]	Faculty of Arts	'	1
		Dept. of Kan	nada (P G Center Mandya)		
	1	Tejashwini T. V.	MA	GM	F
	2	Geetamani P. A.	MA	SC	F
	3	Ramya N.	MA	ST	F
		1 -	ept. of English		
	1	Miss Deepa M. Madiwal	M.A, M.Phil,SLET	IIIB	F
	2	Miss Anita S.Metri	M.A.	ST	F
		Dept. of Engl	ish (P G Center Mandya)		
	1	Miss Swetha Kannan	MA English	GM	F
	2	Ayesha Tamanna	MA English	IIB	F
			sh (P G Center Sindhnoor)		
	1	Rajendra	M A Englsih	IIIB	M
			Dept. of Urdu		
	1	Mr. A. M. Momin	M.A, SLET	IIB	M
	2	Dr. Ismail Khan	M.A. Ph.D	IIB	M
	3	Dr. Samiuddin	M.A, Ph.D	IIB	M
	4	Miss Ashiya Parveen	M.A	IIB	F
			Centre for Performing Arts		
	01	Dr. Harish Hegde	M.Music, NET, Ph.D	GM	M
	02	Vidya Salimath	M.Music, NET	OBC	F
		3	mmerce and Management		
			t. of Commerce		
	1	Ms. Shubangi Natekar	MBA	SC	F
	2	Ms. Snehal B.	MBA	GM	F
	3	Ms. Nazneen Inamdar	M.Com	IIB	F
	4	Ms. Shivaleela Salimath	MBA	GM	F
	5	Ms. Geeta K.	M.Com	GM	F
	6	Mr. Raghottam	M.Com	GM	M
		Dept. of Comm	nerce (PG Centre, Mandya)	•	•
	1	Abhilash K.	M. Com	GM	F
	2	Ramyshree K. K.	M. Com	GM	F
	3	Vimala G. S.	M. Com	SC	F
	4	Tejashwini T. V.	M. Com	ST	F
	5	Ravikumar V. S.	M. Com	IIIA	M
		*	rce (PG Centre, Sindhanooi	r)	
	1	Mahibooba Modinsaba	M.Com	IIB	M
	2	Santosh Kumar Kanakappa	M.Com	IIA	M
	3	Kaleel Babusab	M.Com	IIB	M

	Dept.	of Management										
1	Dr. Vishwanath Siddanti	MBA, Ph.D	GM	M								
2	Ms. Geeta	M.Com	IIIB	F								
3	Ms. Meena Kulkarni	MBA	GM	F								
4	Ms. Meenza Sindageri	MBA	IIB	F								
5	Ms. Snehal Bhosale	MBA	IIIB	F								
6	Ms. Chitra	MBA	SC	F								
		cience and Technology										
		pt of Physics	T									
1	Dr.Shwetha	M.Sc ,NET,JRF Ph.D	SC	F								
2	Jayshree Biradar	M.Sc. B.Ed, KSET	IIIB	F								
3	Gazala Agasbal	M.Sc, KSET	IIB	F								
4	Vani Desai	M.Sc, KSET	GM	F								
5	Md. Ali.Kakhandki	M.Sc, KSET	IIB	M								
Dept. of Chemistry												
1	Mrs. Savita Patil	M.Sc, K-SET	GM	F								
2	Miss. Priyanka.G	M.Sc	SC	F								
3	Dr. Abdus Sattar	M.Sc, M.Phil, Ph.D.	IIB	M								
4	Dr. Shreeshail Unki	M.Sc, Ph.D	IIIB	M								
5	Dr. M. S.Yadwe	M.Sc, Ph.D.	IIIB	M								
	Dept. of Mathem	atics (PG Centre, Mandya)		•								
1	Dr. Chidanad Masguppi	M.Sc, Ph.D	GM	M								
2	Asha S. P.	M.Sc	IIA	F								
	Dept. of Mathemat	tics (PG Centre, Sindhanoor)									
1	Rashmi Bhavi	M.Sc	SC	F								
2	Ashwini Kempannavar	M.Sc	IIA	F								
	Dej	pt. of Botany										
01	Dr. Firdose R. Kolar	M.Sc. Applied Botany, Ph.D. Botany	GM	F								
02	Dr. Pratima H.	M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D. Botany	IIIA	F								
03	Dr. Arati Laddimath	M.Sc. Botany, M.Ed, M.Phil., Botany Ph.D. Botany	IIIB	F								
04	Ms. Vidyashree Albal	M.Sc. Botany, K-SET, B.Ed	SC	F								
	Dept of Bioinfor	matics and Biotechnology										
1	Ms. Sunanda Sarwad	M.Tech	IIIA	F								
2	Ms. Pooja Rajput	M.Sc.	IIA	F								
3	Dr. Surekha Patil	M.Sc, Ph.D.		F								
4	Ms. Vijayalaxmi Patil	M.Sc.	IIIB	F								

	Dept. of	Computer Science		
01	Miss Deepa S. Patil	MCA	GM	F
02	Mr. Raju B. N.	M.Tech, S.LET	GM	M
03	Mrs. Deepa B.	M.Tech	GM	F
04	Mr. Sunil S. G.	M.Tech, NET, S.LET	SC	M
05	Mrs. Rashmi Somashekhar	MCA, SLET	SC	F
06	Mrs. KanchanWangi	M.Tech	IIIB	F
07	Miss Vidya Pol	MCA	SC	F
	Dept. of Computer	· Science (PG Centre, Mandya)	II
1	Dr. M. S. Karjagi	M.Sc, Ph.D	IIIB	M
	Depar	tment of Statistics		•
1	Kavita Patil	MSc.	GM	F
2	Aniruddh Astagi	MSc.	GM	M
3	Iranna Solapur	MSc.	GM	M
		y of Social Science		
	Dep	t. of Economics		
01	Miss. Annapurna Kumbar	M.A., NET, K-SET	OBC	F
	De	ept. of History		<u> </u>
1	Dr. M. S. Mujawar	MA., M.Phil & Ph.D., KSET	IIB	M
2	Dr. Anand J.Kulkarni	MA.,M.Phil&Ph.D.KSET	GM	M
3	Smt. Sumangala.Bagewadi	MA, M.Phil	OBC	F
4	Shrisail Devaraddi	MA, KSET	OBC	M
	Dept. o	of Political Science		
1	Dr. Yallappa Kombinoor	MA, SLET & Ph.D	SC	M
2	Mr. Ranjit N. P.	MA, NET	SC	M
3	Dr. Basappa Madar	MA, Ph.D	SC	M
	Der	ot. of Sociology		
1	Dr. Rashmi G. Vashakrutamath	MA, B.Ed, M.Phil, Ph.D	OBC	F
2	Gangamma Madiwalar	M.A, B.Ed, (Ph.D)	OBC	F
3	Miss Rekha Bhaskarappa Ganihar	M.A, B.Ed, (Ph.D)	SC	F
4	Triveni Pol	M.A,SLET, (Ph.D)	SC	F
	Dept. of Journalis	sm and Mass Communication		
1	Sunil Kumar Sudhakar	MA	SC	M
2	Geethamma	MA	GM	F
3	Dnyanajyoti Chandakavathe	MA	OBC	F
4	Suvarna Kambi	MA	OBC	F
		y and Information Science		
01	Jyoti Mudigoudar	MLISc	III-B	F
02	Pushpa Marad	MLISc	II-A	F
03	Pinkyani H Chukkani	MLISc	SC	F

			D)ep	t. of Social W	ork				
	1	Mr. Sanjeevkumar		_	MSW. NE				SC	M
	2	Mr. Shivalinga Metre			MSW., NI	ET			SC	M
		Depa	art	me	nt of Women		•			
	01	Dr. Shialashree Ahirsan	g		M.A., Ph.	D		IIIB		F
	02	Dr. Renuka Mandroop		M.A., Ph.D						F
	03	Dr. Shivamma A.	M.A., Ph.D					IIA		F
	04	Dr. Manjula Devappa			M.A., Ph.	D		IIA		F
	05	Dr. Papmapathi N. L.			M.A., Ph.	D		ST		M
	06	Dr. Shaila Balaganur			M.A., Ph.	D		IIIB		F
	07	Dr. Veeresh Janekal			M.A., Ph.	D		IIA		M
		Department of '	Wo	me	en's Studies (PG Centre	, Man	dya)		
	1	Ganesh J. S.			MA			GM		M
		Department of W	^J on	nen	's Studies (P	G Centre,	Sindha	anoor	.)	
	1	Dr. Veeresh			MA, Ph.I)		IIIB		M
e		of career advancement		S	Name of	Departme	Desig	natio	Promo	tion
		ons effected as per		N	Teaching staff	nt	n		under	CAS
	UGC/AI	CTE regulations.		1	Prof.	Comput	Asso	ciat	As Profe	essor
					Ramesh K.	er	e	AGP mo		oved
						Science	Profe	essor	9000 to	
									10000	
					Dr. K. P.	Physical	Assistant		Only	
					Martin	Educatio	Professor		AGP mo	
						n and			7000 to	8000
						Sports Science				
			-	3	Dr. M. P.	Sociolog	Assis	tant	Only	
				_	Baligar	y	Profe		AGP mo	oved
					Builgui	J	11010	,5501	7000 to	
			ļ -	4	Dr.	Social	Assis	stant	Only	
					Ramesh	Work	Profe	essor	AGP mo	oved
					Sonkamble				7000 to	8000
f	Honors/a	awards/fellowship of	V	•	Dr. U. K.	Kulkarni,	Dept	of.	Education	n was
	national/	international			awarded "Ir	ndo Globa	1 Exe	mpla	ry Educa	ationist
	profession	onal organizations			award" by IO	GCCIA.				
	(academ	ics professional			Dr. Vishnu					
	organiza	tional of international			received "F					ational
	repute	and state			Conference i	_		_		
	(Rajyots	ava/Central(padma)		•	Dr. Suresha	K. P., As	sistan	t Pro	fessor, D	ept. of
	Conferen	nces such others)			Economics	received	"Bha	ratha	Vidya	Ratna
					Award" by I					
			>	•	Dr. M. P. B	aligar, As	sistant	t Pro	fessor, D	ept. of

			Life Time remarkable research a Institute	received "Dr. A Achievement I achievements in and publication for Social),Bangalore on 1	National A the field on the field of the field of the field of the fie	Award" for of teaching, nternational Economic
g	Chairman/membership of policy/Advisory Boards of state/national governments, international organizations and other countries.	a b	mass com Karnataka l) Prof. R.	ar mandali.	came a r Dept. of Kendra	nember of
H	Visiting professors and Emeritus Professors etc.		Name of the Visiting professors Prof. C.K.Katti	Dept. of Engli Designation and affiliation Rtd. Principal	Date of visit	Purpose of visit Lectures
I	Number of adjunct faculty under "Welcome Home for NRIs" Scheme of state Government.			Nil		

21. Support Staff:

<u></u>	Support Starr.										
a	Total Number SC/ST		S N	Category	S C	S T	ОВС	GM	Women	Other s	Tota 1
	/OBC/ Women/ others		1	Superinten	-	-	01		-	-	1
				dent							
		•	2	FDC	-	-	01		-	-	1
				Total	-	-	02		-	-	02
b	Recruitment –as per	i.		The total num		tea	ching	staff	recruite	ed duri	ng
	GOs issued from time to		20	018-19 is 34.							
	time	ii.	N	Notified for f	ĭllir	ig o	f for 1	12 pos	sts unde	r artic	le
			3′	71(J)							
		iii	•	. ,							
c	Non-Teaching	т	he i	statute for no	n t	اموما	ina a	taff ic	vet to	he an	nroved
	(administration and	1	He :	statute for fic)11-U		_		yet to	be ap	proved
	engineering sections)					ί	y GC	/K			
d	Technical (laboratories,	T	he s	statute for no	n-te	eacl	ning s	taff is	yet to	be ap	proved
	computer section,	by GOK									
	transport, hospital etc)						-				

e	Daily wage and others if	
	any	Temporary Staff: 94
		PWG: 34,
		Under Hand Receipt: 125 (including PG Centres)
		·
f	Outsource.	Outsources (Office Staff): 61 Security Staff
		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

22. Examination and Evaluation:

- ${\bf a.}$ Whether an examination manual or regulations is/ are in place : YES
- b. Number of students appeared course wise

Under Graduate

Sl.No.	Course	Total Female
1	BA	48167
2	B.Com.	32738
3	B.Sc.	14505
4	BBA	1422
5	BCA	935
6	BFT	452
7	BFAD	59
8	BHSc	26
9	BSW	510
10	B.P.Ed.	94
11	B.E.d	6110

Post Graduate

Sl.No	Course	Total Female
1	MA Economics	280
2	MA English	408
3	MA Hindi	139
4	MA History	365
5	MA Journalism	159

6	MA Kannda	496
7	MA Political Science	295
8	MA Sociology	135
9	MA Urdu	40
10	MAWomen's Studies	108
11	MBA	234
12	MCA	124
13	MCOM	1234
14	Education	62
15	MFM	78
16	Library Science	90
17	ММН	34
18	MPED	69
19	MSc Bioinformatics	52
20	MSc Botany	103
21	MSc Bio technology	75
22	MSc Chemistry	156
23	MSc Computer Science	57
24	MSc Food Processing and Nutrition	49
25	MSc Mathematics	377
26	MSc Physics	290
27	MSc Zoology	126
28	MSW	208
29	MSc Statistics	15
30	MSc Pharma Chemistry	30

c. Pass percentage – course wise, category wise

Under-Graduate

**(B: Secon Sem. D : Fourth Sem, E: Fifth Sem, & F: Sixth Sem)

Sl.No.	Degree	Sem	Total Reg.	Total App.	Pass	Total	Sc	St	Other	Total	%
		В	10812	4641	4641	4641	870	437	3336	4643	86.38%
1	BA	D	7514	4641	4146	4146	802	324	3026	4152	89.35%
1	DA	Е	1560	235	202	202	26	12	166	204	86.61%
		F	5513	4500	1	3348	634	260	2454	3348	74.40%
		В	6249	4365	3933	3933	503	244	3189	3936	90.11%
2	BCOM	D	4784	3783		3000	356	171	2473	3000	79.30%
2	BCOW	Е	1069	241	167	167	25	12	130	167	69.29%
		F	4110	3456	1	2727	281	130	2316	2727	78.91%
		В	2952	2324	1431	1431	139	29	1266	1434	61.57%
3	BSC	D	1948	1594	1261	1261	119	35	1110	1264	79.00%
3	Bsc	Е	634	235	148	148	16	3	132	151	63.45%
		F	1499	1242	0	612	44	9	559	612	49.28%
	BBA	В	312	179	150	150	11	4	135	150	83.80%
4		D	208	160	147	147	5	6	136	147	91.88%
·	BBIT	Е	35	6	5	5	0	0	5	5	83.33%
		F	181	156	0	136	15	2	119	136	87.18%
		В	239	140	104	104	6	0	98	104	74.29%
5	BCA	D	192	91	59	59	3	2	54	59	64.84%
3	BCA	Е	26	8	6	6	0	0	6	6	75%
		F	77	60	0	31	1	0	30	31	51.67%
		В	95	45	35	35	1	0	34	35	77.78%
6	BFT	D	53	30	28	28	0	0	28	28	93.33%
6	DI I	Е	13	7	7	7	0	0	7	7	100%
		F	50	42	0	38	2	0	36	38	90.48%
7	BFAD	В	22	17	7	7	1	0	6	7	41.81%
0	DHCC	В				0				0	
8	BHSC	D	9	9	9	9	0	0	9	9	100%

		Е				0				0	
		F	8	8	0	8	2	0	6	8	100%
		В	113	50	46	46	13	1	32	46	92.00%
9	BSW	D	72	47	44	44	15	2	27	44	93.62%
9	DSW	Е	1	1	1	1	0	0	1	1	100%
		F	50	44	0	36	7	0	29	36	81.82%
10	BPED	В	25	22	22	22	10	2	10	22	100%
10	DI LD	D	25	25	25	25	5	7	13	25	100%
11	B.ED	В	1772	1582	1513	1513	244	68	1201	1513	95.40%
11	D.LD	D	1283	1217	65	1182	206	63	913	1182	97.10%
Total			53505	35203	18204	29255	4362	1823	20392	29277	

Nov 2018

^{**(}A: First Sem. C: Third Sem & E: Fifth Sem)

Sl.No.	Degree	Sem	Total Reg.	Total App.	Pass	Total	Sc	St	Other	Total	%
		A®	8000	6113	4746	4746	938	502	3360	4800	76.03%
1	BA	С	9502	4557	4049	4049	767	393	2891	4051	88.90%
		Е	5266	3817	3565	3565	647	274	2644	3565	93.40%
		A®	5500	5089	3880	3880	518	234	3172	3880	81.35%
2	BCOM	C	6702	4447	3624	3624	443	219	2962	3624	81.49%
		Е	4324	3382	2976	2976	354	164	2458	2976	88.00%
		A®	3200	2874	1459	1459	126	41	1315	1459	59.89%
3	BSC	C	2540	1907	1550	1550	161	38	1356	1555	81.54%
		Е	1732	1343	931	931	96	32	803	931	69.32%
		A®	210	198	104	104	18	2	84	104	66.67%
4	BBA	C	293	181	168	168	15	3	150	168	92.82%
		Е	183	157	151	151	6	5	140	151	96.18%
		A®	111	89	64	64	8	1	55	64	88.89%
5	BCA	C	195	121	112	112	6	0	106	112	92.56%
		Е	95	77	65	65	1	2	62	65	84%
		A®	110	72	49	49	0	0	49	49	92.00%
6	BFT	C	98	62	58	58	1	0	57	58	93.55%
		Е	33	26	22	22	0	0	22	22	84.62%
7	BFAD	A®	18	15	9	9	0	0	9	9	60.00%
	БГАД	C	19	11	10	10	1	2	7	10	90.91%
8	BHSC	-	_	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-

		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
		Е	9	9	9	9	0	0	9	9	100%
		A®	105	67	46	46	12	3	31	46	60.00%
9	BSW	C	105	35	35	35	6	0	29	35	100%
		Е	64	42	40	40	14	2	24	40	95.24%
10	BPED	A®	20	13	13	13	5	2	6	13	100%
10	Bred	C	24	22	22	22	10	2	10	22	100%
1.1	D ED	В	1772	1582	1513	1513	244	68	1201	1513	95.40%
11	B.ED	D	1283	1217	1182	1182	68	65	913	1182	97.10%
Total	•	•	51513	37525	30452	30452	4465	2054	23925	30513	

Post-Graduate

May - 2018

^{**(}B: Second Sem & D: Fourth Sem,)

Sl.	Degree	Se	Total	Total	Dist	I	II	Pass	Total	Sc	St	Other	Total	%
No		m	Reg.	App										
1	MA	В	76	71	0	0	0	66	69	20	7	42	69	100.0%
	Economics	D	68	65	55	8	0	0	63	16	1	46	63	96.92%
2	MA English	В	103	74	0	0	0	74	74	8	2	64	74	100.00%
		D	124	113	7	102	1	0	110	20	8	82	110	98.41%
3	MA Hindi	В	12	8	0	0	0	8	8	3	0	5	8	100.00%
		D	20	17	11	5	1	0	9	0	8	17	25	80.00%
4	MA History	В	69	60	0	0	0	58	58	20	1	38	59	95.95%
		D	68	62	55	6	0	0	61	20	2	39	61	94.64%
5	MA	В	50	25	0	0	0	24	24	5	3	16	24	92.50%
	Journalism	D	43	39	2	34	2	0	38	12	0	26	38	100.00%
	and Mass													
	Communicati													
	on													
6	MA Kannada	В	116	88	0	0	0	87	87	19	7	61	87	98.66%
		D	139	122	96	21	0	117	117	23	2	92	117	95.90%
7	MA Political	В	78	59	0	0	0	59	59	17	3	39	59	100.0%
	Science	D	79	57	47	7	0	1	55	13	3	39	55	96.49%
8	MA	В	41	29	0	0	0	29	29	10	1	18	29	100.00%

	Sociology	D	33	31	25	5	0	1	31	9	2	20	31	100.00%
9	MA Urdu	В	8	6	0	0	0	6	6	1	0	5	6	100.00%
		D	12	11	9	1	0	0	10	0	0	10	10	90.91%
10	MA	В	31	18	0	0	0	17	17	7	1	9	17	94.44%
	Women's	D	27	24	15	7	1	0	23	14	1	8	23	95.83%
	Studies													
11	MBA	В	54	51	0	0	0	51	51	14	2	35	51	100.00%
		D	67	61	4	53	3	0	60	12	2	46	60	98.36%
12	MCA	В	15	8	0	0	0	8	8	0	0	8	8	100.00%
		D	22	21	0	0	0	20	20	2	0	18	20	95.24%
		F	19	19	12	7	0	0	19	2	0	17	19	100.00%
13	MCOM	В	333	283	0	0	0	269	269	49	10	210	269	95.50%
		D	279	240	26	188	18	1	233	30	5	198	233	97.64%
14	Education	В	18	9	0	0	0	8	8	4	0	4	8	88.89%
		D	27	26	14	10	0	0	24	8	0	16	24	92.31%
15	MFM	В	21	17	0	0	0	17	17	1	0	16	17	100.00%
		D	17	17	14	2	0	0	16	1	0	15	16	94.12%
16	Library and	В	30	23	0	0	0	23	23	5	3	15	23	100.00%
	Information	D	17	16	3	10	2	13	13	3	2	8	13	81.25%
	Science													
17	MMH	В	4	3	0	0	0	3	3	0	0	3	3	100.00%
		D	7	6	5	1	0	0	6	0	0	6	6	100.00%
18	MPED	В	11	11	0	0	0	11	11	5	1	5	11	100.00%
		D	33	30	27	3	0	0	30	2	3	25	30	100.00%
19	MSc Bio-	В	15	14	0	0	0	14	14	5	0	9	14	100.00%
	informatics	D	14	13	11	1	0	0	12	2	0	10	12	92.31%
20	MSc Botany	В	21	20	0	0	0	20	20	4	0	16	20	100.00%
		D	26	26	13	13	0	0	26	5	1	20	26	100.00%
21	MSc	В	26	16	0	0	0	14	14	3	0	11	14	87.50%
	Biotechnolog	D	16	16	11	3	0	0	14	1	0	13	14	87.50%
	у													
22	MSc	В	44	30	0	0	0	28	28	3	2	23	28	93.33%
	Chemistry	D	37	32	8	20	1	0	29	2	0	27	29	90.63%
23	MSc	В	11	8	0	0	0	7	7	1	0	6	7	87.50%
	Computer	D	21	18	11	5	1	0	17	2	0	15	17	100%

	Science													
24	MSc Food	В	10	9	0	0	0	9	9	0	1	8	9	100%
	Processing	D	15	13	12	1	0	0	13	4	1	8	13	100%
	and Nutrition													
25	MSMA	В	126	91	0	0	0	78	78	11	1	66	78	85.71%
		D	102	78	34	37	0	0	71	8	1	62	71	91.03%
26	MSc Pharma	В	17	16	0	0	0	14	14	4	0	10	14	87.50%
	Chemistry	D	13	11	0	11	0	0	11	2	0	9	11	100.00%
27	MSc Physics	В	73	62	0	0	0	52	52	6	1	45	52	80.92%
		D	83	72	20	43	4	0	67	7	2	58	67	93.06%
28	MSc Zoology	В	41	31	0	0	0	29	29	3	0	26	29	93.55%
		D	28	27	11	11	2	0	24	4	0	20	24	88.89%
29	MSW	В	55	49	0	0	0	45	45	8	2	35	45	91.85%
		D	44	40	10	30	0	0	40	18	4	18	40	100.00%
	Total		3009	2512	568	645	36	1281	2393	478	96	1836	2410	

Nov. 2018

**(A: First Sem & C: Third Sem,)

Sl.No	Degree	Sem	Total	Pass	Total	Sc	St	Other	Total	%
			App.							
1	MA Economics	A	60	57	57	-	-	-	57	95.00%
		С	76	70	70	20	7	43	70	100.00%
2	MA English	A	93	89	89	0	0	0	89	85.00%
		С	88	73	73	9	2	62	73	98.65%
3	MA Hindi	A	19	18	18	0	0	0	18	90.00%
		С	11	8	8	3	0	5	8	100.00%
4	MA History	A	57	54	54	0	0	0	54	85.00%
		С	71	54	54	20	1	33	54	96.43%
5	MA Journalism	A	24	23	23	-	-	-	23	99.00%
		С	42	22	22	5	3	14	22	100.00%
6	MA Kannada	A	117	114	114	0	0	0	114	90.00%

		С	124	86	86	20	7	59	86	95.56%
7	MA Political	A	54	53	53	0	0	0	53	95.00%
	Science	С	84	58	58	17	3	38	58	98.31%
8	MA Sociology	A	28	26	26	0	0	0	26	94.00%
		С	33	28	28	9	1	18	28	100.00%
9	MA Urdu	A	13	12	12	-	-	-	12	98.00%
		С	7	6	6	1	0	5	6	100.00%
10	MA Women	A	24	18	18	0	0	0	18	76.33%
	Studies	С	26	16	16	6	1	9	16	100.00%
11	MBA	A	53	46	46	-	-	-	46	88.21%
		С	60	46	46	13	2	31	46	100.00%
12	MCA	A	18	16	16		-	-	16	92.12%
		С	27	15	15	0	0	15	15	100.00%
		Е	23	18	18	2	0	16	18	100.00%
13	MCOM	A	263	249	249	0	0	0	249	93.33%
		С	359	273	273	51	9	213	273	97.50%
14	Education	A	8	8	8	0	0	0	8	100.00%
		С	9	9	9	0	0	0	9	100.00%
15	MFM	A	22	11	11	1	0	10	11	100.00%
		С	18	13	13	0	0	13	13	100.00%
16	Library and	A	14	11	11	0	0	0	11	89.22%
	Information	С	29	23	23	4	3	16	23	100.00%
	Science									
17	MMH	A	20	18	18	-	-	-	18	90.00%
		С	3	2	2	0	0	2	2	100.00%
18	MPED	A	14	13	13	0	0	0	13	99.00%
		С	11	11	11	5	1	5	11	100.00%
19	MSc Bio	A	10	9	9	-	-	-	9	99.00%
	informatics	С	13	12	12	3	0	9	12	92.31%
20	MS botany	A	30	24	24	0	0	0	24	79.22%

		С	26	20	20	4	0	16	20	100.00%
21	MSc Bio	A	16	14	14	0	0	0	14	85.11%
	technology	С	17	15	14	4	0	10	14	93.33%
22	MSc Chemistry	A	33	15	15	0	0	0	15	44.00%
		С	43	31	29	3	2	24	29	93.55%
23	MSc Computer	A	17	15	15	-	-	-	15	91.22%
	Science	С	7	6	6	1	0	5	6	100.00%
25	MSc Food	A	13	12	12	-	-	-	12	95%
	processing and	С	11	9	9	0	1	8	9	100%
	Nutrition									
26	MSc Maths	A	59	47	47	0	0	0	47	75.00%
		С	90	75	68	9	1	58	68	90.67%
27	MSc Physics	A	43	35	35	0	0	0	35	77.33%
		С	91	53	46	5	0	41	46	86.79%
28	MSc Zoology	A	26	23	23	0	0	0	23	71.33%
		С	31	29	29	3	0	26	29	100.00%
29	MSW	A	40	38	38	0	0	0	38	93.00%
		С	69	47	47	8	2	37	47	97.92%
30	MSc Statistics	A	10	9	9	0	0	0	9	99.00%
		С	5	5	5	1	-	4	5	100%

- d. Number of endowments, gold medals and prizes instituted: 66 Gold medals
- e. Time taken for announcement of results after completion of examination (course-wise); reason for delay, if any: Results have been announced without any delay soon after valuation.
- f. Time taken adjudication and declaration of the results of Ph.D. thesis, M.Phil. dissertation:

45-60 days

g. PhD Course Work examination procedures:

- 1. Course Work: Credit shall be allotted to a teacher, who is due for superannuation within one year.
- i. The credit assigned to the PhD course work shall be a minimum of 08 credits and a maximum of 16 credits.
- ii. The course work shall be treated as prerequisite for Ph.D. preparation. A minimum of four credits shall be assigned to one or more courses on Research Methodology which could cover areas such as quantitative methods, Computer Applications, research ethics and review of published research the relevant field, training, field work, etc. Other courses shall be advanced level courses preparing the students for PhD degree.
- iii. Course work will be for a minimum period of one term of sixteen-week duration (minimum 90 working days).

At the end the first term there shall be a term end examination as outlined below

Paper No.	Title of the Paper	Credits	Maximum	Passing Marks	Duration of
			Marks		examination
P-I	Research Methodology	4	100	50	3 hours
P-II	Related Course	4	100	50	3 hours
	Total	8	200	100	6 hours

- iv. All courses prescribed for M.Phil. and PhD course work shall be in conformity with the credit hour instructional requirement and shall specify content, instructional and assessment methods. They shall be duly approved by the authorized academic bodies.
- v. The department where the scholar pursues her research shall prescribe the course(s) to her based on the recommendations of the Research Advisory Committee.
- vi. All candidates admitted to the M.Phil and PhD programmes shall be required to complete the coursework prescribed by the department during the initial one or two semesters.
- vii. Candidates already holding M.Phil degree and admitted to the PhD programme, or those who have already completed the course work in M.Phil and have been permitted to proceed to the PhD in integrated course, may be exempted by the

department from the PhD course work. Such an M.Phil degree was obtained in adherence to 'UGC [Minimum Standards and Procedures for Awards of M.Phil/ PhD Programmes] Regulations - 2009'. The Research Advisory Committee after verifying the facts may recommend exemption certificate to be given to the candidate. All other candidates admitted to the PhD programme shall be required to complete the PhD course work prescribed by the department.

- viii. Teaching shall be confined only to paper on 'Research Methodology'. The weekly teaching hours for that paper shall be four hours. Another four hours per week shall be devoted to discussion with the candidates on other course. The recognized guides shall teach the course.
 - ix. The candidates admitted to the Ph.D. programme shall keep a minimum attendance of 75% of the classes conducted irrespective of part time or full time.
 - x. Grades in the course work, including research methodology courses shall be finalized after a combined assessment by the Research Advisory Committee and the Department and the final grades shall be communicated to the university.
 - xi. A PhD scholar has to obtain a minimum of 55% of marks or its equivalent grade in the UGC 7-point scale (or an equivalent grade/ CGPA in a point scale wherever grading system is followed) in the course work in order to be eligible to continue in the programme and submit the thesis.
- **h.** Policy for procurement of examination related materials such as answer books, marks card, degree certificates, rank certificates, provisional certificates.: by Calling Etender
- i. Wastage of materials due to software and or storage/ processing problems; consequent financial loss detail of each document to be provided
- j. Security measures incorporated in each examination document
- i. Documents are kept secured by taking daily backup.
- ii. Data is encrypted to avoid back end modifications.
- iii. Log shall be maintained for modifications/ corrections.

- iv. All examination documents are issued to a certain case worker after completion of results.
- k. Innovative practices introduced to meet deadlines:
- i. Eliminating almost all manual works as technological use in both colleges and university is under progress.
- ii. Procedures are streamlined and documents are standardized at each level.
- 1. Securities introduced in the examination software:
- i. Colleges and students have their own secured portals like Student Portal/ College Portal which are secured with passwords for individuals.
- ii. After entry of IA & Practical marks, it will be verified and freezed so that no one can modify them without permission.
- iii. Process of despatching, receiving and monitoring of answer books has been automated.
- iv. All valuators/ examinars are identified with a unique ID.
- v. Answer books are encoded using barcodes for coding/ decoding.
- vi. Issuing/receiving of answer book during valuation is automated.
- vii. Theory marks are captured in front of examiners. Freezing of theory marks is done on confirmation by the examiners.
- m. Whether an external expert audit of the software conducted and a fitness/ security certification obtained? if yes, details: No

23. Convocation

a.	Distinguished invitee who delivered	Smt.Nemichandra, Dean & General
	convocation address and Vice	Manager, HAL Management Academy,
	Chancellors report to the Chancellor	Hindustan Aeronautics Limited
b.	Number of students – eligible,	37,000 students were admitted to various
	applied and admitted to various	degrees
	degrees	
c.	Number of gold medals, prizes	66 Gold medals and 06 cash prize were
	awarded – SC/ST/OBC/Women	awarded
	/Others	
d.	Policy on endowments for gold	Approval from the Academic Council and
	medals	Syndicate for endowment of Rs. 50,000/-
		in the name of Finance Officer of the
		University from donors.

e.	No. of Ph.Ds/D.Sc./D.Lit obtained by SC/ST/OBC/Women	46 PhD degrees were conferred upon women research scholars.
f.	Number of honorary doctorates awarded with details of the eminent recipients.	1 honorary doctorate degree was awarded to Dr. Nanda Patil

24. Skill Development and Placement Cell:

The placement cell is committed to provide all possible assistance to the Post Graduate students of the university in their efforts to find employment.

The placement service operates year around to facilitate contacts between companies/institutions and students. This may include advice on placement procedures; help to prepare application and curriculum vitae/ resume. The aim is to ensure that students have the information and skills necessary for an effective job search.

a.	Involvement of Industry in development	The BOSs of various departments are
	of curricula	encouraged to opt at least one member
		from industry.
b.	Involvement of FKCCI to create a	In process
	graduate-industry interactive platform	
c.	Database (if any) of placement details-	All the departments have their own
	course wise.	database, and its centralization is in
		process
d.	Whether the University offers B. Voc	Nil
	/M.Voc degrees if no, provide reasons.	
e.	Number of campus recruitment events	Nil
	organized with details of reputed	
	corporate industries participated; the	
	number of beneficiaries- course wise	
	details may be provided	

25. Research Policy and Output:

a. Total Number of Research Centres within the University Jurisdiction: 15

i.	University Departments Including PG Centres	14
ii.	Constituent Colleges	Nil
iii.	Affiliated Colleges	01: SJMVS' College for
		Women, Hubli
iv.	Research Institutes outside the University Jurisdiction	

b. Total Number of Research Publications: 174

i.	In	tional	journals			
	publ	ished	abroad	with		
	impact factor					

Department of Computer Science I) Prof. Aziz Makandar

1. Analysis of multiple object detection in sports Video, International Journal of Computer Application (*IJCA*). Impact Factor: 3.12, Foundation of Computer Science, New York NT, USA,2018

II) Prof. G. G. Rajput

 Improved LSB Based Image Steganography Using Run Length Encoding and Random Insertion Technique for Colour Images. World Scientific News Vol. 112; Scientific Publishing House, Darwin, Poland, EISSN 2392-219, 2018

III) Prof. Ramesh K.

- 1. Was the Cosmic Ray Burst Detected by the GRAPES-3 Muon Telescope on 22 June 2015 Caused by a Transient Weakening of the Geomagnetic Field or by an Interplanetary Anisotropy? Physical Review Volume 97, Issue 8, Impact Factor: 4.394, American Physical Society. 2018
- 2. Measurement of the Radial Diffusion Coefficient of Galactic Cosmic Rays near the Earth by the GRAPES-3 Experiment. Physical Review. Volume 98, Issue 2, Impact Factor: 4.394, American Physical Society. 2018
- 3. Measurement of the Electrical Properties of a Thundercloud through Muon Imaging by the GRAPES-3 Experiment. Physical Review Letters. Volume 122, Issue 10. Impact Factor: 4.394, American Physical Society. 2018
- 4. Wireless design techniques for Cochlear Devices. LAP: Lambert Academic Publishing. 2018
- 5. Dexamethasone Inhibits Inflammatory Response via Down Regulation of AP-1 Transcription Factor in Human Lung Epithelial Cells. Gene, Volume 645, ISSN: 0378-1119, Impact Factor: 2.49, 2018

	I	D
		Department of Bio-Informatics
		I) Dr. Babu R. Lamani
		1. Protein Kinases Orchestrate Cell Cycle
		Regulators in Differentiating BeWo
		Coriocarcinoma Cells. Molecular and Cellular
		Biochemistry, Vol. 452, (1-2): ISSN: 0300-
		8177, Impact Factor: 2.78. Jul 2018
		0177, 1111putt 1 uttori =1701 ut = 170
ii.	In National journals with	Faculty of Social Sciences
11.	ISSN Number with Impact	raculty of Social Sciences
	1	Department of Journalism and Mass Communication
	factor.	Department of Journalism and Wass Communication
		I) Prof.Onkar Kakade:
		1. Media Habits among Lambani Community in
		Vijayapura District: A Study. Review of
		Research: International Recognition
		Multidisciplinary Research Journal. Vol. 8(4).
		ISSN 2349-894X. Impact factor: 5.7631(UIF),
		January 2019.
		·
		II) Dr. Tahmeena Nigar Sultana
		1. Coverage of Socioeconomic and Political Issues
		Related to Muslims in Kannada and Urdu Dailies.
		Journal of Advanced Research in Journalism and
		Mass Communication. Volume 5, Issue 3, ISSN
		2395-3810,2018
		Faculty of Commoves and Management
		Faculty of Commerce and Management
		I) Prof. Mallikarjuna N. L.
		Evaluation of Micro Finance Growth in Telangana
		State. Genius, Vol. 6, Issue 2. ISSN: 2279 – 0489.
		Feb-July 2018
		> Implications of Social Media Marketing for the
		Marketer and the Customer. Review of Research.
		Vol. 8, Issue 2. ISSN: 2249-894X. Nov. 2018
iii.	In International journals	
	published in India with	Department of Women's Studies
	impact factor	-
		I) Prof. R. Sunandamma
		1. Social Implication of Sexually Transmitted
		Infections, NAS publications. 2018
		-
		Sankashtagalu. 2018
		3. Hennu Bhruna Hattye: 2018

II) Prof. H. M. Hemalatha

1. Human Resource Management in Migration International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews, Vol, 5, Issue 4, Impact Factor: 5.75, December 2018

III) Dr. Laxmidevi Y.

- 1. Pinjar Women of Vijayapura: A Socio-cultural Study from Feministic Perspective, Impact Factor: 5.75, Dec-2018
- 2. Social Status of Bagwan Women Street Vendors. International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews, Volume 5, Issue 4. Impact Factor: 5.75. December, 2018

Department of Sociology I) Prof. V. B. Korishetti

- 1. The Family Impact on Child Malnutrition among Scheduled and Non Scheduled Caste. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Vol 8, Issue 6(1), Impact factor: 7.081, June 2018.
- 2. Infant Mortality in India: An Overview. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Impact factor: 7.081,Oct. 2018
- 3. The Role of Granite Industry in India. International Journal of Advance and Innovative Research (Part-3) Indian Academicians and Researchers association, Vol 6, Issue 1 (17), ISSN-2394-7780, Impact Factor: 7.36. January-March 2019
- 4. Reforms of Health Services in India. Review of Research: International (online) Multidisciplinary Journal, Vol 1. ISSN: 2249-894X, Impact factor: 5.7631(UIF). March 2019
- 5. Labour Reforms and MGNREGA. Review of Research: International (online) Multidisciplinary Journal, Vol 1. ISSN: 2249-894X, Impact factor: 5.7631(UIF). March 2019

II) Dr.M.P.Baligar

- 1. Right to Education. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 6. Impact Factor: 7.08. ISSN: 2249-2496- (1) June 2018.
- 2. Juvenile Delinquency Theories. International Journal of Research in Engineering IT and Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 6. Impact Factor: 6.452. ISSN: 2250-0588. June 2018
- 3. Juvenile Delinquency. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8 Issue5, Impact Factor: 7.081. ISSN: 2249-2496 (1). May 2018
- 4. Women and Health. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 6. Impact Factor: 7.081. ISSN: 2249-2496-(1). June 2018
- 5. Understanding and Managing Stress: Causal Aspects of Stress and Causal Models. International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews. Volume 5, Issue 3. Impact Factor: 5.75. ISSN (P) 2349-5138. UGC. No. 43602. July-Sept 2018
- 6. Gender Theories in Sociology. International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews. Volume 5, Issue 3. Impact Factor: 5.75. ISSN (P) 2349-5138. July-Sept 2018
- 7. Social Inequality in Modern Higher Education. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue7. Impact Factor: 7.081. ISSN: 2249-2496. July 2018
- 8. Effect of Globalization on WTO Regime and Indian Economic System. International Journal of Research in Engineering IT and Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 7. Impact Factor: 6.452. ISSN: 2250-0588. July 2018
- 9. Role of Evaluation in Education. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 7. Impact Factor: 7.081. ISSN: 2249-2496(1). July 2018
- 10. Girls' Education Goes Beyond Getting Girls into School. International Journal of Research in

- Engineering IT and Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 7. Impact Factor: 6.452. ISSN: 2250-0588. July 2018
- 11. Gender Discrimination and Social Norms in India. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 7. Impact Factor: 7.081. ISSN: 2249-2496-(1) July 2018
- 12. Approaches to Sociological Research International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. Volume 8, Issue 5(1). Impact Factor: 7.081. ISSN: 2249-2496. UGC.No.48887. May 2018.
- 13. Reproductive Health Reforms in India. Review of Research: International (online) Multidisciplinary Journal, Impact Factor-5.7631(UIF). ISSN-2249-894X. 2018

Department of Library Information Science

I) Prof. P. G. Tadasad

1. Restructuring LIS curriculum at Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura, Karnataka. Journal of Advancements in Library Sciences. Spl. issue 6(1), ISSN 2349-4352. 2019

II) Dr.Gavisiddappa Anandhalli

- 1. Impact of Information Literacy Skills on the Academic Achivement of the Students: A Case Study of Anjuman Degree College Vijayapura. International Journal of Research in Humanities, Arts and Literature. Issue6(3). 2018
- 2. Analysis of the influence of Faculty Members' Socio-Economic Characteristics on the Use of Social Networks: A Study of KSWU, Bijapur. International Journal of Creative Research Thoughts. Issue 6(1). 2018
- 3. An Examination of Lotka's Law on ICT Components in LIS. Research Direction: A Peer Reviewed and Refereed Multidisciplinary International Journal. Issue 5(8). 2018
- 4. Library Professional in Gulbarga and Yadgiri Districts of Hyderabad Karnataka Region. Journal of Research in Humanities, Arts and Literature. 2018

- 5. Authorship Trends and Collaborative Research in Lung Cancer: A Time series Analysis Study. 2018.
- 6. Scientometric Analysis of Nanotechnology Literature from 2000 to 2016 as Reflected in Web of Science Database Study. International Journal of Creative Research Thoughts. (IJCRT). 2018,
- 7. Digital Information Literacy Skills and Competency Among the Faculty Members of Degree Colleges in North Karnataka: A Study. Review of Research. Issue 7(6), 2018

III) Dr. Shantadevi T.

1. Awareness and Use of Mass Media by Women Grama Panchayat Members: A Study of Bijapur District. International Journal of Research in Humanities, Arts and Literature (IMPACT:IJRHAL) ISSN (P): 2347-4564. 2018

Department of Economics

I) Dr. D. M. Madari

- 1. Role of Muslim Women Higher Education in India Volume 8, Issue 1. ISSN-2277-5730 Impact Factor: 5 5 2018
- 2. Socio-Economic Problems of Minorities in India. Review of Research Volume 8, Issue 6. ISSN: 2249-894X Impact Factor: 5.7631 (UIF). 2018
- 3. Performance of Poverty alleviation Programmes with Special Reference to Anna Bhagya Yojana in Karnataka State. Review of Research. Volume 8, Issue 7. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact Factor: 5.7631 (UIF). 2018
- 4. Basava Vasati Yojana: A Key to Rural Development. Review of Research Volume 8, Issue 7. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact Factor: 5.7631 (UIF). 2018

II) Dr. R. V. Gangshetty

 Progress of Anna Bhagya Yojana in Hungund Taluk of Karnataka State. International Journal of Current Research in Life Sciences. ISSN. 2319-9490 Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018

- 2. Natural Resource Management, Challenges and Way Forward in Agricultural Development: A Study. International Journal of Multidisciplinary Education and Research. ISSN No. 4554588. Impact Factor 5.12. 2018
- 3. An Overview of Health Insurance from Indian Scenario. Research Review: International Journal of Multidisciplinary Research. ISSN No. 2455-3085. Impact Factor: 5.214. 2018
- 4. Tourism and Economic Development: A Comparative Study of Vijayapura and North Goa District. Review of Research: International Journal. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact factor: 5.7631(UIF). 2018
- 5. An Economic Study of Indira Awas Yojana with Special Reference to Vijayapura Taluk. International Journal of Emerging Technologies and Innovative Research (IJETIR). ISSN: 2349-5162. 2018
- 6. A Study of Impact of Anna Bhagya Yojana In Hungund Taluk of Karnataka State. An International Journal of research and Analytical Reviews (IJRAR) ISSN-2349-5162 Impact factor: 5.75 UGC Approved Journal No.43602. 2018
- 7. Prospect of Banana Crop in Vijayapura Taluka: A Special Reference to Babalesware Village Review of Research, International Online Multidisciplinary Journal ISSN No. 2249-894X0, Impact factor. 5.7631(UIF). 2018
- 8. Goods and Services Tax (GST): A New Tax Reform in India, Review of Research, International Online Multidisciplinary Journal ISSN No. 2249-894X. Impact factor. 5.7631(UIF). 2018
- 9. Urban Housing Policy in India: An Overview. International Online Multidisciplinary Journal. ISSN No. 2249-894X. Impact factor. Impact Factor: 5.7631(UIF). 2018

58

III) Dr. Suresha K. P.

- 1. Quality of Higher Education in India: Issues and Challenges. Research Review: Journal International Multidisciplinary Research. ISBN: 978-0-359-38076-3. Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018
- 2. Employment Pattern of Garment Women Workers In India: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Social Science and Economic Research ISSN: 2455-3085. Impact Factor: 5.371. 2018
- 3. The Role of women workers in Garment Industry In India: An Over View Review of Research International online Multidisciplinary Journal. ISSN: 2455-8834 Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018
- 4. An Economic Evaluation of Women Workers in Garment Industry: A case of Bangalore City. Review of Research: International (online) Multidisciplinary Journal. ISSN: 2249-894x. Impact Factor: 5.371. 2018
- 5. Indian Textile and Garment Industry Workers-Prospects and Problems. SSIJEM. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact Factor: 5.371. 2018
- 6. Globalization and Its Impact on Poverty in India: Present Scenario. Research Review Journal of International Multidisciplinary. ISSN: 49620. Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018
- 7. Medical Tourism and Its Impact on Indian Economy: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Development Reserch (IJDR). ISSN: 2455-3085. Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018
- 8. Impact of Population Growth on Environmental Degradation: Case of India. Research Review: Journal of International Multidisciplinary. ISSN: 2230-9926, Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018
- 9. Employment Pattern of Garment Women Workers in India: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Social Science and Economic Research. ISSN: 2455-3085. Impact Factor: 5.71. 2018
- 10. Women Workers in Garment Factories in Karnataka: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Innovative Studies in Sociology and Humanities (IJISSH). ISSN: 2455-8834. Impact

Factor: 5.71. 2018

- 11. Demographic Dividend on Unemployment in India: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Innovative Studies in Sociology and Humanities. (IJISSH). ISSN: 2456-4931. Impact Factor: 5.371. 2018
- 12. Youth Unemployment in India: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. ISSN: 2456-4931. Impact Factor: 5.379. 2018
- 13. Youth Unemployment in India: Issues and Challenges. International Journal of Research in Social Sciences. ISSN: 2249-2496. Impact Factor: 5.371, 2018

Faculty of Science and Technology Department of Computer Science

I) Prof. Aziz Makandar

- 1. A Supervised Player Predication and Occlusion Handling in Sports Video. International Journal of Research in Advent Technology (IJRAT). Impact Factor: 5.59. MG Aricent Private Limited. 2018
- 2. Robust Color Table based Object Localization and Event Handling in Sports Video. International Journal of Research in Advent Technology (IJRAT). Impact Factor: 5.59. 2018
- 3. A Review Approach of PR in Analyzing the Neurological Disorders. International Journal of Trends in Scientific Research & Amp. Development: International Journals of trends in Scientific Research & Development (IJTSRD). Impact Factor: 4.101. 2018.
- 4. Alzheimer's Disease Detection Using Bit Plane Slicing Images. International Journal of Scientific Engineering and Research (IJSER). Impact Factor: 5.153. ISSN: 2321-3256. 2018

II) Prof. Ramesh K.

1. Implementing Preservation and Discharge Duplication for Cloud Repository Message Check Protocol. International Journal of Scientific Research in Computer Science, Engineering and Information Technology (IJSRCSEIT). Volume 3, Issue 1. ISSN: 2456-3307. 2018

- System Models for the Detection of Wireless Microphone Signals in Noisy Environment for Cochlear External Devices. International Journal of Scientific Research in Computer Science, Engineering and Information Technology (IJSRCSEIT). Volume 3, Issue 5. ISSN: 2456-3307. 2018
- 3. Low Power BLE Module for Wireless Communication among Speech Processor and Headpiece (Transmitter) of Cochlear Implants. IJSRCSEIT. Volume 3, Issue 5, ISSN: 2456-3307 Impact Factor: 4.032. Technoscience Academy. May-June 2018
- 4. Enhancing Energy Efficiency in Wireless Sensor Network. IOSR Journal of Engineering (IOSRJEN). Volume 8, Issue 6. Impact Factor: 1.645, 2018
- 5. Network Segmentation Strategies to Articulate New Method to Address Growing Information Security Concerns. IOSR Journal of Engineering (IOSRJEN) Vol. 8, Issue 6. June 2018
- 6. System Models for the Detection of Wireless Microphone Signals in Noisy Environment for Cochlear External Devices. IJSRCSEIT. Volume 3, Issue 5. Impact Factor: 4.032. 2018
- 7. Classification of Brain Hemorrhages in MRI Using Naïve Bayes- Probabilistic Kernel Approach. Journal of Cases on Information Technology (JCIT). Volume 21, Issue 3. 2018
- 8. JCI from IGI Global Observation of Cosmic Ray anisotropy with GRAPES-3 Experiment. Journal of Cases on Information Technology (JCIT). 2018

III) Dr. Sheetalrani R. Kawale

- 1. Enhancing Energy Efficiency in Wireless Sensor Network. IOSR Journal of Engineering (IOSRJEN), Volume 8, Issue 6. Impact Factor: 1.645, 2018
- 2. Message Security Using RSA-DES Hybrid Cryptography. IOSR Journal of Computer Engineering (IOSR-JCE). Vol. 21, Issue 2, Ser. II. Impact Factor: 3.712. 2018

3. Message Security through Hybrid Cryptography. IJRAR - International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews, Volume 6, Issue 1. Impact Factor: 5.75. 2018

Department of Bio-Informatics

I) Prof. S. B. Madagi

- 1. Pathway Study of Gene Variants of Pancreatic Cancer Detected by Whole Exome Sequencing Data Analysis. International Journal of Pharmacy and Biological Sciences. Issue 9(1).ISSN: 2230-7605. 2019
- 2. Quantitative Predictive Modelling for Inhibition of Transglutaminase-2 Using Penalized Regression Approach. RJLBPCS Journal. Issue 5(1). ISSN: 2454-6348. Impact Factor: 0.89. 2019
- 3. Subtractive Genomics Approach in Identifying Polysacharide Biosynthesis Protein as Novel Drug Target against Eubacterium Nodatum. Asian Journal of Pharmacy and Pharmacology. Issue 5(2). ISSN: 2455-2674. 2019
- 4. Pharmacological Applications of Silver Nanoparticles Synthesized using Aqueous Leaf Extract of Ximenia Americana. Journal of Nanoscience and Technology.ISSN:1533-4880. 2019
- 5. Whole Exome Sequencing Data Analysis for Detection of Gene Variants of Ovarian Cancer and Related Clinical Study. Research Journal of Life Sciences, Bioinformatics, Pharmaceutical and Chemical Sciences. Issue 4(6). ISSN: 2454-6348. Impact Factor: 0.89. 2018
- 6. Preliminary Phytochemical Analysis and Biological Screening of Indigofera Hochestetteri. The Pharma Innovation. ISSN: 2349-8242. 2018
- 7. Whole Exome Sequence Analysis to Predict Functional Biomarkers for Pancreatic Cancer. International Journal of Advanced Research in Computer Science. Issue 9(3). ISSN: 0976-5697. 2018

- 8. Biochemical and Structural Characterization of Helicobacter Pylori Peptide Deformylase by Computational Methods. Research & Reviews: A Journal of Bioinformatics. Issue 4(3), ISSN: 2319-3433. 2018
- 9. Pharmacognostical and Phytochemical Analysis of Solanum Macranthum (Dunal) Fruits. Journal of Pharmacognosy and Phytochemistry. Issue 8(1). ISSN: 2278-4136. 2019

II) Dr. Babu R. Lamani

- Phytochemical Screening and In-vitro Antioxidant and Antiproliferative Activity of Aqueous Leaf Extract of Ximtenia Americana against Non-Small Cell. Lung Cancer Cancer Surgery. ISSN: 0960-7404. 2018
- 2. Forskolin and Phorbol 12-myristate 13-acetate Modulates the Expression Pattern of AP-1 Factors and Cell Cycle Regulators in Estrogen-Responsive MCF-7 Cells. Genes & Diseases. 2018

III) Dr. Joy Hoskeri

- 1. Pathway Study of Gene Variants of Pancreatic Cancer Detected by Whole Exome Sequencing Data Analysis. International Journal of Pharmacy and Biological Sciences. Issue 9(1). ISSN: 2230-7605. 2019
- 2. Pharmacognostical and Phytochemical Analysis of Solanum Macranthum (Dunal) Fruits. Journal of Pharmacognosy and Phytochemistry. Issue 8(1). ISSN: 2278-4136. 2019

Faculty of Commerce and Management Department of Commerce and Management

I) Prof. Sanjeev Kumar K. M.

1. Tourism and Social Media: Special Emphasis on the Choice of Travel Destination by Millennials in Bangalore. International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews. Vol. 6, Issue 1. ISSN: 2349-5138. March 2019.

- 2. A Study on Job Satisfaction of Teachers in St. Joseph's School, Vijayapura, Karnataka. AARMSS International Journal of Management and Social Science Research. Vol. 4, Issue 4. ISSN: 2455-1422. Dec. 2018.
- 3. The Social Media User: A Theoretical Background to the Development of Social Media User Typology. ELK Asia Pacific Journal of Marketing and Retail Management. Vol. 9, Issue 4, ISSN: 2349-2317. Oct. 2018.

II) Prof. Mallikarjuna N. L.

- 1. The Impact of Strategic Human Resource Management on Organizational Performance. International Journal of Scientific Research and Review. Vol. 7, Issue 8. ISSN: 2279-543X. Aug. 2018
- 2. A Study on Factors Influencing Youngsters Behavior Towards Online Shopping. International Journal of Scientific Research and Review. Vol. 7. ISSN: 2279-543X. Aug. 2018.
- 3. Effectiveness of Training and Development A
 Case Study of Public and Private Banks.
 International Journal of Multidisciplinary
 Research Review. Vol. 4, Issue 10. ISSN: 23951877. Oct. 2018
- 4. Responsibility of HR Manager in Managing Stress of Employees in Manufacturing Concerns. International Journal of Multidisciplinary Research Review. Vol. 5, Issue 5. ISSN: 2395-1877. Feb. 2019.

III) Dr. Anita R. Natekar

1. Work-Life Integration at Central University of Karnataka. International Journal of Management Technology and Engineering. Vol. 8, Issue 10. ISSN: 2249-7455. Oct. 2018.

IV) Dr. C. M. Mathapati

1. Stress and Voluntary Turnover: An Empirical Analysis with Special Reference to Software Employees in Bangalore, India. International Journal of Human Resource Management and

- Research (IJHRMR). Vol. 9. ISSN (Online): 2249-7986 (Print): 2249-6874. Impact Factor (JCC): 7.2092. UGC Approved Journal (UGC Journal No.: 63170). April 2019.
- 2. The Influence of Social Intelligence on Conflict Management Styles among HR Managers. International Journal of Research and Analytical Reviews (IJRAR) Vol. 6, Issue 1, E-ISSN 2348-1269, P-ISSN: 2349-5138. Impact Factor: 5.75. UGC Approved Journal (UGC Journal No.: 43602). March 2019.
- 3. A Study of Work Life Balance with Special Reference to Private Primary School Teachers in International Vijavapur City. Journal Management and Social Science. Vol. 6, Issue 9. ISSN: 2321-1784. Impact Factor: 6.178. Double-Blind Peer Reviewed Referred Open Access International Journal. Sept. 2018,
- 4. Review and Reflections on Human Resource Accounting – Indian Perspective. International Journal of Creative Research Thoughts. Vol. 6, Issue 2. ISSN: 2320-2882. Impact Factor: 5.97.

Faculty of Education Department of Education

- I) Dr. U. K. Kulkarni
- 1. Strengthening Teaching and Learning through ICT. AARHAT Multidisciplinary International Education Research Journal (AMIERJ) Vol-7, Special Issue-33. ISSN-2278-5655, Impact Factor: 5.18, May 2018.
- 2. Metacognitive Approach: Empowering Teachers to Face the Challenges at Secondary Level. Ajanta - an International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research, Vol 7, Issue 3 ISSN-2277-5730, Impact Factor-5.5. July-September 2018
- 3. Integrating Information Technology in School Education. Hermeneutics - a Biannual Refereed International Journal of Business and Social Sciences. Vol-8, No-2, ISSN-2231-6353, Impact factor-4.481, Special Issue-2018

- 4. A study of an interaction effect of cooperative learning model on the different abilities and attitude towards history of secondary school, Review of Research, International Online Multidisciplinary Journal, ISSN-2249-894X, Vol. 1, Issue-1, December 2018, Impact factor:5.7531(UIF), P.No.46-54.2018
- 5. A Study of Relationship between Job Satisfaction, Teaching Competence and Attitude towards Teaching Profession of Teachers Working in Upgraded Primary School. Review of Research: International Online Multidisciplinary Journal. Vol 1, Issue 1. ISSN-2249-894X, Impact factor: 5.7531 (UIF) December 2018
- 6. Vocational Aspirations of Secondary School Children. Review of Research: International Online Multidisciplinary Journal. Vol-3, Issue-3. ISSN- 2249-894X, Impact Factor: 5.7531(UIF), December 2018.
- 7. A Study of Relationship between Organizational Culture, Job Satisfaction, and Attitude towards Teaching Profession of Secondary School Teachers. Aarhat: Multidisciplinary International Education Research Journal (AMIERJ), Vol-6, Special Issue-2, ISSN-2278-5655, SJIF Impact Factor- 6.236. February 2019
- 8. Effectiveness of Teaching Programme on Achievement, Anxiety in English of 8th Std. Students. Ajanta an International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Vol- 8, Issue-1, ISSN-2277-5730, Part-II, Impact Factor-5.5. Jan-March-2019
- 9. Effectiveness of Activity Based Teaching on Academic Achievement of 9th Standard Students in Social Science, Ajanta an International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Vol- 8, Issue-1. ISSN- 2277-5730, Part-III, Impact Factor-5.5. Jan-March 2019.

II) Dr. Vishnu M. Shinde

- 1. A Study of Awareness and Application of Smartphone among B.Ed Teacher Trainees. International Inventive Multidisciplinary Journal. Vol. 6, Issue 3. Impact Factor: 5.210, ISSN: 2348-7135, May 2018
- 2. Future Teacher Education and Language. SADANA Teacher Education Manual, Dr. Ambedkar College Of Education, Bangalore, July 2018
- **3.** A Need of Massive Progress in Education at Vijayapura District. International Journal of Innovative Knowledge Concepts. Vol. 6, Issue 8. ISSN: 2454-2415. August, 2018.
- **4.** Is Value Based Education the Need of the Hour. Genius: International Multidisciplinary Peerreviewed Journal. Volume 06, Issue 2. ISSN: 227-0489. Feb-July 2018.
- **5.** Flipped Learning A New Trend for the 21st Century Learners. International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Journal. Vol 7, Issue 3. July September 2018.
- 6. Mental Health and Academic Achievement. Research Directions: an International Multidisciplinary Peer-reviewed Research Journal, Special Issue. ISSN; 2321-5488. March, 2019.
- 7. Bodhana Kramavu Mukhya (Teaching Method is Important). Samaja Mukhi: Monthly Magzine, ISSN-2581-7299, January 2019.

III) Dr. Ashokkumar Surpur

- 1. An Effect of Socio-Economic Status, Family Climate and Socio-emotional School Climate on Urban Secondary School Adoloscent Girls' Empowerment. Review of Research: International Online Multidisciplinary Journal, Volume 7, Issue 7. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact Factor: 5.2331(UIF). April-2018
- 2. Educational Administration At Post Secondary School Level With Respect to Gender, Location of the School A Research Analysis. Research Directions: International Recognition Interdisciplinary Research Journal. Volume 5,

- Issue 10. ISSN: 2321-5488. Impact Factor: 5.1723(UIF). April 2018
- 3. Educational Aspirations of Secondary School Students A Research Analysis. Research Directions: International Recognition Interdisciplinary Research Journal. Volume 5, Issue 12. ISSN: 2321-5488. Impact Factor: 5.1723(UIF). June-2018
- 4. Academic Achievement of Secondary School Students- A Research Analysis. Review of Research: International Online Multidisciplinary Journal. Volume 7, Issue 9. ISSN: 2249-894X.Impact Factor: 5.2331(UIF). June-2018
- 5. A Study on Educational Aspiration, Self Concept, School Adjustment of Urban and Rural Secondary School Students. Review of Research: International Online Multidisciplinary Journal. Volume 7, Issue 10. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact Factor: 5.2331(UIF). July 2018
- 6. Assessment of English Language Reading Comprehension among Rural Government Secondary School Students A Study. BOODHI –International Journal of Research in Humanities, Arts and Science (online). Vol 3, Special Issue 8. E-ISSN ISSN: 2456-5571. Impact Factor: 2.135 November 2018
- 7. The Learning Community and Teaching Strategies, Ajanta An International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Journal. ISSN: 2277-5730. Impact Factor: 5.5, 2018
- 8. An Effect of Parenting, Self Concept, Style of Learning and Thinking on Career Aspirations of Urban Pre-University College Science Students. Ajanta An International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Journal. ISSN: 2277-5730. Impact Factor: 5.5 2018
- 9. Interaction Effect of Socio-Economic Status, Social Maturity and Family Climate on Vocational Aspiration of Secondary School Girl Students. Ajanta—An International Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Journal. Part-1ISSN: 2277-5730. Impact Factor: 5.5 2018

- Essence of Education for Global Citizenship A
 Research Approach. Ajanta An International
 Multidisciplinary Quarterly Research Journal.
 Part-2, ISSN: 2277-5730. Impact Factor: 5.5.
 2018
- 11. An Interaction Effect of Parenting, Self-Concept, Style of Learning and Thinking on Career Aspirations of Rural Pre-University College Science Students. International Journal of Advanced and Innovative Research (Part-2). Volume 6, Issue 1. ISSN 2394-7780.Impact Factor- 7.36. 2018
- 12. Comparative Study of Family Cimate, Emotional Maturity and Academic Achievement of Secondary School Students. International Journal of Advance and Innovative Research (Part-2), Vol. 6, Issue 1 (17). ISSN: 2394-7780. Impact Factor-7.36, 2018
- 13. Interaction Effect Boy's Socio-economic Status, Social Maturity and Family Climate on Vocational Aspiration of Secondary School Boys Students. International Journal of Advance and Innovative Research (Part-2). Volume-6, Issue 1(17). ISSN 2394-7780. Impact Factor-7.36. 2018
- 14. An Interaction Effect of Parenting, Self Concept, Style of Learning and Thinking on Career Aspirations of Government Pre-University College Science Students. International Journal of Advanced and Innovative Research (Part-2), Volume- 6, Issue- 1(17). ISSN 2394-7780. Impact Factor- 7.36. March 2019
- 15. Interaction Effect of Socio-economic Status, Social Maturity and Family Climate on Vocational Aspiration of Government Secondary School Students. International Journal of Advanced and Innovative Research (Part-2). Volume 6, Issue 1(17). ISSN 2394-7780 Impact Factor-7.36. January-March 2019
- 16. A Study on Impact of Rural School Students' Interest in Science, Study Habits and School

- Adjustment on Academic Achievement in Science. International Journal of Advanced and Innovative Research (Part-2). Vol 6, Issue 1(17). ISSN 2394-7780. Impact Factor-7.36 January-March 2019
- 17. A Study on Impact of Government School Students' Interest in Science, Study Habits and School Adjustment on Academic Achievement in Science. What is Now? What is Next Research Series. IMRF Institute for Research and Education, ISBN: 978-93-86435-69-9. March -2019
- 18. Meritocratic Teaching in Teacher Education Colleges. Education for Sustainable Development, ISBN 9789388398237. January 2019
- 19. An Interaction Effect of Parenting, Self Concept and Style of Learning and Thinking on Career Aspiration of Aided Pre-University College Science Students. Research Directions: An International Multidisciplinary Journal. ISSN: 2321-5488. Impact Factor- 5.7 February 2019
- 20. Interaction Effect of Socio-economic Status, Social Maturity and Family Climate on Vocational Aspiration of Unaided Secondary School Students Research Directions: An International Multidisciplinary Journal.. ISSN: 2321-5488. Impact Factor- 5.7 February 2019

IV) Shri Prakash Sannakkanavar

- 1. An Effect of Socio-Economic Status on Study Interest of Science Subject of Secondary Schools of Vijayapura City. Review of research: International Recognition Multidisciplinary Research Journal. Volume 1, Issue 1. ISSN: 2249-894X. Impact Factor: 5.7631(UIF). December 2018
- 2. Innovative Methods of Teaching Geography A Perspective from School Teachers of Vijayapura City. Online Publication. ISSN: 0975-833X. 2018

V) Dr. G. Sowbhagya:

- 1. A Study on the Relationship between Personality Trait and Study Habit on Academic Achievement of Degree College Students in Vijayapur City. International Journal of Engineering Technology Science and Research (IJETSR). ISSN 2394 3386. Volume 5, Issue 5. Impact factor: 5.818. May 2018
- 2. A Study on the Relationship between Personality Trait and Academic Achievement of Degree College Students in Vijayapur City. International Journal of Lakshmi Publication House. ISSN 2249–894X. Volume 7, Issue 12. Impact Factor: 5.7631(UIF). September 2018
- 3. Issues, problems and Challenges of Higher Education in India. International Journal of Advanced and Innovative Research. Volume 6, Issue 1(17). ISSN: 2394-7780. Impact Factor: 7.36 Jan-March 2019

VI) Dr. Ganiger Bharati

- 1. Self Analysis of Pre-service Teachers Lessons in Simulation Classess through Mobile Video Recording. Review of Research. Vol. 7, Issue 11. August 2018
- **2.** Ethics in Research: Need of the Hour. Review of Research. Vol. 3, Issue 3. August 2018

VII) Dr.Sakpal Hoovanna

- 1. Effect of yoga on stress, International journal of yogic, human movement & sports science ISSN2456-2219, Impact Factors 5.10.JAN-2018
- 2. Effect of yoga on self confidence, International journal of yogic, human movement& sports sconce-ISSN-2456-4419, Impact Factors 5.10.JAN-2018
- 3. Mental Health & sports, International journal of yoga physiotherapy & physical Education, ISSN-2456-5067, Impact Factors 5.10,2018
- 4. Importance of self confidence on bio motor variables among women volleyball players, International journal of yoga physiotherapy &

- physical Education, ISSN-2456-5067, Impact Factors 5.10,2018
- 5. Socioeconomic status & its impact on the personality traits among women volleyball players,

 International journal physiology, putrition &
 - International journal physiology, nutrition & physical education-ISSN-2456-0057, Impact Factors 5.10,2018
- 6. A correlation study of personality traits & aggressive behaviour of group & individual gems sports women, International journal of yoga physiotherapy & physical Education-ISSN-2456-5067, Impact Factors 5.10,2018
- 7. A comparative study of cardiovascular endurance between government and private high school going girls of Vijayapur district, International journal of physical education, sports sciences-ISSN- 2394-1685, Impact Factors 5.10.2018
- 8. The effect of yogic & physical exercises on cardiovascular endurance variables of secondary school students in Vijayapura, International journal physiology, nutrition & physical education, ISSN-2456-0057, Impact Factors 5.19.2018
- 9. Techniques of health fitness, International journals of academic research & development, ISSN-2455-4197, Impact Factors 5.10.2018
- 10. The study of influence of nutrition on teen athletes, International journals of academic research & development, ISSN-2455-4197, Impact Factors 5.10.2018
- 11. A comparative study of emotional intelligence between sports & non sports women of KSWU Bijapur, International journal physiology, nutrition & physical education, ISSN-2456-0057, Impact Factors 5.10.2018
- 12. Effect of callisthenic exercises on agility of students, Review of Literature, ISSN-2347-2723, Impact Factors 5.10.2018

		13. Effect of circuit training programme on speed and agility, Academic Sports scholars, I SSN-2277-3665, Impact Factors 5.10.2018. 14. Benefits of pranayama, Research Direction, ISSN-2321-5488, Impact Factors 5.10,2018. 15. Impact of suryanamaskar on flexibility of students, Review of Research, ISSN-2249-894, Impact Factors 5.10.2018. 16. Effect of six weeks yoga & aerobic exercises on muscular strength & flexibility of pre adolescence students, Current global reviewer, ISSN-2320-4685, Impact Factors 5.10,2018. 17. Effect of weight training exercises on the improvement of arm & leg strength of basketball players, Current Global reviewer, ISSN-2320-4685, Impact Factors 2.5.2018. 18. Impact of strength training exercises for women, Current global reviewer, ISSN-2320-4685, Impact Factors 2.5.2018. 19. Effect of strength training and physical exercises intervention on the strength development of athletes, Review of research, ISSN-2249-894x, Impact Factors 5.2331(UIF).2018 20. Influence of socio economic status on mental health of women volleyball players, International journal of yogic, human movement and sports sciences, ISSN-2456-4419, Impact Factors 5.18,2018 21. A study on the level of body mass index(BMI) among the students, Higher Education Govt. of Karnataka, 2018 22. Effect of weight training exercises on the improvement of arm and leg strength of basket ball players, International journal of physical education, Sports and health, ISSN-2394-1693, Impact Factors 5.38,2019.
iv.	In conference proceedings state/ national/ international/ others	Fauclty of Social Science Departmeny of Library and Information Science I) Prof. P. G. Tadasad 1. Google: A Tool to Promote Library Services in Academic Libraries. IN: Libraries in the Sharing

- Economy. Edited by S. L. Sangam and V. M. Bankapur. Agra; Current Publications. 2018
- 2. Availability of Digital Infrastructure in School Libraries: A Study of School Libraries in Navi Mumbai. IN: Libraries in the Sharing Economy. Edited by S. L. Sangam and V. M. Bankapur. Agra; Current Publications. 2018.
- 3. Repositioning of Academic Libraries in Meeting the Expectations of the User Community. IN: Library in the Life of the User: Proceedings of 9th KSCLA National Conference, Tumkur University, Tumkur. ISBN: 9789381979327. 2019
- 4. Use of Library of College of Forestry, Sirsi. IN: Library in the Life of the User: Proceedings of 9th KSCLA National Conference, edited by Keshava, Tumkur University, Tumkur. ISBN: 9789381979327, 2019

Faculty of Science and Tecnology Department of Computer Science I) Prof. G. G. Rajput

- 1. Face Photo Recognition from Sketch Images
 Using HOG descriptors. IEEE, 2018: Second
 International Conference on Inventive
 Communication and Computational Technologies
 (ICICCT) INSPEC Accession
 Number: 18161473, 2018
- 2. Script Identification from Handwritten Document Images Using LBP Technique at Block Level. Proceedings of International Conference on Data Science and Communication. Christ Engineering College, Bengaluru. ISBN 978-1-5386-93. 2019
- 3. A Comparative Study of Artificial Neural Networks and Support Vector Machines for Predicting Stock Prices in National Stock Exchange of India. Proceedings of International Conference on Data Science and Communication, Christ Engineering College, Bangalore. ISBN 978-1-5386-93. 2019

	T	D 4 CD C	
		Department of Bio-informatics	
		I) Prof. Shivakumar B. Madagi	
		1. Docking Studies on Phytochemical Derivatives	
		As Tissue Transglutaminase-2 (TG2) Inhibitors	
		Against Lung Cancer. Proceedings of the World	
		Congress on Engineering and Computer Science,	
		2018	
		Faculty of Commrece and Management	
		Department of Commerce Management	
		I) Dr. Anita R. Natekar	
		1. Staff Training and Development as a Tool for High	
		Employee Performance in the Organization. Shanlax	
		International Journal of Management. Vol. 6, Special	
		Issue 1, ISSN: 2321-4643. Feb. 2019.	
V.	Books/book chapters	Department of Commerce and Management	
	published commissioned by	I) Dr. C. M. Mathapati	
	international publishers	1. Industrial Relations and Labour Laws, LAMBERT	
	aboard	Academic Publishing, Mauritius. ISBN: 978-613-	
		9-82544-8. 2018	
vi.	Book /book chapters	Department of Economics	
	published commissioned by	I) Dr. R. V. Gangshetty	
	international publishers in	1. A Study of Tourism Impact on Small Business in	
	India	Vijayapura City. Community based Tourism in	
		India. ISBN 978-93-88237-37-6. 2018	
		2. Performance of Housing Schemes in Rural	
		Infrastructure: with Special Reference to Pradhan	
		Mantri Awas Yojana-Gramin. Contemporary	
		Economic Issues in India. ISSN: 9789384535049-	
		01120. 2018	
		01120. 2010	
		II) Dr. Suresha K. P.	
		1. The Future of Women's Worker in Garment	
		Industry. ISBN 978-0-359-380-763. 2018	
		-	
		Department of Education I) Dr. Vishnu Shinde	
		1. Educational Problems Faced by Adolescent Girls	
		-An Overview. Emerging Trends of Research in	
		Higher Education. Vol-1. ISBN: 978-93-5288-	
		496-4. 2018	
		2. Beti Bachao Beti Phadao: A Vision for Gender	
		Equity. Emerging Trends of Research in Higher	
		Education. Volume 2. ISBN NO 978-93-5288-	
		496-4. 2018	

	1		
		3. Jangali Kallu (Drama). Vibhav Publications,	
		Gadag. ISBN: 978-81-937173-3-2. 2018	
		4. Adhunika Shikshana Anusandhan. Education	
		Book Publish World, Anand, Gujarat. ISBN: 978-	
		9387113-14-5. 2018	
		5. Shikshana Samshoda Prastava. Education	
		Research Book Publish World, Anand, Gujrat.	
		ISBN: 978-93-87113- 3. 2019	
		6. Vyaktitva Vikasana mattu Shikshana. Nandi	
		Publications, Kalaburgi. ISBN: 978-93-87113-10-	
		7. 2019	
		7. Vishwa Jnana Deevige. (Edited volume).	
		Dr. V. V. Malagi Felicitation Committee,	
		Vijayapur. 2019	
		Department of Commerce and Management:	
		I) Dr. C. M. Mathapati	
		1. Women's Entrepreneurship Development in Indian	
		Perspective, Pandit Publications, Sivakasi. ISBN:	
		978-93-89044-01-0. 2019.	
		2. Innovation Management: A Means for Sustainable	
		Competitive Advantage in Higher Education.	
		Innovative Management Practices in 21 st Century.	
		Pandit Publications, Sivakasi (TN). ISBN: 978-81-939649-1-0. 2018	
		7370 4 7-1-0. 2010	
vii.	Total number of policy		
	papers developed –		
	commissioned/ through		
	project outcomes		

c. Research Excellence: 174 (Total number of papers published)

i.	Number of papers per faculty	
	Name of the Faculty	No of Papers published
	Prof. P. G. Tadasad	01
	Prof. Gavisiddappa Anandhalli	07
	Dr. Shantadevi T.	02
	Prof. Aziz Makandar	07
	Prof. G. G. Rajput	04
	Prof. Ramesh K.	13
	Dr. Sheetalrani Kawale	03
	Dr. U. K. Kulkarni	09
	> Shri Deepak H. Shinde	07
	Dr. Vishnu M. Shinde	01

>	Dr. A. B. Surapur	20
>	Shri Prakash Y. Sannakkanavar	06
>	Dr. R. V. Gangashetty	12
>	Prof. D. M. Madari	03
>	Dr. Suresha K. P.	13
>	Prof. Vijaya Korishetti	05
>	Dr. M. P. Baligar	16
>	Dr. Laxmidevi Y.	07
>	Prof. Mallikarjun N. L.	04
>	Prof. Sanjeevkumar K. M.	03
>	Dr. Anita Natekar	01
>	Dr. C. M. Mathapati	04
>	Dr. Joy Hoskeri	02
>	Dr. Sakpal Hoovanna	24

ii) Number of Citations and H-Index

Sl. No.	Name of the Faculty	Number of citations	H-index
1.	Prof. P. G. Tadasad	4	10
2.	Prof. Aziz Makandar	246	11
3.	Prof. V. B. Korishetti	10	-
4.	Prof. S. B. Madagi	24	3
5.	Dr. Babu R. L.	178	7
6.	Dr. Joy Hoskeri	318	11
7.	Dr. R. V. Gangshetty	02	01
8.	Dr. D. M. Madari	02	01
9.	Dr. Suresha K. P.	01	-
10.	Dr. G. B. Sonar	15	02

d) Research Projects: 14

i) Ongoing projects with funding source& title of the Project (International/national/state/industry/university, etc.)

- Prof. R. Sunandamma, Prof. Onkar Kakade, and Dr. Gangadhar B. Sonar "Beti Bachao Beti Padhao" Planning Programme Monitoring and Statistical Department, Govt. of Karnataka. Rs 5.54 Lakhs
- 2. **Prof. S. B. Madagi and Dr. Babu R. Lamani** "Identification and Validation of ethnic plants bioactive targets involved in immune modulation: by insilico and invitro studies" VGST Dept. of Sci. & Tech. Govt. of Karnataka Rs 20 Lakhs

- 3. **Prof. S. B. Madagi** BIF DBT New Delhi Rs 20 Lakh
- 4. **Prof. Sanjeev Kumar K. M.,** Major Research Project on "Role of Social Entrepreneurs in Fostering Sustainable Development through Women Empowerment: A Study with Special Reference to Select Districts of North Karnataka Region, India" sponsored by ICSSR, New Delhi.
- 5. Dr.Shantadevi T Availability and usefulness of health information sources and services A Study of Raichur District, SC/ST Director K.S.A.W.U, Vijayapura, Rs 1Lakh
- 6. Dr. Anita R. Natekar, Minor Research Project on "Student's Perception on Career Opportunities among SC/ST Students of Karnataka State Women's University, Vijayapur" SC/ST Director K.S.A.W.U, Vijayapura, Rs 1Lakh
- 7. **Shri P. Y. Sannakkanavar**: "An Effect of Occupational Stress on Quality of Life among SC/ST Secondary School Teachers in Vijayapura District", Government of Karnataka, Rs One Lakh

ii) Completed projects with details as below

- 1. **Prof. Sanjeev Kumar K. M.** Minor Research Project on "Women Participation in Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises (MSME's) A Study on SC/ST Women of Vijayapura District" sponsored by SC/ST Cell, KSAWU, Vijayapura. Rs 1 Lakhs
- 2. **Dr. U. K. Kulkarni** An effect of constructivist strategy on teaching Social science on secondary school.UGC XII Plan, KSAWU, Vijayapura. Rs 1 Lakhs
- 3. **Dr. Vishnu Shinde** A study of Digital awareness and ICT skill among college teachers of Bijapur District UGC XII Plan, KSAWU, Vijayapura. Rs 1 Lakhs
- 4. **Dr. Laxmidevi Y.** Reproductive Health Problems of Madiga Women from feminist perspective, SC/ST Cell, KSAWUV Rs 1 Lakh
- **5. Dr. G. Sowbhagya** Causes of Dropout among Scheduled Caste and Scheduled tribe Students in primary School-A Study in Vijayapura City UGC XII Plan, KSAWU, Vijayapura Rs1 Lakhs
- **6. Dr. Sakpal Hoovanna**: Impact of Body Mass Index (BMI) on Self Confidence of AWPG Students, UGC XII Plan Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura Rs.1 lakh

iii) Interdisciplinary Projects

Prof. Onkar Kakade and Prof. R. Sunandamma 'An Evaluation of "Beti Bachao Beti Padhao" Scheme Implemented in Vijayapura District in Karnataka State' Department of Planning, Programme Monitoring and Statistics, Government of Karnataka. 2018. Rs. 5,54,000

d. Conferences/workshop/symposia/ invited lectures.: 112

events held abroad/international events held in India/ national conferences-department wise details for attended/ participated /chaired/keynote address/may be given

- International conferences Abroad : Nil
- > International conferences/Seminars in India:

Faculty of Arts Department of English I) Deepak H. Shinde

1. Shri Deepak H. Shinde: Proceedings Tracing the Contours of Dalit Existence Identity and beyond in Balbir Madhopuri's Changiya Rukh Shivamoga Kuvemopu University APR 12, 13 2018

Faculty of Social Science Department of Library and Information Science I) Prof. P. G. Tadasad

1.Su-Shruta Seminar on Publishing Research in Scholarly articles organized by SGVVTs SJG Ayrvedic Medical College, P G Studies and Research Centre, Koppal, 17 May 2018

Faculty of Science and Technology Department of Food Processing and Nutrition I) Dr. Prashanth S. J.

1. Evaluation of F_{2:3} families of tomato (Solanum lycopersicum L.) for growth, yield and tomato leaf curl disease resistance. 2nd International conference - Scicon Series on Research Interventions and Advancements in Life science (SciCon RIAL - 2018). Held at Grand Exotica Business Hotel, Pune, Maharashtra from 1–3rd August 2018. ISBN 978-81-934009-5-1.

II) Dr.Savita Hulamani

1. International conference on "Innovative Techniques and Nutritional Demands in Food Security – Trends, Challenges and Perspectives. at Moodbidri. 8th and 9th February, 2019

III) Dr. Nataraj Durgannavar

- 1. International conference on "Innovative Techniques and Nutritional Demands in Food Security Trends, Challenges and Perspectives at Moodbidri. 8th and 9th February, 2019
- 2. Association between BreakfastConsumption Pattern and CognitivePerformance among School GoingChildren. 50th Annual International Conference of Nutrition Society of India. 15th to 17th November, 2018

IV) Ms. Jennifer Saulam

1. "Effect of Flaxseed on Postmenopausal Women" n the Proceedings of 50th Annual International Conference of the Nutrition Society of India held at National Institute of Nutrition, Tarnaka, Hyderabad. Nov - 2018

Department of Botany

I) Dr. Firdose Kolar

1. Comparative analysis of phytochemical constituents and antioxidant activity of two pomegrenate (*Punica granatum*) Cultivars. Oral paper presented in International Conference on "Materials and Environmental Science (ICMES-2018)". Department of Botany, Shivaji University, Kolhapur. 7th and 8th Dec, 2018.

Department of Computer Science I) Prof. Aziz Makandar

- 1. RTIR2R Conference International Conference on. Recent Trends in Image Processing & Pattern Recognition. December 21-22, 2018,
- 2. ICDSMLA Conference ICDSMLA international conference march- 2019 at Hyderabad. March 29-30

II) Prof. G. G. Rajput

1. International Conference on Data Science and communication, Icon DSC'19 International Presented A comparative study of artificial NN and SVM for predicting stock prices in National Stock Exchange 1-2 March, 2019

III) Prof. Ramesh K.

1. RTIR2R Conference International Conference on. Recent Trends in Image Processing & Pattern Recognition. December 21-22, Solapur University, Maharashtra, India. December 21-22, 2018

IV) Dr. Rohini A. Bhusnurmath

1. The international conference on Recent Trends in Image Processing and Pattern Recognition (RTIP2R Dec 21-22, 2018

Faculty of Commerce and Management Department of Commerce and Management I) Dr. Anita R. Natekar

- 1. Staff Training and Development as a tool for High Employee Performance in the Organization Contemporary Issues and Futuristic Trends in Management Vijaya Institute of Management, Dindigul on 19th Feb., 2019
- 2. Work Life Integration at Central University of Karnataka Latest Innovation in Engineering, Management, Social Science and Education Gurukul Institute of Engineering & Technology, Goa on 28th Oct., 2018
- 3. Role and Impact of Technology on Education Quality Teacher Education vis-à-vis School Education Osmania University, Hyderabad on 24th and 25th Jan., 2019

II) Dr. C. M. Mathapati

1. Human Resource Management Practices: To Achieve Competitive Advantage International Conference on New Horizons of Industrial Revolution 4.0 Bahadur Institute of Management Sciences, University of Mysore,

- Mysore on 28th and 29th March 2019
- 2. Innovative Practices in the Field of HRM Two-Day International Conference on Contemporary Innovations in Industry and Commerce Department of PG Studies and Research in Commerce, Mangalore University, Mangalore on 22nd and 23rd Feb., 2019

Faculty of Education Department of Educaton I) Dr. U. K. Kulkarni

- 1. International Council for Development Research, Bangalore 7th International Multy disciplinary Conference on Global Innovative Research Dimensions Paper Presented Role of teachers in Indian Higher Education, 22-23 June 2018
- 2. VVM'S Shree Damodar College of commerce & Economics, GOA International Conference on Management, Commerce, Law, Banking, Social Science and Environment Paper Presented Metacognitive Approach: Empowering Teachers to face the challenges at secondary level. 17th Aug 2018
- 3. S. K. DARBAR Commerce College, Vijayapur International Conference on Recent trends in commerce, Economics, Management and Information Technology Paper Presented Integrating Technology in School education on 11 October 2018
- 4. Interdisciplinary International Conference on Skill Development in Higher education Paper Presented A study of Relationship between Organizational Culture, Job satisfaction, And attitude towards Teaching Profession of Secondary school Teachers. SMT Govt. College of Education, Kolhapur on 2nd February 2019
- 5. International Multidisciplinary Conference on Changing Land scape: Business Management, Technology and Social innovations Paper Presented Effectiveness of Teaching Programme on Achievement, Anxiety in

- English of 8 Std. Students at PIMSE Hotel Tangerine, GOA on 03 March 2019
- 6. International Multidisciplinary Conference on Changing Land scape: Business Management, Technology and Social innovations Paper Presented Effectiveness of Activity Based Teaching on Academic Achievement of 9th Standard students in Social Science at PIMSE Hotel Tangerine, GOA 03 March 2019

II) Shri Prakash Y. Sannakkanavar

- 1. An Effect of Socio-Economic Status on Study Interest of Science Subject of Secondary Schools of Vijayapura City National Conference on Emerging Trends in Social Science at, Shri A.P.D Jain PathaShala's Kasturbai College of education and Research Centre, Solapur 6th April to 4th December 2018
- 2. A Two Days National Level Seminar on Rejuvenation of Undergraduate Education Karnataka Rajya Mahavidyalya Shiksak Sangha (R) UGC-HRDC Centre Karnataka University Dharwad, NAAc, Bengaluru.2018
- 3. Chair Person One Day National Conference National Conference on Emerging Trends in Social Science Shri A.P.D Jain PathaShala's Kasturbai College of education and Research Centre, Solapur 6th April to 4th Dec 2018
- 4. "Innovative Methods of Teaching Geography

 —A Perspective from School Teachers of
 Vijayapura City" Two day International
 Conference on Reaching the Unreached
 ThroughEducation Kuvempu University Dept
 pf postgraduate Studies and Research in
 Education and Alumni Association 15th & 16th
 March 2019

Department of Physical Education I) Dr. K. P. Martin

1. Presented the paper "Socio Cultural and Economics of India" at International Conference on Physiology of Benefits of

Physical Education, Deccan Studies and Historical Research Association, Bijapur (2018)

II) Dr. Srinivasa

- 1. International Seminar on "Status of Women in India". Paper Presented "School Management and Job Satisfaction of Physical Education Teacher".2018
- 2. Presented the paper "Impotence of Physical Education course to achieve excellence in an academic environment: a study" at International Conference on Advent of Technology And Its Implication on Sports And Physical Education'.

National conferences/ Seminars:

Facuty of Social Science Department of Library and Information Science I) Prof. P. G. Tadasad

- 1. 7th National Conference of Scientometrics on Libraries in the sharing Economy, organized by DLISc, RCU Belagavi 2018
- 2. 7th National Conference of Scientometrics on Libraries in the sharing Economy, 1-2 March 2019
- 3. 9th KSCLA National Conference. on Library in the life of the user DLISc, Tumkur University, Tumakur, 22-23 September 2018

Department of Sociology I) Prof. V. B. Korishetti

- 1. "Reforms of Health Service in India" BLDEA's A. S. Patil College of Commerce (Autonomous), Vijayapura, 13 March 2019.
- 2. "Labour Reforms and MGNREGA" at BLDEA's A. S. Patil College of Commerce (Autonomous), Vijayapura, 13th March 2019.
- 3. "The Role of Granite Industry in India" at Sant Sohiboranath Ambiye Government College of Arts and Commerce, Vinoda, Pernem, Goa, 22nd Feb 2019.

II) Dr. M. P. Baligar

- 1. "The Educational Contributions to the Lingayat Monastery" at Sant Sohiboranath Ambiye Government College of Arts and Commerce, Vinoda, Pernem, Goa, 22nd Feb 2019.
- 2. "A Study on Effects of Television on Rural Adolescents: A Sociological Study in Vijayapura District" at Sant Sohiboranath Ambiye Government College of Arts and Commerce, Vinoda, Pernem, Goa, 22nd Feb 2019.
- 3. "Reproductive Health Reforms in India" at BLDEA Association's A. S. Patil College of Commerce (Autonomous), Vijayapura, 30 March 2019.

Department of Women's Studies I) Prof. R. Sunandamma

 Presented Paper on Balavivaha Paddati Devadasi Paddati tadegatuvalli Savalugalu conference Read Institution Bellary, 25-01-2019

II) Prof. Hemalatha H. M.

1. "Impact of changing geographical and climatic conditions on life of formers: A study of Women of Suicide farmers in Mandya District" at National Seminar Strengthening women on environment towards sustainable life style, Dept. of Women's Studies, Padmavathi Women's University, Tirupathi. 28-29 Dec, 2018.

Faculty of Science and Technology Department of Food Processing and Nutrition I) Dr. Prashant S. J.

 Novel product development from encapsulated Jamun Juice powder. National Seminar on Nutraceuticals & Functional Foods (2019), Held at Indian Institute of Food Processing Technology, Thanjavur on 30th January 2019 2. Development and storage stability of jamun (*Syzygium cumini* Skeels) based functional premix powder. National Seminar on Nutraceuticals & Functional Foods (2019), Held at Indian Institute of Food Processing Technology, Thanjavur on 30th January 2019

II) Dr. Savita Hulamani

- "Bioactive components in commonly consumed foods" 11th National Women's Science Congress 2018
- 2. "Nutritional and organoleptic evaluation of nutria dense mix" 11th National Women's Science Congress 2018
- 3. "Development and nutrient evaluation of millet baesd food mix for management of diabetes" 11th National Women's Science Congress 2018

Department of Zoology I) Dr. Veena Ammanna

 Presented a paper entitled "Alternatives to dissections as a need for conservation" at K. L. E. Society's Gudleppa Hallikeri College, Haveri on 6 March 2018.

Faculty of Commerce and Management Department of Commerce and Management I) Prof. Mallikarjuna N. L

- 1. Evaluation of Micro Finance Growth in Telangana State Innovative & Recent Trends in Technology and Management Sonopant Dandekar Arts, V.S. Apte Commerce & M. H. Mehta Science College, Palghar 2018
- 2. A Study on Factors Influencing Youngsters Behavior Towards Online Shopping Managing HR in Modern Business World: Issues, Challenges and Opportunities K.S.R. College of Arts and Science for Women on 24th Aug., 2018

II) Dr. Anita R. Natekar

- 1. Higher Education and Women: Issues and Perspectives Exploring Gateways in Higher Education: Culture, Transition and Transformation Government First Grade Degree College, Saligram, Mysore from 28th Feb., to 1st March 2019
- 2. Role of Social Media and Women: Issues and Perspectives Exploring Gateways in Higher Education: Culture, Transition and Transformation, Government First Grade Degree College, Saligram, Mysore from 28th Feb., to 1st March 2019,
- 3. Job of Human Asset the Executive in Higher Education, Quality Assessment Enhancement and Sustenance, R V Boomreddi College of Arts, Science and Commerce, Bidar on 22nd and 23rd Feb. 2019

III) Dr. C. M. Mathapati

- Indian Financial Sector Reforms with Special Reference to Indian Corporate Perspective One Day National Seminar on "Evaluation of Economic Reforms from Indian Perspective" A. S. Patil College of Commerce, Vijayapura on 30th March 2019
- 2. CSR: A New Initiatives in India Two Day National Conference on CSR: Challenges and New Initiatives and Emerging Issues and Challenges in Commerce and Management" Department of PG Studies and Research in Commerce, Mangalore University, Mangalore on 14th and 15th Sept., 2018

IV) Dr. Ganesh S. R.

- 1. "Impact of Behavioral Finance on Investmen Decision" at 41st All India Accounting Nationa Conference Manipal University, Manipal on 5th and 6th January 2019
- 2. "CSR Practices as per Global Reporting Initiatives" at 71st All India Commerce Conference Osmania University, Hyderabad on 20th to 22nd December 2018

Faculty of Education Department of Education I) Dr. U. K. Kulkarni

- 1. Presented paper "A study of an interaction effect of cooperative learning model on the different abilities and attitude towards history of secondary school". National Conference on Emerging trends in social science research 4th Dec 2018
- 2. Presented paper "A study of relation ship between Job satisfaction, teaching competence and Attitude towards teaching profession of teachers working in up-graded primary school" A National Conference on Emerging trends in social science research Paper 4th Dec 2018
- 3. A National Conference on Emerging trends in social science research Paper Presented Vocational Aspirations of Secondary school children 4th Dec 2018
- 4. State level Faculty development programme on Importance of Multidisciplinary Approaches Participated JSS College of Education, Vijayapur.25th June 2018

Department of Physical Education I) Prof. D. M. Jyoti

- 1. Presented the paper "A Comparative Study of Physical Fitness in Volleyball, Football, and Kabaddi Players" at National Conference on Research in Physical Education Tumkur University, Tumkur 2018
- 2. Presented the paper "Effect of Jump Rope Exercises" at National Seminar on Emerging Trends in Research in Higher Education, Govt. First College Vijayapura 2018

II) Dr. Rajkumar P. Malipatil

 National Conference On Research Renaissance In Physical Education Government First Grade College Vijayapura 25th June 2018 Paper Presented

III) Dr. K. P. Martin

1. National Conference on Role of Education in Women Empowerment, First Grade College Vijayapura Paper Presented Embracing Trends of Research in Higher Education 2018

IV) Dr. Sakpal Hoovanna

- 1. One day national conference Paper Presented Effect of weight training programme on body composition, muscular endurance & muscular strength of female 2019
- 2. One day national conference Paper Presented A study on the level of body mass index(BMI) among the students2018

V) Dr. Srinivasa

1. National Conference on Innovation in Physical Education. Paper Presented The Effects of Prospective exercise training on joint position sense and balance in athletes with knee joint injury".

Workshops:

Faculty of Social Science Department of Library and Information Science I) Prof. P. G. Tadasad

- 1. Two Weeks ICSSR sponsored Capacity Building Programme on Research Methodology and Data Analysis for Social Science Faculty Members organized by Department of Management, 25 August 2018
- 2. First Grade Women's College, Dharwad, IQAC Workshop on 'Personality Development' 16 February 2019

Department of Women's Studies I) Prof. R. Sunandamma

 Resource Person at Refreseher Course , Mysore University, Mysore, dated: 01&02-10-2018

Department of Social Work

I) Dr. G. B. Sonar

1. Delivered a Lecture as Resource Person in two weeks ICSSR sponsored Capacity Building Programme on Research Methodology and Data Analysis for Social Science Faculty Members on 18.8.2018.

II) Dr. Kalavati H. Kamble

1. Attended one day workshop on developing quality social work education for supporting child protection units at the districts and state level from the Universities of Karnaraka organized by NIMHANS on 12 February 2019

Department of Journalism and Mass Communication

I) Dr. Tahmeena Nigar Sultana

1. Career opportunities in Journalism, Jamaat-E-Islami Hind HRD Cell and SIO, Vijayapura 15th July 2018.

Department of Commerce and Management I) Dr. Ganesh S. R.

1. "Corporate Reporting Practices" for M.Com Students in Sheshadripuram First Grade College, Bengaluru on 15th Sept., 2018.

Faculty of Science and Technolgy Department of Computer Science I) Prof. G. G. Rajput

- 1. Capacity Building workshop State Level Workshop: Transitions of Higher Education 29-12-2018 Kannada University, Hampi.
- Capacity Building workshop- State Level, Capacity Building through Institute-University Collaborations28-01-2019 Gulbarga University, Kalaburgi

II) Dr. Rohini A. Bhusnurmath

1. Faculty Development Workshop on Machine Learning Workshop 23-27 July, 2018 IIIT, Dharwad

Department of Food Processing and Nutrition

I) Dr. Renuka Meti

- 1. Workshop on food and nutrition for physical education teachers organised by Rajiv Gandhi medical university at SDM College of Dental sciences, Dharwad on 23-8-2018.
- 2. National nutrition week celebration organised by jointly Dept of Food processing and nutrition and BLDE Women's College, Vijayapur, Topic: "Balanced diet for women and importance diet during pregnancy" on 27-9-2018

Key note address & invited lectures

Faculty of Social Science Department of Library and Information Science I) Prof. P. G. Tadasad

- 1. Invited talk on "Cultivation of reading habits and book culture" at KLE's S. A. Manvi Law College, Gadag on 22 February 2019
- 2. Prof. M. R. Kumbhar Memorial Lecture on LIS Research in India: Problems and Prospects at Karnatak University, Dharwad on 28th Mar 2019
- 3. Restructuring LIS curriculum at Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura, Karnataka (Invited paper)

Faculty of Arts Department of English I) Akshay A. Yardi

1. Delivered a lecture on India from Naipaul's perspective at JSS Arts College Dharwad Dated: 25-08-2018

Faculty of Science and Technology Department of Food Processing and Nutrition I) Dr. Renuka Meti

 Importance of Nutrition for Young and Pregnant Women" on 27 Sept 2018 in Smt. Bangraamma Sajjan Arts and Commerce Collage for Women, Vijayapur

- 2. A talk on "Nutrition for school children" at Govt. Urdu School, Vijayapur on 1 September 2018.
- 3. A special talk on the topic: "How nutrition helps to develop the young Generation's Health" at an Induction Programme organised by the Dept. of Physical Education, KLE Technological University, Hubli on 4th Aug 2018.
- 4. Invited as an expert judge at College of Community sciences, University of Agricultural sciences, Dharwad from 22 to 23rd May 2018.
- 5. A talk on the topic: "Sports Diet and Nutrition" at Karnataka State Law University, Hubli on 28th July 2018.

Faculy of Commerce and Management Department of Commerce and Management I) Prof. S. B. Kamashetty

- 1. Resource Person for Two Day Workshop on Various Active Research and Developments in Arts, Commerce and Science on "Analyses of Central Budget 2019-20" on 22nd Feb., 2019 organized by IQAC, Government First Grade Degree College, Vijayapura.
- 2. "Refresher Course" in Academic Staff College, Karnataka University, Dharwad on "Effects of Trade War on Global Major Economies" on 3rd Dec., 2018.
- 3. "Refresher Course" in Academic Staff College, Karnataka University, Dharwad on "Construction of BSE and NSE Indices" on 3rd Dec., 2018.

II) Prof. Sanjeev Kumar K. M.

1. Keynote Speaker for Three Day International Conference on "Community Involvement in Tourism Development in Emerging Countries, organized by Central University of Karnataka, Kalaburgi on "Community Involvement in Tourism Development" on 5th January 2019.

Faculty of Education Department of Education Deby: Probably Sample Van

I) Shri Prakash Y. Sannakkanavar

1. Special Lecture on Global Environment Issues and Role of Women In Pollution Prevention at Department of Geography, B.V.V. Akkamahadevi Women's Arts Science & Commerce College, Bagalkot 2018

Department of Physical Education II) Dr. Rajkumar P. Malipatil

 A Study Of Self Efficacy And Sportsmen Of Karnataka University In Team And Individual Sports Game Dept. of Physical Education Tumkur University Tumkur, 22 July 2018

Dr. Jyoti Upadhye

- 1. Presented the paper "What Teacher can Learn from Sports Coaches" at Govt. I Grade College Vijayapura 27 September 2018
- Presented the paper "Yoga for Daily Life" at Govt. I Grade College, Vijayapura 27 April 2018
- 3. Presented the paper "A comparative Study of Physical Fitness in Volleyball Players and the Players in Football and Kabaddi" at Department of Physical Education, University College of Science, Tumkur University on 9 June 2018.

2. Total number of conferences/seminars/Special Lectures organized by the departments with funding source details

Conferences/ Seminars

1. **Department of Social Work** organised two days conference of the Women Headed NGOs in Karnataka in collaboration with FEWARD K and Chaitanya Mahila Bank on 1st and 2nd March 2019.

Workshops:

- Department of Social Work organised one day workshop on "Social Work Education in Karnataka" for social work educators and field practitioners on 25th March, 2019.
- 2. Department of Commerce and Management Organized Capacity Building Programme for

Young Social Science Faculties on "Research Methodology and Data Analysis", from 16th to 30th Aug., 2018, sponsored by ICSSR, New Delhi.

Special Lectures:

Department of Women's Studies

- "Chunavane Ola Horage" Karnataka Mahila Dourjanya Virodhi Okkuta, Bengaluru 27 October 2018
- 2. Kannadati Utsava 2018 Avala Hejje Institution, Bengaluru 04 December 2018
- 3. "International Womens' Day" KSAWU, Vijayapura 08 March 2019

Department of Commerce and Management

- 1. Mr. Mallikarjun Bali, Assistant Professor, Department of Management, Government First Grade Degree College, Humnabad on "Foreign Currency Exposures" on 2nd and 3rd November 2018.
- 2. Dr. S. Radha, Regional Director, IGNOU Regional Centre, Vijayapura on "Impact of quality in management education system on students' outcome management" on 17th November 2018.
- 3. Smt. Supreeta Ballary, Joint Director, CEDOK, Vijayapura on "DISHA Outreach Training Programme" on 20th and 21st December 2018.
- 4. Sri. Imamsab Nadaf, Entrepreneur, Sindagi on "Problems and Prospects of Entrepreneur" on 20th and 21st December 2018.

Endowment Lectures:

Dept. of Library and Information Science

1. Prof. K. Raghavan, Rtd. Professor, D.R.T.C., I.S.I. Bengalore on 18-03-2019 1st Prof. A.K. Baradol Endowment Lecture on "From Document Classification to Knowledge Management Evaluation of Knowledge of Organization"

	Dep	t of Women's St	udies			
	1.	"Womens R	eproductivity	ano	d Mer	ntal
		Health"Yashod	lharamma Da	sappa	Datti Ni	dhi
		27 October 201	8			
	2.	"Feminist	Research	Me	thodolog	gy"
		Yashodharamn	na Dasappa	Datti	Nidhi	30
		January 2019	• •			

26. Invited lectures/key note address by distinguished academicians: 43

a. Nobel Laureatesb. Global/ National Award winners.i. Nil

c. Eminent personalities from various disciplines:

Department of Computer Science

Sl. No	Resource Person Name	Topic of Special Lecture	Date	University/Institute
1.	Ajit Kulkarni	Basic Details regarding	22-10-2018	Anant Technologies
	(Chairman) and Mona	Development of projects in		and Pvt.Ltd
	Hannas(HR)	Internship levels		Software Company
				and Provides IT
				enabled Solutions
2.	Nihon	'QUALNET' [Computer	24-11-2018	Nihon
	communication	Network Simulator Software]		communication
	solutions			solutions Ltd.
	Ltd.Bangalore			Bangalore
3.	Prof. Suresha	Data Structures	1-12-2018	Dept. of Computer
				Science, Mysore
				University, Mysore
4.	Prof. Shekhar	Data Science	28-12-2018	Dept. of Computer
				Science, Mangalore
				University,
				Mangalore

Department of Journalism and Mass Communication

	Department of Sourhansin and Mass Communication			
S1.	Name of the visitor	Designation	Date of visit	Purpose of visit and
No.		and affiliation		Topic of Special
				Lectures
5.	Shri D. B. Nagaraj	District reporter,	27-05-2019	Valedictory Function of
		Prajavani, Vijayapura.		Media House Activity
6.	Shri Mahesh M. Goudar	Reporter, Indian	27-05-2019	Valedictory Function of
		Express, Vijayapura		Media House Activity
7.	Shri Sarfaraj Ali	Bidar	13-05-2019	Documentary Editing
	_		to18-05-2019	

8.	Shri Naveen N. G.	Guest Faculty, Sri Siddartha Centre for Media Studies, SSIT Campus, Maralur, Tumkur	14-05-2019 to18-05-2019	Editing Techniques
9.	Dr. Satish Kumar	Associate Professor, Dept. of Journalism and Mass Communication, Kuvempu University, Shivamogga	16-04-2019	Rural Media Development in Journalism
10.	Smt. Bharati Hegde	Senior Journalist	02-03-2019	Opinion on Journalism
11.	Shri Bhujabali Bogara	Personality Development Trainer, Bangalore	20-02-2018	Communication Skills and Interview Techniques
12.	Shri Laxmikanth Joshi	Media Advisor	10-02-2018	Political Reporting
13.	Dr. Amith Kumar	Communication Expert	07-02-2018	Visual Editing Techniques
14.	Smt. Mona Anantha	Technology Manager, Resource Person, Vijayapura	12-11-2018	Media and New technology
15.	Shri Ajith Kulkarni	CEO, Anantha Technology, Vijayapura	12-11-2018	Media and New technology
16.	Sanjothi V. K.	Short Movie Director, Bangalore	20-11-2018 and 19-11-2018	Interaction of Fictional and Non Fictional Media with society
17.	Shri Harish Shetty Bandsale	Department of Labour and Employment, Young Professional Advisor, Bangalore	20-11-2018 and 19-11-2018	Interaction of Fictional and Non Fictional Media with society
18.	Prof. Nataraj Huliyar	President, Gandhian Study Centre, Bangalore	2-11-2018	Column writing
19.	Shri M. Siddaraju	Karnataka Media Academy, Bangalore	25-10-2018	Challenges in Political Reporting
20.	Miss Christina D.	Business Administrator, Vijayananda Infoteck Power News App, Hubli.	12-10-2018	Redefining journalism with new media
21.	Shri Manjunath Ulakoppada	Graphic Designer, Prajavani, Kalaburgi	11-10-2018	Techniques of Magazine Designing
22.	Dr. Ganesh Ameengad	Serior Journalist, Prajavani, Mysore	26-9-2018	Tourism and Digital Tranformation
23.	Dr. Ganesh Ameengad	Serior Journalist, Prajavani, Mysore	26-9-2018	Techniques of Cultural Reporting
24.	Shri Vishwanth Suvarna	Senior Photojournalist, Bangalore	19-9-2018	New dimensions of Photo journalism

25.	Shri Sharana Basappa	Chief Secretary, State	19-9-2018	New Dimensions of
		Phojournalists'		Photojournalism
		Association, Bangalore		
26.	Shri Mahadev Prakash	Journalist and Political	17-9-2017	Political Reporting and
		Analyser, Bangalore		Techniques of Analysis
27.	Shri Mahesh Shetagar	Senior Reporter,	10-9-2018	Opportunities in New
		News18 Kannada,		Media
		Vijayapura		
28.	Shri Prasanna	District Senior Reporter,	10-9-2018	Reporting for
	Deshpande	Suvarna News,		Television
	1	Vijayapura		
29.	Smt. Rabbani Kolar	Rtd. Chief, AIR,	10-9-2018	Radio as a Medium of
		Raichur, Vijayapura		Communication
30.	Prof. A. Y. Asundi	Rtd. Professor, Dept. of	10-9-2018	Media and Cartoon
		Library and Information		
		Science, Vijayapura.		
31.	Shri Umesh Bhat	Regional Editor, Vijaya	10-9-2018	Challenges in Print
		Karnataka, Vijayapura		Media Reporting
		Department of Social	Work	
32	Prof. T. B. S. V.	UGC Emirates		Resource Person to
	Ramanaiah	Professor, Dept. of	25.03.2019	conduct a workshop on
		Social Work University	23.03.2019	social work education
		of Mysore		in Karnataka
		Department of Chem		
33	Prof. G. B. Kolekar	Dept. of Chemistry,	25.04.2019	
	-	Shivaji University	&	Electrochemistry
		Kolhapur.	26.04 .2019	
34	Prof. S. D. Delekar	Dept. of Chemistry,	25.04.2019	
		Shivaji University	&	Group Theory
		Kolhapur	26.04 .2019	
35	Prof. P.V. Anbhule	Dept. of Chemistry,	27.04.2019	
		Shivaji University	&	Molecular spectroscopy
		Kolhapur	28.04 .2019	
36	Prof. Hangergikar	Dept. of Chemistry,	27.04.2019	
		Shivaji University	&	Oxidation & Reduction
		Kolhapur	28.04 .2019	

Department of Economics

		Depure	neme of Econo.	
37	Dr. S.R. Keshav	Professor	08-12-2018	Special Lecture
				Topic "Debt and Death in Rural
				Karnataka: A Story of Farmers"
38	Dr. S. T. Bagalkoti	Professor	20-02-2019	Special Lecture
				Topic -Research Methodology – Use of
				Statistical Tools

Department of Physics

39	Prof. K. Rabinal	Professor,	24.03.2018	Nanotechnology
		Dept. of Physics,		
		Karnatak University,		
		Dharwad		
40	Prof. Arun M Umarji	Materials Research	25.03.2018	Ubiquity of Ceramics
		Centre, Indian Institute of		
		Science(IISc), Bangalore		

Department of Physical Education

41	Dr. N. G. Kannur	Gulbarga University,	20.11.2018	Special Lecture
		Kalburagi		
42	Dr. G. G. Kori	College of Physical	06.12.2018	Special Lecture
		Education, Bagalkot		

d. NRI Academician.

1.	Shri B. V. Nagaraj	Editor, India Observer	11-03-2019	Documentary Screening
		Newspaper (Canada), and		and Discussion
		President, B.V. Nag		
		Communication, Canada		

27. Special events organized.

a. Silver/Golden/Platinum jubilee: Nil

b. Centenary: Nil

c. Science Congress/Social Science Congress etc : Nil

28. Research Outcomes:

- a. Organizations /institutions of global repute -Nil
- b. State/ central government and their organizations -Nil
- c. Subject/ Professional organizations, societies and others -Nil
- d. Conferences/workshops/symposia:
- 1. **Prof. S.B. Madagi** was awarded 'Best Presented paper' for his paper "Docking studies on photochemical derivatives as Tissue Transglutaminase-2 (TG2) inhibitors against Lung Cancer" in International Conference at Clark Kerr Campus, University of California, 2601, Warring Street, Berkeley, San Francisco (USA) 2018.

e. Travel awards by various organizations-

Sl.	Name	Date and	Purpose	Sponsored
No.		Country		Organization
		visited		
1.	Prof. Hemalatha H.M.	23-26th	Paper Presentation at	City Counseling
	Department of	February 2018	the International	Centre, Bengaluru
	Women's Studies,		Conclave on Future of	
	Mandya Extension	Dubai	Education in Asia	
	Centre		Possibilities and	
			Challenges	
2.	Dr. Suresha K. P.	25-10-2018 to	Paper Presentation at	Arunai International
	Department of	28-10-2018	an International	Research Foundation,
	Economics, KSAWUV		Conference at	Tiruvannamalai,
		Malasiya	University of Tunku	Tamilnadu
			Abdul Rehman	

f. Awards to accomplishments in sports/ performing arts/ visual arts/ journalism and mass media/ literary field NSS/ NCC etc. - Nil $\,$

29. Awards and Recognition to the University, faculty and other employees by:

a)	Organizations/ institutions of global repute	1. Dr. Suresha K. P. received 'Asia – Pacific Excellence in Education Award' from Bangkok 2. Dr. M. P. Baligar was awarded 'Dr. A. P. J. Abdul Kalam Life Time Achievement National Award' for remarkable achievements in the field of Teaching, Research and Publications. Awarded by International Institute for Social and Economic Reforms (R) Bangalore on 18 August 2018
b)	State/ central government and their organizations	1. Dr. Suresha K. P. was awarded 'Bhartha Vidya Ratna Award'
c)	Subject/ Professional organizations, societies and others	
d)	Conferences/workshops/sy mposia	1. Dr. Joy Hoskeri and students were awarded 'Best Poster Presentation' of paper on "Prediction of Potential Biomarkers for Cancer by Comparative Proteomics Analysis" at National Environmental Innnovation Summit held on 29 th and 30 th , April 2019 at Tumkur University

e)	Travel awards by various	
	organizations	
f)	Awards to	
	accomplishments in	
	sports/performing	NIII
	arts/visual arts/ journalism	NIL
	and mass media/literary	
	field NSS/NCC etc.,	

30. Promotion of research culture:

- a. MoUs and Collaborations with University/ national/ international academic/ research institutions and industries.
- 1. Department of Economics has signed MOUs with S. B. Arts and K. C. P. Science College, Vijayapura.
- 2. Department of Bioinformatics and Biotechnology has signed MoUs with BLDE Medical College, Vijayapura and Al-Ameen Medical College, Vijayapura.
- 3. Department of Women's Studies has signed MoUs with SABALA, Viajayapura & SNEHA Samsthe, Hospet.

b. Central instrumentation facility

1. Computer lab for various departments, Language Labs, Jnana Vahini Media Center, Fitness center, Health centre, etc.

c. University journals and books

- ➤ English Text Books 08 and Kannada Text Books 06
- d. E-Journals/ Newsletters 'Akka TV' news channel and 'Mahila Dhwani' newspaper.

e. Policy initiatives for promotion of student research:

- 1. Conducting workshops for all the research scholars in the university, deputing scholars to various organizations, institutions and research centres for their promotion and encouraging research scholars to present papers in national and international conference, workshops.
- 2. Free Laptops have been provided to SC/ST Research Scholars of our University.
- 3. Financial assistance has been provided to SC/ ST full-time Research Scholars to present Research papers/ articles in National/ International Conferences/ Workshops/ Symposia and to publish research articles in National/ International journals as well.
- 4. The SC/ ST Cell reimburses the expenses borne by SC/ST students of our university towards Dissertation preparation, project work, Work book preparation, Uniforms, training courses and subject wise educational study tours conducted by departments of our university.
- 5. The SC/ST Cell regularly organizes National/ International Conferences and Workshops.

f. Consultancy:

No	Name of the	Title of the	Funding		Status(ongoing/Sanctioned/
	Faculty	Project	Agency	Amount	Completed)
1.	Prof. R.	Beti	Planning	Rs.	Ongoing
	Sunandamma	Bachao	Programme	5.54	
		Beti	Monitoring	Lakhs	
	And	Padhao	and		
			Statistical		
	Prof. Onkar Kakade		Department,		
			Govt. of		
			Karnataka.		

- **g.** Spin-off companies Nil
- **h.** Industrial research –Nil
- i. Recognition and awards to performers- Nil

31. Research Contribution to State Policy making and realizing Social Responsibilities

(Govt. services improvement in Irrigation, farmers issues, education Transport, water, housing, health Women& children issues, poor & Handicapped etc, sports recreation Culture, anti-corruption, etc.)

(Economic and Social issue communal harmony, Gandhian Ethics)

- 1. The project **Beti Bachao Beti Padhao taken up** by Prof. R. Sunandamma, Prof. Onkar Kakade, and Dr. Gangadhar Sonar from Planning Programme Monitoring and Statistical Department, Govt. of Karnataka. 5.47 Lakhs is Ongoing.
- 2. Survey was conducted in Atalatti village for understanding the problems such as Dropout, water, Transport, Health and Women's Issues.
- 3. Identified the Women Labour workers in remote areas of Vijayapura and distributed the Labour Cards with the help of Labour Office, Vijayapura.
- 4. Presently, survey is being conducted in 5 villages namely by Tajpur, Ukumnal, Toravi, Aliyabad and Sarwad for households, health, women issues, SHGs, Dorpout, Govt. Programmes,

32. Research Ethics:

a.	Adoption of UGC guidelines/state	All the UGC guidelines of UGC and orders		
	GOs/ court judgments	from the State Government were adopted for		
		administrative and academic purposes.		
		Necessary actions were taken on par with the		
		UGC guidelines and State Government. Such		
		as:		
		1. CBCS curriculum		
		2. AISHE		
		3. Common admission time table		
		4. Examination reforms		
		5. Scholarship and financial support for		
		SC/ST&OBC students.		
b.	Safe disposal of chemicals/	Biological waste disposal is maintained		
	radioactive materials/ biological waste	properly. Vermi-compost and Bio-gas units		
	from student and research labs/	are functioning well in the University.		
	Research Center, Archives/ Museums			
c.	Measures to prevent plagiarism.	URKUND software is installed in University		
		Library for the prevention of plagiarism.		
		Several PhD Theses and other research		
		reports were scrutinized through this		
		software.		

33. Institution of Study Chairs and their functioning:

a.	Policy Statutory for institution of	Each chair has its own policy frame works		
	chairs to leverage quality output	with its mandates.		
b.	Total number of chairs with details of	06 chairs were functioning in the University		
	funding source, duration	namely,		
		1. Bharsakaracharya Chair: Rs.1Crore from		
		State Govt		
		2. Yashodaramma Dasappa Chair : 20 lakhs		
		funded by Yashodaramma Dasappa		
		Charitable Institution, Bangalore		
		3. Annadaneshwara Mundargi Chair Rs.26		
		Lakhs, donted by Annadanishawara		
		Matha, Mundargi.		
		4. Kanankadas Chair : 6 lakhs		
		5. Vivekanada Chair: Funds not received		
		6. Moulana Azad Chair. Funds not received		
c.	Current status- functional or not;	All the chairs listed above are functioning		
	reasons for not functioning	well.		

d.	Knowledge creation/ technology	Each chair has social relevance and helps	
	generation/ social relevance of each	student community in its own way.	
	chair may be provided separately/	1. Bhaskaracharya Chair: helps to develop	
	Publication of the Chair.	scientific awareness among students and community.	
		2. Yashodaramma Dasappa Chair: helps	
		through financial support to poor students	
		to continue their higher education.	
		3. Annadaneshwara Mundargi Chair:	
		organizes programmes of Social relevance	
		related to sharanas. 12 programmes were	
		organized by this cenre.	
		4. Kanankadasa Chair: emphasizes on the	
		thoughts and contributions of the poet	
		Kanakadas. Seminar and quiz competition	
		were arranged by this centre.	
		5. Vivekanada Chair: organizes essay writing,	
		seminars and special lectures on the	
		thoughts of Swami Vivekananda.	
		6. Moulana Azad Chair: organizes essay	
		writing, seminars and special lectures on	
		the thoughts of Moulana Azad.	

34. Library as a hub of modern teaching-learning-research activities:

a.	Library holdings-categorized list including donated/ gifted books	Donated - 4604
b.	Software	КОНА
c.	ICT infrastructure.	 All in one Computer PC (High End) 10 UPS 10 KVA 01 Battery 20 Battery Stand 02 Transformer 03 HP Laser Jet Printer 02 Water Tank 2000 Liter 01 Water Purifier 50 Liter 01 Water Cooler 01 Computer PC 28 LAN Connection with 1GBPS connectivity
d.	Linkages with state/national/international knowledge networks	Yes

e.	Intra and inter campuses network facilities including eduSAT	Conducting orientation programmes for fresh students in the beginning of the course.		
f.	Awareness programmes to stakeholders on emerging practices	Books Exhibition is conducted on important days and occasions.		
g.	Book exhibitions	Majority of the researchers visit library frequently to conduct extension literature survey. Since library is subscribing seven databases nearly lakh collection of printed documents, Journals and e-books		
h.	Library as a research facility	 Reading Room Facility Reprographic Service OPAC Internet Facility U.G.C. Infonet A-VIEW SC/ST Book Bank Old question paper database Book lending service Document Delivery Service Reference Service Inter Library Loan Service Current Content Services Display of our publications & New Arrivals Book Exhibitions Orientation/ User Education Programme Access to Inflibnet database repository service NMEICT service Access to NKN facility Earn and Learn Scheme for meritorious students Best User of the Library for the Month Best User of the Library for the Year Anti-Plagiarism (i-authenticate) test for Research output to check the PhD thesis Back Volumes (Journals) Reading facility & Service: 1010 E-Books 		

25. Wi fi Facility	
26. National Digital Library Portal	
27. Water Tank 2000 Liter	01
28. Water Purifier 50 Liter	01
29. Water Cooler	01

35. Physical Infrastructure:

a. Constitution of works committee and resolutions of meetings held -

Constitution of Works Committee

1.	Vice Chancellor		Chairperson
2.	Smt. Arunakumari SK	Syndicate Member	Member
3.		Syndicate Member	Member
4.		A.C Member	Member
5.		A.C Member	Member
6.	Executive Engineer, PWD Vijayapura		Member
7.	Executive Engineer, HESCOM		Member
8.	Finance Officer		Member
9.	Resident Engineer		Member
10.	Registrar		Member convernor

Resolutions of meetings held on 14-06-2018, 02-01-2019 and 04-02-2019:

b. Budget allocation- Expenditure for each work:

Sl. No.	Name of the Work	Name of the Agency	Tender Amount in 'Rs.'	Total Expenditure in 'Rs.'
a.	Installation of 250KVA Transformer at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Pavan Associates, Vijayapur	Rs. 8,42,753/-	Rs. 8,27,795/-
b.	Providing & fixing of 2 (No.s) of High mast Lamp & earthing pits at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s R.K. Agenecies, Vijayapur	Rs. 9,95,894/-	Rs. 9,39,236/-
c.	Supply of Fertile soil for Green house at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri H. Pammar, Bagalkot	Rs. 91,000/-	Rs. 90,890/-
d.	Construction of compound wall just infront of the new PG hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s.KRIDL, Vijayapur	Rs. 15,29,000/-	Rs. 7,50,000/-

e.	Providing & laying HDPE water supply pipeline from main GLSR sump to PG hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s.Yellalinga Electricals, PWD Contractor, Bidar	Rs. 4,71,500/-	Rs. 5,27,990/-
f.	Construction of compound wall, CC drain and main gate at Mandya outdoor campus of KSAWU	M/s.Adde Enterprises, Bangalore	Rs. 5,30,994/-	Final bill yet to be paid.
g.	Providing painting work for PG Ladies hostel building & BJR hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. Arif M. Bedrekar, PWD Contractor, Vijayapur	Rs. 4,33,751/-	Rs. 5,05,854/-
h.	Providing lawn facility to main entrance gateway at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	Rs. 3,61,663/-	Rs. 3,04,007/-
i.	Providing repair works to Koushalya technology building, UGD line at Social science building	Shri. Arif M Bedrekar, PWD Contractor, Vijayapur	Rs. 4,85,500/-	Rs. 3,41,967/-
j.	Construction of compound wall along the sides of Patalamma temple at Addiganahalli, Rajanukunte at Bangalore outdoor campus for KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. Raghavendra Gowda, PWD contractor, Bangalore	Rs. 4,91,700/-	Rs. 4,69,817/-
k.	Construction of Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Convention centre building, 2 nd Phase work, Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. A. H. Runwal, PWD contractor, Vijayapura	Rs.8,99,81,000/-	Work in progress
1.	Construction of sculpture homes/ cottages for statues at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. KRIDL, Vijayapur	Rs. 34,32,000/-	Rs. 29,17,200/-
m.	Providing & Erection of new LT line of 95 Sq.mm. aerial bunch cable system from main cubicle metre to GLSR sump at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Pavan Associates, Vijayapura	Rs. 4,58,921/-	Rs. 4,19,033/-

n.	Providing & fixing of 5 (No.s) of Aluminium partition with door in the department of Economics at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	Rs. 4,10,488/-	Rs. 2,60,406/-
0.	Providing & fixing of Decorative/ ornamental stage design works for the 10th Annual Convocation programme at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Vishnu Plywood & Hardware, Bangalore	Rs. 3,52,000/-	Rs. 3,52,000/-
p.	Providing gardening by the side of Car/ Bike parking shed at ADM building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	Rs. 4,88,479/-	Rs. 4,88,479/-
q.	Construction of water storage tank & providing water supply line to Botanical garden to be undertaken under RUSA at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. KRIDL, Vijayapur	Rs. 5,50,000/-	Rs. 4,40,000/-
r.	Construction of Guest house building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. V. P. Karekal, PWD contractor, Gangavati	Rs.4,07,92,885/-	Rs. 1,39,35,397/-
S.	Construction of SC/ST hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. A. H. Runwal, PWD contractor, Vijayapur	Rs.4,80,00,008/-	Rs. 2,53,52,763/-

c. Works completed during the year:

Sl.	Name of Work	Name of Agency	Date of	Date of
No			Commencement	Completion
a.	Installation of 250KVA	M/s. Pavan	21.05.2018	22.06.2018
	Transformer at Jnana	Associates,		
	Shakti campus, KSAWU,	Vijayapura		
	Vijayapur			
b.	Providing & fixing of 2	M/s. R. K.	22.05.2018	01.07.2018
	Nos of High mast Lamp &	Agencies,		
	earthing pits at Jnana	Vijayapura		
	Shakti campus, KSAWU,			
	Vijayapur			

c.	Supplying of Fertile soil for Green house at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. N. H. Pammar, Bagalkot	20.07.2018	26.07.2018		
d.	Construction of Compound wall just in front of new PG hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. KRIDL, Vijayapur	25.07.2018	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid		
e.	Providing & laying HDPE water supply pipeline from main GLSR sump to PG hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Yellalinga Electricals, PWD Contractor, Bidar	22.10.2018	20.11.2018		
f.	Construction of Compound wall, CC drain and main gate at Mandya outdoor campus of KSAWU	M/s. Adde Enterprises, Bangalore	05.10.2018	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid		
g.	Providing painting work for PG Ladies hostel building & BJR hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. Arif M. Bedrekar, PWD Contractor, Vijayapur	06.10.2018	20.10.2018		
h.	Providing lawn facility to main entrance gateway at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	06.10.2018	09.10.2018		
i.	Providing repair works to Koushalya technology building, UGD line at Social scince building	Shri. Arif M. Bedrekar, PWD Contractor, Vijayapur	06.10.2018	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid		
j.	Construction of compound wall along the sides of Patalamma temple at Addiganahalli, Rajanukunte at Bangalore outdoor campus for KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. Raghavendra Gowda, PWD contractor, Bangalore	10.10.2018	25.10.2018		

k.	Construction of sculpture homes/ cottages for statues at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. KRIDL, Vijaypur	07.03.2019	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid
1.	Providing & Erection of new LT line of 95 Sq.mm. aerial bunch cable system from main cubicle metre to GLSR sump at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Pavan Associates, Vijayapur	07.01.2019	28.01.2019
m.	Providing & fixing of 5 (No.s) of Aluminium partition with door in the department of Economics at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	10.01.2019	25.01.2019
n.	Providing & fixing of Decorative/ ornamental stage design works for the 10th Annual Convocation programme at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Vishnu Plywood & Hardware, Bangalore	11.02.2019	14.02.2019
0.	Providing gardening by the side of Car/ Bike parking shed at ADM building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	08.03.2019	22.03.2019
p.	Construction of water storage tank & providing water supply line to Botanical garden to be undertaken under RUSA at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur		17.12.2018	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid
q.	Construction of SC/ST hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. A.H.Runwal, PWD contractor, Vijayapur	05.10.2017	04.04.2019

d. Works commenced during the year

Sl.	Name of Work	Name of Agency	Date of	Date of
No.			Commencement	Completion
a.	Installation of 250KVA Transformer at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Pavan Associates, Vijayapura	21.05.2018	22.06.2018
b.	Providing & fixing of 2 Nos of High mast Lamp & earthing pits at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. R. K. Agenecies, Vijayapura	22.05.2018	01.07.2018
c.	Supplying of Fertile soil for Green house at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. N. H. Pammar, Bagalkot	20.07.2018	26.07.2018
d.	Construction of Compound wall at just infront of new PG hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s.KRIDL, Vijayapur	25.07.2018	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid
e.	Providing & laying HDPE water supply pipeline from main GLSR sump to PG hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Yellalinga Electricals, PWD Contractor, Bidar	22.10.2018	20.11.2018
f.	Construction of Compound wall, CC drain and main gate at Mandya outdoor campus of KSAWU	M/s. Adde Enterprises, Bangalore	05.10.2018	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid
g.	Providing painting work to PG Ladies hostel building & BJR hostel building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. Arif M. Bedrekar, PWD Contractor, Vijayapur	06.10.2018	20.10.2018
h.	Providing Lawn facility to main entrance gateway at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s.Ram Construction, Vijayapur	06.10.2018	09.10.2018
i.	Providing repair works to Koushalya technology	Shri. Arif M. Bedrekar, PWD	06.10.2018	Work is physically

	building, UGD line at Social scince building at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Contractor, Vijayapur		completed & final bill is to be paid
j.	Construction of compound wall along the sides of Patalamma temple at Addiganahalli, Rajanukunte at Bangalore outdoor campus for KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. Raghavendra Gowda, PWD contractor, Bangalore	10.10.2018	25.10.2018
k.	Construction of Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Convention centre building 2 nd Phase work Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	Shri. A. H. Runwal, PWD contractor, Vijayapur	15.11.2018	Work in progress
1.	Construction of sculpture homes/ cottages for statues at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. KRIDL, Vijayapur	07.03.2019	Work is physically completed & final bill is to be paid
m.	Providing & Erection of new LT line of 95 Sq.mm. aerial bunch cable system from main cubicle metre to GLSR sump at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Pavan Associates, Vijayapura	07.01.2019	28.01.2019
n.	Providing & fixing of 5 (No.s) of Aluminium partition with door in the department of Economics at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Ram Construction, Vijayapur	10.01.2019	25.01.2019
0.	Providing & fixing of Decorative/ ornamental stage design works for the 10th Annual Convocation programme at Jnana Shakti campus, KSAWU, Vijayapur	M/s. Vishnu Plywood & Hardware, Bangalore	11.02.2019	14.02.2019

p.	Providing gardening by the		08.03.2019	22.03.2019
	side of Car/ Bike parking	Construction,		
	shed at ADM building at	Vijayapur		
	Jnana Shakti campus,			
	KSAWU, Vijayapur			
q.	Construction of water	M/s. KRIDL,	17.12.2018	Work is
	storage tank & providing	Vijaypur		physically
	water supply line to			completed & final
	Botanical garden to be			bill is to be paid
	undertaken under RUSA at			
	Jnana Shakti campus,			
	KSAWU, Vijayapur			
r.	Construction of Guest house	Shri. V. P.	02.02.2018	Work in progress
	building at Jnana Shakti	Karekal, PWD		
	campus, KSAWU,	contractor,		
	Vijayapur	Gangavati		
S.	Construction of SC/ST	Shri. A. H.	05.10.2017	04.04.2019
	hostel building at Jnana	Runwal, PWD		
	Shakti campus, KSAWU,	contractor,		
	Vijayapur	Vijayapur		

e. Delay in execution of work as per tender, consequent excess payment liability, if any and reasons for delay. --Nil--

36. ICT infrastructure

a	Intra and inter campus	The existing network is a ring topology network
	connectivity for	comprising of 1GBPS internet connection available under
	administrative and academic	National Knowledge Network (NKN) through the NIC
	purposes	NET Via BSNL leased circuit. The ICT cell of the
		university caters to connectivity needs of the university
		through multiple Firewalls, switches and routers, servers,
		etc. It is established well and ready to provide following
		services as and when they are commissioned by the
		University:
		1. Internet Access.
		2. Access to Journals and Online Digital Libraries.
		3. Digitized Repository Access.
		4. Web and Mail Service.
		5. MOOC.
		6. Website development, hosting and maintenance (both in Kannada and English languages)

		7. Support to e- Procurement.
		8. Activities of National Academic Depository (NAD)
		9. Support to student scholarships.
		10. Video Conference Arrangement with the Department of Higher Education, Govt. of Karnataka
		11. Providing Sakala Services in various departments of the university.
b	Library website connectivity with national and international knowledge networks	With the internet facility of 1Gbps the library of the university is getting benefited to have access for digital repositories and INFLIBNET, The users are given access to internet, INFLIBNET, e-books and e-journals free of cost. The rich collection of books includes 82,485 volumes and 300 periodicals. Databases which can be accessed are: 1. Annual Reviews 2. Economic & Political Weekly 3. Emerald 4. ISID 5. JSTOR 6. JCCC 7. On final University Press.
С	Provisions made for interaction with students, alumni, parents and other stakeholders	 Oxford University Press 1. 1GBPS internet connection is available under National Knowledge Network (NKN) through the NIC NET via BSNL leased circuit is used in order to have interaction with students, alumni, parents and other stake holders. Various groups for students and alumni are created for interactions. The latest updates for the same are reflected in the university website as and when required.

UGC - Staff Training College:

a)	Budgetary allocation for the year	
b)	Number of programmes conducted	Not Applicable
c)	Alternative arrangements made if there is no staff training college	11

25. Finances:

Budget for the year
a.

Abstract of 2018-19 Budget Estimate

	Estimate for 2018-19		1394.35	390.00	763.98	242.33	892.00	1000.00	1616.10
	Revised Estimate for 2017-		1126.79	10.09	562.46	217.70	675.49	557.00	149.20
ıkhs)	Expendit ure Estimate from Oct.2017 to Mar.2018		560.67	8.00	289.88	139.55	275.25	468.02	111.90
Expenditure (Rs. In Lakhs)	Expenditur e till Sept.2017		566.12	2.09	272.58	78.15	400.24	86.88	37.30
Expendit	2017-18 Estimate		2240.61	00.09	1221.09	119.00	650.00	800.00	3132.04
	Particulards	Non-Plan	Pay & Allowance	Building & Rent	Administrative & Other Expenditure	Academic Expenditure	Exam Expenditure	SCP/TSP Expenditure	Expenditure for Mandya Extension Center / Sindhanur PG Center/ Udathadi Study Center
	SI.No.		1	2	3	4	5	9	7
	Estimate for 2018- 19		2394.35			583.25	217.25	84.25	44.50
	Revised Estimate for 2017-18		1271.00			488.64	192.57	85.34	32.44
hs)	Receipts Estimate from Oct.2017 td		968.75			168.65	137.40	26.50	23.05
Receipts (Rs. In Lakhs)	Receipts till Sept.2017		302.25			319.99	55.17	58.84	9.39
Receip	2017-18 Estimate		2815.61			804.00	235.80	71.75	46.40
	Particulars	Non-Plan	State Govt. General & SCP/TSP Grant		Internal Receipts	Admission Fee	Other Fees & Income	Receipts from Other Sources	Hostel Receipts
	SI.No.		1			7	3	4	S

			6298.76	7295.60	13594.36
			3298.73	1977.68	5276.41
			1853.27	2275.01	4128.28
			1445.46	302.67	1748.13
			8222.74	5325.00	13547.74
			Total -Non-Plan	Plan	Total
736.25	31.20	1666.10	5757.15	6955.60	12712.75
658.84	72.72	35.10	2791.50	2413.00	5204.50
286.50	16.20	14.00	1641.05	2062.25	3703.30
372.34	11.37	21.10	1150.45	350.75	1501.20
620.00	37.00	3168.79	7799.35	5425.00	13224.35
Exam Fees	Others	Estimate Grant for Mandya Extension Center / Sindhanur PG Center/ Udathadi Study Center	Total -Non- Plan	Plan	Total
9	6	10			

Deficit Budget for 2018-19 is Rs.881.61 lakhs

b.	Statements/ objections of Internal Auditor/ Government Auditor

Year wise No.of Para and amount by the end of 2016-17

Sl. No.	Year of Audit	No.of Paras	Amount under Objection	No.of Paras	Amount under Recovery	Remarks	
1	2003-04	01	95442	07	600925		
2	2004-05	03	1208930	10	2267596		
3	2005-06	15	1483759	25	5402554		
4	2006-07	48	13382069	40	3456168		
5	2007-08	09	3053115	04	3542797		
6	2008-09	23	2184915	22	175872		
7 8 9	2009-10 2010-11 2011-12	09	56314312	07	35994233	Compliance for Audit Report from 2006-07 to 2016-17 has sent but reply is yet to be	
10	2012-13	03	22856723	04	88561	received.	
11	2013-14	03	5978875	02	118581		
12	2014-15	10	55648489	02	13969159		
13	2015-16	30	112327177	13	4430520		
14	2016-17	45	130332275	20	31394689		
15	2017-18					Audit for the year 2017-18 has been completed but Audit report has to be received	
16	2018-19					Accounts of the Year 2018-19 yet to be Audited.	
	Total	199	404866081	156	10144165 5		
c.			s mobilization	through			
i		Student for				1329.48	
ii		Affiliation				85.00	
iii		Endowments				35.00	
iv		Contributions by alumini, alumnae				0.25	
V		State Govt. Development Grants, Bloc Grants :					
		Pay & allowance				891.00	
		Pension				69.00	

	SCP/TSP	150.00
	Asset Creation	150.00
	Development Grant	597.00
	Total	1857.00
vi	Public-Private- Partnership	-
	Special Grants received from	
	Central and State Govt. with	
	Separate status report for each	
vii	category to be provided	<u>-</u>
	Funds from national/	
	International /State ad Central	
	Govt. agencies for research and	
viii	development	-
ix	Consultancy	-
X	Interest on deposits	39.00
	Sale /auction of Campus plant	
	produce, old furniture/	
	equipment, outdated answer	
	books ec. From examination	
xi	section and Others	5.00
xii	Any Other Source	-
	Utilization Certificate submitted	
	for programmes completed under	
xiii	each head	Utilization Certificate submitted
	Delay in submission of UCs to	
	funding Agencies if any, reasons	
xiv	for delay and corresponding	
	lapse of grant amount due to non	
	compliance/Non-Utilization	No
	Transfer of funds to various	
	heads of account after	
XV	reconciliation: reasons for non-	
	utilization of budgetary	
	allocations.	No

38. Sports/ NSS/ NCC/ YRC:

Sports

- 1. Director of Physical Education organized KSAW University Inter-department Sports for Students, teaching and non-teaching faculty members in the month of March 2019.
- 2. Director of Physical Education organized Annual Sports and Cultural day function in the month of May 2019.
- 3. Director of Physical Education organized KSAW University Sports Advisory Meeting on 06-08-2018.
- 4. Director of Physical Education organized meeting of all the Directors of Physical Education of various affiliated colleges of KSAW University, on 20.08.2018.
- 5. Students of the University participated in 14 Sports/ Games in All India/ Inter-university Tournaments.
- 6. Students of the university participated in 18 Sports/ Games in Inter-collegiate tournaments.

Directorate of Student Welfare

- 1. The 15th Foundation Day of the University was celebrated on 21 June 2018. Prof. S. G. Siddharamaiah, Chairman, Kannada Abhivruddhi Pradhikara, Bangalore had been the Chief Guest on the occasion. Prizes were given to the best college magazines published by the affiliated colleges of the University.
- 2. An Inter-collegiate Speech Competition was held on 7 September 2018 under the joint collaboration of DSW and Sahakar Mahamandal, Bangalore. The winners of the competition were further nominated for a state level debate competition.
- 3. 'Spandana' an induction programme was held on 18th Sept 2018 in order to welcome the first year students of all the departments of the university. The Chief Guest Smt. Bhuvaneshwari Hegde delivered a lecture on personality development of girl students on this occasion.
- 4. The Inter-collegiate Youth Festival 2018-19 was held at Akkamahadevi Women's College, Bailhongal on 22, 23 and 24 September 2018. Around 800 students from 31 different colleges actively participated in this Youth Festival.
- 5. South Zone Level Youth Festival was held at Shri Padmavati Women's University (SPMVV) from 7 to 11 October 2018. Our students participated in this event. Kum. Saraswati Sabarad secured second price in light vocal and Kum. Akshata Irale (of Soma Subhadramma Ramanagouda Women's College, Raichur) secured 2nd Place in Rangoli Competition.
- 6. An election of all the class representatives was held on 19th November 2018 and representatives form 5 departments were elected. On 9 Feb 2019 the committee of student representatives was inaugurated. A dialogue was also held between the student

- representatives, research scholars and the Vice Chancellor for the development of University.
- 7. On 1 December 2018, our students participated in the procession to bring awareness among people about HIV/AIDS on the occasion of World AIDS Day.
- 8. A team of students from our University participated in the National Level Interuniversity Youth Festival held Chandigrah from 1 to 5 February 2019. Kum. Saraswati Sabarad secured second place in Light Vocal and Kum. Akshata Irale (of Soma Subhadramma Ramanagouda Women's College, Raichur) secured fourth rank in Rangoli competition.
- 9. Kannada University, Hampi had organised a State level Inter-collegiate Debate Competition for UG and PG students on 13 February 2019. Four Students of our University had participated in this and Kum. Gloria D'Souza (of SJMVS Women's College, Hubli) secured 2nd rank and Kum. Supriya (of Viramma Gangasiri Women's College, Kalburgi) secured fourth place.
- 10. In the third week of March, Election Awareness Programmes had been organised CEP Zilla Panchayat, Vijayapura in which our university students had participated.
- 11. A free health check-up camp was organised by DSW, Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapur, in collaboration with LUQMAN UNANI, MEDICAL Course & Hospital, Vijayapur. This was held at Hostel-I from 11 am to 4 pm on 29 and 30 March 2019 in which a total of 200 students got themselves checked up.
- 12. A free eye check-up camp was organised by DSW, Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Vijayapura, in collaboration with Anuragha Eye Hospital, Vijayapura for the benefits of students. This was held at Hostel-1 from 11 am to 4 pm on 31 March 2019 and a total of 200 students got their eyes checked up for free.

NSS Cell

- 1. In 2018-19, Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University had 90 NSS Units in 57 affiliated colleges.
- 2. In 2018-19, 60 new NSS units in 31 affiliated colleges including BEd and new colleges were added to KSAWU. These units worked under State Government Grants.
- 3. In 2018-19, the State Government sanctioned a special grant of Rs. 15,00,000/- (Fifteen lakhs) for the daily activities of NSS. NSS Cell Distributed a grant of Rs. 7,75,200/- to 51 out of 60 units.
- 4. In 2018-19, the State Government sanctioned a Special Grant of Rs.13,50,000/- (Thirteen Lakhs Fifty thousand) for Special Camp. Grant of Rs. 11,47,500/- was distributed among 51 out of 60 units.
- 5. In this year, State Government sanct ioned an additional grant of Rs. 7,90,000/- (Seven lakhs Ninty thousand) for Special Camp. In this grant each unit would get Rs.10,000/-, and hence we distributed the amount Rs. 7,70,000/- (Seven lakhs Seventy thousand) among 77 Units.

- 6. In 2018-19, the Central Government sanctioned Rs. 16,80,205/-. But they have sanctioned 70% of grant Rs. 9,57,600/- for the regular activities of 90 units. This was also distributed instead among 89 out of 90 units.
- 7. In 2018-19, the Central Government sanctioned Rs. 19,26,742/- But only 70% of the grant was released (Rs. 13,48,719/-) for Special Camp. Instead of 90 units, 88 units received the grant. A grant of Rs. 13,70,250/- was distributed among 56 NSS units Colleges.
- 8. On 28 October 2018, 10 Volunteers and one Programme Officer participated in an Adventure Camp held at Kulu and Manali in Himachal Pradesh. Volunteers were from various BEd college and other affiliated colleges.
- 9. In 2018-19, NSS Cell Conducted 88 Special Camps in all the colleges with NSS unit which are affiliated to the University.
- 10. All affiliated colleges of the University actively participated in tree plantation programme by planting 6,500 plants.
- 11. Affiliated colleges with NSS unit conducted a total of 25 Blood Donation Camps and 50 camps for free health chekup.
- 12. Affiliated colleges with NSS units have perfectly followed the Programme Swachha Bharat Abhiyan.
- 13. University NSS Cell conducted Young Leadership Training Programme dated: 25-03-2019 to 31-03-2019 in the University Campus. There were 450 volunteers and 20 officers.

Youth Red Cross

- 1. **World Health Day**: World Health Day function was celebrated at the District Hospital Vijayapura by Youth Red Cross Unit in collaboration with District Hospital, Blood Donors friends group and Vijaya Karnataka. Students from our University and Nodal officers of YRC had participated in this function hwld on 07-04-2018.
- 2. **Orientation and Planning Programme:** An Orientation and Planning programme was organized by YRC of our University. On this occasion a one day workshop was held at GFATM Training Hall. A discussion was held to invite Coordinators and nodal officers of YRC from 34 aided colleges of our University and giving them guidance on different programmes in their colleges. This was held on 03-09-2018
- 3. **World AIDS Day**: As per the convention, all the countries in the world celebrate World AIDS Day. Similarly, Youth Red Cross Unit of our University also celebrated World AIDS Day on 01-12-2018.
- 4. **University Level Quiz Competition:** Second Quiz Competition at University level was conducted by YRC Unit of the University in the Department of Education. Few students from our university had participated in this. Students of our university, Kum. Abhilasha T. and Kum. Shwetha secured First rank. Kum. Parvati Bhadrashetti and Kum. Savita Angadi of Government First Grade Women's Degree College, Jamkhandi got second rank in this competition held on 04-01-2019.
- 5. Participation of the university students in State Level Quiz Competition: Kum. Abhilasha T. and Kum. Shwetha Kum. Parvati Bhadrashetti and Kum. Savita Angadi of Government First

Grade Women's Degree College, Jamkhandi who shared first and second ranks respectively in University level quiz competition further participated in State Level Quiz Competition which was held at IRCS Bangalore on 12-01-2019.

- a. Events conducted, prizes and awards won, participation in university/ state/ national/ international level competitions
- b. Policy/ initiatives to cover colleges without NCC/NSS/scout units to inculcate social responsibilities in students.
- 39. Constitution and functioning of Women empowerment, SC/ ST, OBC Minorities, Gender equality and other cells- status report on each cell regarding budgetary allotment, expenditure and activities.

OBC Cell

University Equal Opportunity Cell of the university was established in the year 2009. The main purpose of this cell is to provide career counselling, on campus employment opportunities to students belonging to the OBC and minority communities. The cell works in collaboration with different P.G. Departments of the university. It is an innovative cell of the university funded by UGC through which the OBC and minority students get an opportunity to enhance their communication skills, soft skills and to have a career of their choice. The cell is managed by the Coordinator along with two supporting staff. Equal Opportunity Cell is functioning in the University, focusing on the upliftment of the weaker sections in the Students community. Under the guidance of the staff members, Equal Opportunity Cell provides academic, personal and psychological support to the students.

Vision:

- 1. Focusing on overall personality and skill development so as to ensure enhancing their employability.
- 2. Inclusive growth for everyone by encompassing everyone into the mainstream of society.
- 3. Providing personal counseling and career guidance.
- 4. Awareness building and sensitization regarding discrimination on various grounds.
- 5. Coordinating and working with other statutory bodies of the universities

Mission:

- 1. It helps to access to different scholarship sponsored by different agencies and institution and Governments.
- 2. It gives service to the low socio economic student community with respect to their security opportunity and justices.

3. It provides information services available and provision can have from the equal opportunity cell.

Functions:

- > We have submitted a proposal to Back ward class commission Bangalore for the construction of OBC Hostel.
- ➤ 103rd Birth Anniversary of the former Chief Minister D. Devaraj Urs' was organized on 17-09-2018. In this function, the Chief Guest, Sri Mahadev Prakash, Senior Press Reporter, delivered a special lecture on 'Ethics of Sri D. Devaraj Urs'. President of the function, Prof. Sabiha Boomigowda, Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor of the university spoke about D. Devaraj Urs.
- In the year 2018-19 a total of 681 OBC students were benefitted of Fee concession Amount Rs. 1,00,68,067/- in both the formats (Cheques and Account transfer).
- ➤ In the year 2018-19 a total of 31 Research Scholars applied for Research Scholarships & 24 students got a sanction of Rs.14,40,000/-.

SC/ST Cell:

The University Grants Commission (UGC) has given priority to the downtrodden students and staff members during IX plan period and given direction to all the universities to establish SC/ST Cell.

- 1. The SC/ST Cell at Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University was constituted in the year 2003.
- 2. After the establishment of the Cell in the university, it specifically concentrated on the welfare of the SC/ST students, Research scholars and Staff members.
- 3. The main aim of the cell is to monitor the guidelines issued by the University Grants Commission and by the department of Ministry of Social Welfare Government of Karnataka from time to time.

Vision:

To be an institution of excellence in higher education that continually responds to the changing social realities through the development and application of knowledge, towards creating a people-centered and ecologically sustainable society that promotes and protects the dignity, equality, social justice and human rights for all, with special emphasis on marginalised and vulnerable groups.

Mission:

In pursuance of its vision, Karnataka State Akkamahadevi Women's University, Jnanashakti Campus Vijayapur organizes teaching programmes to facilitate the development of

competent and committed professionals for practice, research and teaching, develops and disseminates knowledge through extension activities at the local, regional, national and international levels.

Functions of the SC/ST Cell

- 1. The SC/ST Cell is giving wide publicity through circulars to all the faculties and informs the students about the various scholarships, namely, Post-Metric Scholarship, Karnataka Higher Education Special Scholarship, Meritorious Scholarship, P.G. Women Scholarship, Rajiv Gandhi National Fellowship, P.G. Scholarship for professional courses, ICMR, CSIR, ICSSR and other scholarships, and fellowships.
- 2. The SC/ST Cell has taken up the problems of the SC/ST students and employees with the university authorities and has solved some of them amicably. The cell, in the ultimate analysis, has been user friendly counsellors to all SC/ST employees and students.
- The SC/ST Cell is also helping the SC/ST Research Scholars in getting the University Fellowship from the university and from the state government.
- 4. The Cell is implementing various schemes of the University Grants Commission with the objective to improve the learning levels of Schedule Caste and Schedule Tribe candidates to bring them up to the general level of the other communities.
- 5. The University is providing statistical information periodically and promptly on all aspects to the Government of India and the State Government.
- 6. The SC/ST Cell provides guidance to various University Committees in respect of promotions/ recruitment for the latest rule position concerning SC/ST reservations.
- 7. The Cell takes due care in establishing the Book Bank and Book Grants for the SC/ST students of the university. The Cell also advises the students to utilize the facilities of the Book Bank and to borrow books depending on availability.
- 8. The cell established the competitive coaching academy for the effective training and coaching for various competitive exams conducted by the UPSC, KPSC, PO, Railways, NET, SLET, TET for teachers, etc.
- 9. The cell is regularly distributing the laptops to all the PG and Research scholars.

SCHOLARSHIPS/FELLOWSHIPS

- 1. The SC/ST students are getting Scholarship from DSW Government of Karnataka.
- 2. The SC/ST Cell provides the EBL for SC/ST Hostel students.
- 3. The SC/ST Cell provides Fellowship to all MPhil and PhD research scholar.
- 4. PhD Scholars Rs. 15,000/- per month & contingency of Rs. 20,000/-One year (JRF) & Rs. 20,000/- Two year (SRF).
- 5. MPhil Scholars get Rs. 8,000/- per month & contingency of Rs. 10,000/- per annum.
- 6. Free Laptops have been provided to SC/ST Research Scholars of our University.

- 7. Financial assistance has been provided to permanent teaching faculty to present Research papers/ articles in National/ International Conferences/ Workshop/ Symposium.
- 8. Financial assistance has been provided to SC/ST full time Research Scholars to present Research papers/ articles in National/ International Conferences/ Workshop/ Symposia to publish research articles in National/ International journals as well.
- 9. To train SC/ST research scholars and PG students for competitive examinations conducted by KPSC/ UPSC/ NET/ SLET a training center is established by the SC/ST Cell.
- 10. The SC/ST Cell has reimbursed Admission fees, examination fees, Hostel fess and other fees of SC/ST UG (B.Ed and B.P.Ed) and PG students of our university..
- 11. All India educational study tour has been organized for SC/ST UG (B.Ed and B.P.Ed) PG students of our university by the SC/ST Cell.
- 12. The existing facilities were made available by the cell in main campus of our university are extended to PG Centers viz., Mandya Extension Centre and Sindhanoor PG centre.
- 13. Computer laboratory is being established in the PG centre, Sindhnoor for the benefit of SC/ST PG students of the centre.
- 14. Skill development trainings are conducted periodically for the SC/ST UG (B.Ed and B.P.Ed), PG and Research scholars of our university.
- 15. A Modular modern kitchen has been constructed in Dr. Babu Jagjivan Ram hostel of our University.
- 16. Programmes are conducted on life and achievements of personalities like Mahatma Budha, Mahatma Basava, Dr. B.R.Ambedkar, Mahatma Jyotiba Phule and Savitribai Phule to enlighten the SC/ST students.
- 17. Conducted classes on Spoken English, writing skill, grammr and presentation skill for SC/ST students by SC/ST Cell.
- 18. An orientation programme of Research Methodology and Statistics is conducted by SC/ST Cell for the benefit of SC/ST Research scholars of the university.
- 19. The SC/ST Cell has reimbursed expenses born by SC/ST students of our university towards Dissertation preparation, project work, Work book preparation, uniforms, training courses and subject wise educational study tours conducted by departments of our university.
- 20. A language lab has been established by SC/ST Cell of our university.
- 21. The SC/ST Cell regularly organizes National/ International Conferences and Workshops.

22. Various competitions viz., Essay writing, Elocation, Singing, etc. are being sponsored by the SC/ST Cell in order to celebrate 128th Birth Anniversary of Dr. B. R. Ambedkar in affiliated colleges of our university.

40. Best Practices:

- 1. **Akka TV** The YouTube channel streams and uploads bulletins daily on the current issues as well as events taking place in the department. The content specifically focuses on women issues and success stories. Each day a group of students works to prepare the content headed by a staff member. The students have been lauded for releasing of the bulletin immediately after any major event for example Meet the Press with P. Sainath at Bidar. The development journalist appreciated the timeliness of the students in coming up with the package.
- 2. **Mahila Dhwani-** The two page newspaper is a daily issue rigorously worked by the students spearheaded by a staff member who acts as the mentor. In tune with the Akka TV, the students write and focus on the current issues as well as the major happenings in the University campus. It is uploaded in the official Facebook page of the department-KSAWU Media Cell everyday and gets enormous feedback from the followers for its content and timeliness. The newspaper has been released by the Hon'ble Vice Chancellor of the University as well as stalwarts from various fields and received tremendous appraisal.
- 3. **Media Content Analysis-** The media content analysis class regularly conducts newspaper reading session which includes discussion on the current topics and analysing it.
- 4. **Mentorship-** The students are divided into groups and are mentored by each staff member for professional guidance as well as removing their obstacles in academics.
- 5. **Birthday Garden concept** has been adopted in which there is a practice of planting a tree on the birthday of every staff member (Teaching and Non-Teaching). The garden is full of plants which inculcates and promotes the value of nurturing Mother Earth.
- 6. **Field Visits:** A few departments such as Journalism and Mass Communication, Social Work and Women's Studies organise frequent visits to various places where the practical experience of the students during the field visits help them internalize what they learn in the theory classes.
- 7. **Special Lectures-** Several departments organise special lectures by inviting prominent dignitaries from the field of academics. These special lectures help the students to have a broad perspective.

- 8. **Alumni Association-** The alumni association is a forum for connecting with the old students and the scholars of the university who are working in different parts of the state and nation and utilize their expertise to develop the intitution and organise worthy programmes.
- 9. Day's Talk: This activity is practiced in few departments wherein each student is given an opportunity to come up with a topic of her own choice and speak on it for at least five minutes. This activity helps them improve their stage confidence and communication skills
- 10. Regular Seminars by students to improve Communication Skills
- 11. The university organizes several awareness programmes across Vijayapur including the rural and urban areas in collaboration with Government organizations, NGOs and Hospitals.
- 12. Back to school programme
- 13. Low fee structure compared to other institutions across the state.
- 14. Emphasis on value based education.
- 15. Laptops to all SC/ST PG and Doctoral students
- 16. Use of renewable energy Solar energy, Bio-diesel, Biogas, Vermicompost, Paper pulp and recycling
- 17. Efforts made for a green campus Vanamahotsava, Birthday Garden, etc.
- 18. Celebration of Women's Day and observation of various International and National Days and Events
- 19. Earn & learn scheme is employed in the university library.
- 20. Wi-Fi facility in the entire campus

41. Innovations

a.	Patents- filed, awarded, implement, expired	
b.	Administrative reforms	 All the correspondence has been made under SAKAL for speeding up of governance Implementation of RTI Capacity building training given to the all non-teaching staff.
c.	Teaching- learning processes	 Apart from the conventional teaching the teachers conduct tutorials, seminars and practicals regularly All classes are converted into smart classes. Continuous and comprehensive evaluation procedure is adopted for regular checking of

d.	knowledge delivery systems	student progression. 4. Field work/ field study has been made compulsory 5. Dissertation has been made compulsory at PG level, for developing research aptitude among the students. Knowledge is disseminated through lecturing,
		discussion, seminar, field work and laboratory work for developing empirical knowledge.
	Examination and evaluation procedures	 Coding and decoding and Bar-coding system Online results are made public soon after the valuation
e.	Security components in examination documents	 Bar-coding system and RFID Marks cards are tamper-proof Digitalization of Documentation in NAD
f.	Campus security	 Entire campus is under CC Surveillance University has an MoU with a security agency and hence 24x7 security arrangement is made on campus.
g.	Involvement of stakeholders in university development	 Every year the university conducts parents meeting in that the opinion from stake holders are obtained. The university organizes various curricular, co-curricular activities by involving community and people. Our university has adopted 5 villages throughout the year. The university organizes various activities in these villages. Student association is formed. Advisory Boards are setup for centers and Directrorate NGOs of different disciplines are associated with the University. Self Help Groups are associated with the university. School internship is in practice.

42. Litigations

Incidents/ Developments in the university/ Affiliated institution which affected adversely the images of the University in the Public eye. Details of investigations by the Police/ university authorities and the State of progress (Sexual harassment, financial mismanagement, administrative bungling, exam-related problems, SC/ST/women discrimination, etc.) ResultsAction taken: **No such cases are reported**

43. Lokayukta cases if any: NIL

a. status repot

44. Proceedings of Legislative Committees:

- a. Status report on the proceeding, if any
- b. Implementation of he recommendations of the various Committee

45. Distance Education:

a.	administrative arrangements	
b.	Number of DE centers within university	
	jurisdiction, in other state universities	
	compliancereport to UGC/ state government	
	direction for establishment of DE centers	
c.	Number of courses offered- in accordance	
	with the regulations of the university/	NIL
	UGC/AICTE/NCTE/Bar Council of India and	
	other regulator, as applicable	
d.	Number of students- courses wise	
e.	Details of examination centers	
f.	Success rate – course-wise	

46. Special initiatives on which university proposes to leverages quality of educational services

- > IQAC is functioning for checking the continuous professional growth of the staff.
- The university has adopted CBCS system for promoting higher education.
- The university started dual programmes for the benefit of the students.
- ➤ The university invites various eminent scholars from India and Abroad for delivering lectures or special talk for the benefit of the students.

47. Any other information to showcase the achievements of the university

- > Our students participated in an International Youth Exchange Programme in China.
- > Our faculty and research scholars paid a visit to Colombia University, New York, USA.
- > Our students participated in the Mysore Dasara and performed 'Mahila Band', it has been appreciated and praised by the Government of Karnataka and it is the only Mahila Band in entire Karnataka.
- ➤ The university has adopted 5 villages and works for the overall development of these villages.
- ➤ Department of Journalism and Mass Communication is bringing out a daily practical newspaper under the title 'Mahila Dhwani' and has launched AKKA TV news channel for enhancing competencies in the field of media and communication.
- The university has started women's technology park for the development of skills among the students.
- ➤ Our student participated in Republic Day Parade held at Delhi on 26-01-2019.
- National Integration camp was successfully organized.
- ➤ Construction of pond for Rain water harvesting,
- > Our students secured prizes at National Youth festival held at Chandigarh

48. Vice Chancellor's Views

- ➤ The University is continuously making efforts to improve quality standards in higher education
- Transparent administration policies have been implemented.
- > Constant efforts are being made to provide basic infrastructure facilities.
- ➤ The students of our university have participated at national and international levels in sports and cultural competitions and won the prizes.
- > By recruiting 36 teaching posts the university has achieved academic excellence.
- > The University has achieved self sufficiency in its curriculum by publishing text books.
- Emphasis has been laid on making the campus green and eco-friendly by creating rock garden, ponds and flower garden.
- ➤ The university has properly utilized RUSA, and Government grants and donations given by donors.
- > Several measures have been taken to make university women's friendly.
- ➤ Constant efforts have been made to achieve modernization by utilizing innovations in Science and Technology.



